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United States Department of ({ne Interior

MINERALS MANAGEMENT SERVICE

SOUTH CENTRAL REGION
505 MARQUETTE AVENUE, N.W., SUITE 815
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102

IN REPLY
REFER TO:

sFF 18 199&1; SEp
1g

Tenneco 0il Campany O/L Co
P. O. Box 3249
Englewood, Colorado

Gentlemen:

The Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit Agreement, No. 14-08-0001-11596, was
approved on March 30, 1972, effective April 1, 1972, for the recovery
of oil from the Dakota "D" formation. The term of tre unit agreement
is for the time that unitized substances are prodiced in quantities
sufficient to repay the cost of producing same from the unitized land,
and as long thereafter as drilling, reworking, or other operations are
prcsecuted thereon without cessation of more than 90 consecutive days,
and o long thereafter as unitized substances can be produced.

The last productlon frcm the Ione Pine Dakota "D" Unit was May 31, 1980
Our Famington District office has advised us that all wells within the
unit are reported as plugged, but final abandorment of the wells has
not yet been approved.

Accordingly, the Lone Pine Dakota "D"- Unit Agreement is considered to
have terminated on its rwn terms as of May 31, 1980.

Sincereiy yours,

(ORIG. SGD.) GENE F. DANIEL

‘Gene F. Daniel

Deputy Minerals Manager
0Oil and Gas




BEARD OiL COMPANY
' SuITE 200, 2000 CLASSEN BUILDING
2000 CLASSEN BOULEVARD
OKLAHOMA CiTY, OKLAHOMA 731086
» 405/528-2323

LE.\CE:‘V D

* A & v S

February 8, 1980 [Y;/.x/ O Gt ST

. «—ur \“(. J Jl\ iSlO
[, G 7& SANTA FE :

Tenneco 0i1 Company
720 South Colorado Blvd., Penthouse
Denver, CO 80222

Attention: Mr.'Stev&'Hudson

‘Re: Beard 0i1 Company #2 Dosh e pi Henio
SE NW Section 17-17N-8K
Ml‘k'ln]n\l Pollni-J’ Now Mex]co ’

Gent]emen:

Conf1rm1ng our telephone conversation today, please be ad-
- vised that Beard 01l Company has no use for the above refe-
renced well, hereby gives Tenneco-0il C0mpany, as Ope-

rator of the oone Pine Dakota "D" Unit, /p rmission to plug

+h1c I"a11 3+ vnlv \.l\p\.ﬂ.)\,“t\_____/

Please furnish us with copies of the plqu1ng reports f1led
with U. S. G. S. and with the State of New Mexico in connec-
tion with the plugging of this weill. =
" Yours very truly,

BEARD OIL coMPANY

Ny %{.{I‘u»/ L /JLCL /
g, ;

- “James W. Vater, Jr.

Vice President

JWVJ:tlg | | B

XC to: U. S. G. S., Farmington, New Mex1co
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission, Santa Fe, New Mexico




United States Department of the Interior

GLEOLOGICAL SURVEY

Draser 1857
Roswell, New Mexico 83201

April 18, 1974
Tenneco 011 Company -
Attention: My, L. L. Perish o x\
P. 0, Box um ' \f’:\f“‘{\\l‘ | ‘L!"“{"-_ \ \\\ ,‘ ;\ \\\ 8
Deswer, Coloredo 80201 e ‘\\\\
. ‘w 7 AL Z IS

\ e l) \ L(\ a..
Your spplication for the first expameion bf%g ﬂkﬂrm
“D" unlt sves, McKinley Cousty, Hew Mexich, Ho, WM+OS-U0001-1139¢,
vas spproved on April 18, 1974, effcetive as of Amguet 1, 1973.
Approval of the mpmeion incresses the uait eves frem 2,575.%
atres ¢ 2,638,.30 scves, ‘
Two approved copiss of the spplicetion M Pleasa furnish
ths New m 011l Covsavaticm Ca-h- ol othar {otevested

primcipals Tith appropriate evideaes of this spprevel., You are aleo
roquested to file a rwwised Rahibit "B with this office.

Sincerely yowrs,
(ORIG. SGI) C1RL 7

mc.m
Acting Ares 0fl end Cas Swperviser

Aru Dr., Window Rock (2) (w/3 sppr. cect,) B
BIM, Santa Fe (w/cy of appe. appln.)

Faruington (w/cy of sppr. sepln,)
¥.M.0,C.C., Santa Fe (ltr. only)L/
Aceounts (ltr, only)

. XESheok: 1k
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
February 16, 1972

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTEF OF:
Application of Tenneco Oi
for a unit agreemsnt, McKin
Couniy, New Mexico

and

Application of Tenneco Oil Company
for a pressure maintenance

project, McKinley Countyv. New

Mexico.
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BEFORE: Elvis Utz
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TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR, UTZ: The Hearing will come to order, please.
We will consolidate for the purpose of testimony, Cases 4664
and 4665,

Separate Orders will be written on each Case.

MR. HATCH: Case 4654, Application of Tenneco 0il
Company for a unit agreement, McKinhley County, New Maxico.

Ccase 4664, Application of Tenneco 0il Company for

“a pressure maintenance project, McKinley County, New Mexico.

MR, UTZ: Appearances? -

MR, KELL&: Booker Kelly, of- Whit;.e Koch, Kelly,
and M¢Carthy of Santa Fe. We have two witnesses and ask
that thgy,be sworn. |

- (Whereupon, the Applicant's two wiﬁnesseg vere
sworn by Mr. Hatch.)
,MR. UTZ: BArxe ghe;g any other appearances in this

Case?

'{No raesponse.,)

MR, UTZ: You may prodeed.

MR, KELLEY: We(are*gping to‘have two witnesses,‘
an3 since these Cases have beeh consdlidated; Mr. Rial is
éoiné to briefly go_throﬁgﬁ séme of the Exhibits on geology
and then Mr. Malnar will resume thefstand‘and go thréugh the

engineering pressure maintenance project.
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WILLI2M MELNAR,

was called as a witness and, having already been duly‘sworn,

testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLY:

Q

A

Would you state your name, profession and employer?
My name is William Melnar, I am District Reservoir
Engineer for the Tennecc 0il Company, in Denver,

Colorado,

Have you'previously~qﬁalified before the Commissign as

an expert in the field of Petroleum Engineering?
Yes, I have,

These two Apglicationa,ha!trbocngconsolidated, would
you briefly state what Tenneco seeks by the two
Applicatioﬁs? H

Tenneco is seekiné appreval of ﬁnit agreement and also
approval of a pressure maintenahce project with
special unit rules,iin’the ﬂqne Pine Dakota *D" unit
in McKinley County, New Mexico.

Referring to Exhibit 1, would you locate the unit on

' the plat?

Exhibit 1 is a location map of the Line Pine field and

the proposed unit is shown on the Exhibit by black hash

‘lines.

Does Exhibit 1 show all of the wells within two miles of
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any injection wells and all of the offset' operators?

A Yes. The gas injection wells are shown in green and
the water injection wells in red.

Q Can you give us, just briefly, # history of this
particular pool?

A The Lone Pine Dakota "D" pool was discovered with the
drilling completion of the Lone Pine Number 1 Well
located in the northwest of the northwest of 3ectibh
18, Township 17 ,North, Range 8 West.

It wasréompleted in June of 1970, and after
discovery, rapid development followed. As of this
date, we have twenty-two producing oil wells and four
ggs‘wélls, and two femporarilf abandoned ﬁells.

Q Exhibit Number 2 is a copy of the propbsed unit
agreement; ‘is that correct?

A Yes, it is.

Q Would you point out to the Examiner, the Section and

pace where the legal éeécription of the unit is found?
A The legal description of the unit is shown:on the
unit agreement on pages .2 and 3, in Section 2.
MR, KELLY: Mr, éxaminer, do you wish the
1egal‘§escription re;d into the record?
| MR. UTZ: No, I doﬁ‘t think it is ﬂécessary. ‘it
is in the form of an Exhibit?

MR. KELLY: Yes.
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MR, UTZ: What page?
THE WITNESS: Pages 2 and 3 of Section 2.
What structures are tQ be unitized?
The unitized formations are defined in the unit
agreement on pages 3 and 4 of SeCtién 2,
Now, the purpose of this unit agreement is to introduce

a pressure maintenance project; is that correct?

What kind of lands are involved in the uﬁit?
The type of lands involved in the unit are shown on

Exhibit 3-B to the unit agreemen{ and they are us

‘follows: Tracts 1, 2, and 3, and Federal 4 through §,

are Indian Traéts and 10 through 12 are Fee lands,
Can you describe who the offset operators are?

The offset Operatorsrafe Tesoro Petroléum Company
and Kennedy.

Tennecc has all\the rest of the acreage tc the south
and yest;’is that baéically correct?

Yes, that is true, |

And some part of the north portion is concerned Qith
other operators? |

Tﬁat is corrgct.

And Tenneco will be the operator of the unit?

That is correct.

Who are the other working interest owners in the unit?
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Besides Tennecec, there ié Tesoro, Beard and Gil,

and John Beard.

I assume you have agreements with all the working
interest owners?

Yes, we do.

What is the situation as far as the Indian and the
U.S.G.S. land is concerned?

We have preliminary approval for the unit agreement
from both the B.I.A.. the Bureau of Indian Affairs,
and the U.S.G.S., and we have Exhibit Number 3 which
is a letter from the United States Department of
Interior, Geological Surveys, approving the unit
agreement -- giving preliminary approval.

Is thatron behalf of the Bufeau of Indian’Aﬁfairs-and

the U.8.6.8.?
That is correct.
How about the Fee land?

The Fee land is from Santa Fe and we have agreement

And the unit agreement submitted with the Application
was amended by the U.S5.G.S. and B.I.A.?
Yes.

and those amendments are shown in Exhibit Number 2; is

 that correct?

That is correct.




PIGE 8

11 @ Do those amendments make any substantial changes or
. 2 ‘just technical changes in the language?
- ]
?f 3 A Pfimarily, technical changes, and clarification of
5; 4 languags.
.;;3 51 Q Will you show where.the tract participation forﬁula
i;_ 6 ~is shown in the unit agreement?
ES 7| A The participation ﬁbrmy;a isrfound on page 12 of
'EE 8 Section 13 of the unit agreement and the formula is
é;- 9 based on our current production and is to be in efféct
-gé 10 until the accumulative recovery of 3.21'million barrels
- 11 are recovered. from the pool.
g 2 ‘After this Phase 2 will come into effect and:that'
§ g wiil be based on oil plus the equivalent gas acre feé.
g %g 14| Q Is the formnia’gimilar;to other agreéménts that have
2 Wy , :
; ;éigs " been approved by ﬁh;é Commission?
£ o
E §§ 16| A I believe it is. |
ka?r - R
§ gg 17] Q Would it be in the best interest of conservation and
g E% 15', : prevéntion-of waste and protection of'cOrreiétive
E %g 19 i rights to approve this aqreement? '
;3; §§ 20 ] A ies, i think so.
§ §§ 21 ‘MR, KELLY: m: Commissiocner, I wbﬁlé like to state |
§ Ej 2§ that we could deve;op more in testimpny; but because of the
% g% 23 | nature of this reservoir it is impértant that the ipjection
§ gé project begin as soon as possible and we‘havei{eceiyeg

25| permission from the U.S5,@.5. to begin injection prior to.

-
n




formal approval of the unit agreement,

. 2 Q (By Mr. Kelly) 1Is it Teneco's position that if
: 3 granted what is proposed in this Application, that
‘ 4 Tenneco would inject before formal approval by the
v.0 :

s.

U.S-G.So and B.ICAQ?

14
FEE NS

- 6l Ao Yes, it is.
<D
} o 7 ) )
e MR. KELLY: At this time I would move the introductioL
EE 81 of Exhibits 1 through 3 -- Exhibit 2 is a duplicate of the
= |
o ° proposed unit agreement; is that correct?
— :
:5 10 THE WITNESS: That is correct.
- ,
ﬁ ll - . ’
) ‘MR, KELLY: And Exkibit 1 was prgpared by you or g
12| under your supervision?
13 THE WITNESS: That is correct.
14 MR, UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1 through 3
15 ,will be entered into the record of this Case.
16 | {Wheraupon, Tennaco's Euﬁibifs>l through 3 were
17 admitted in evidence.)
18 MR: KELLY: Mr. Melnar will be recalled for the

_19: Engineering testimohy on the press&re_mainteniﬁce aspect
20| of this, but that is all I have on thié phase of the Case
21 | for him, ‘

22 That»cdncludes our direct testimony on the unit

23 | agreement itself,

SPECIALIZING IN1 DEPOUSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPEET TUSTINONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS
209 SIMMS BLDG.e P.0. BOX 10926 PHONE 243-8691 e ALDUQUEAQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST eALBUQUERQUE, NIIW MEXICO #7108

24 MR. UTZ: Do you want to submit him for Cross-

25 | Examination, at this time, then?
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MR, KELLY: Whatever pleases the Commissioner,
MR. UTZ: Any questions?

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. HATCH:

QO  On page 12 of Exhibit 2, in Section 13, when you were

speaking of tract participatioh; it says that Exhibit

"c" shows the participation; is this Exhibit "cC"®

(indicating)?

A Yes.

MR. HATCH: That's all I have.

MR. UTZ: If there are no other questions, the

witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)
MR, UTZ: The witness will be subject to recall.

A, D. RIAL,

was callf1 as a witness and having been already duly sworn,
testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLY:

Q would you state your name; position and employer,

A A. D, Rial, District Geological Engineer for the

~Tenneco 0il Company.

Q You have previously been qualifiec .y the Commission? -

A Yes.

SR A N T S e AT
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Mr, Rial, will you refer to the structﬁre map marked
Exhibit 4 and explain the Lxhibit's sigﬁificance to
the Commissioner?

Exhibit 4 is a structure map drawn to the top of the
Dakota "D" zon=. Shown here on the plat, is the
locatién of all of the producing and dry holes that
are in the area.

The producing zones are coded and shown in the

'legepd in the lower left-hand corner.

We see here the location of the Hospah field and
South Hospah field, and then the Dakota-Lone Pine.
: The Dakota Pool is principally in Section 13 of
17'North, Range 2 West, and Section 18, of Township
17“North, and Section 8 West.

This shows the separation of the South Hospah

Pool and the Lone Pine-Dakota Pool. The Lone Pine-Dakota

Pool is shown on the structure map and is colored in
green and this line is the line which denotes the
structural _osition of the'éas—oil ébntactiM”W”Ww”’
Also shown in red_i# the structural position of
the ollswa |
You have a croés,section;-arked:aécgihi;it'55:i'
Yes. Shown on the cross section, which is the cross

section shown in blue and which goes from the Hospah

Well Number 44 in the southeast, aéross the field to
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'~ .a drv-hole in the northwest of the southwest of

Section 17,

Also shown on this map, is an outline of the
proposed field.
Why don't you go on to.the cross section?
All right._ This ie a scale of the cross saction ‘as-
shown in the lower right-~hand porinn of the cross
section.

What it primarily represents to show is the

'continuity of the Dakota zone which is colored and

shows the position of the top of the sixteen percent
and tﬁe base of the si#teen percent, and thé continufﬁ§
across the fiel&.

It shows the position of the gas-oil contact and

the oil-water contact. The gas-oil contact and thef

7

.oil-water contact ‘vas described in the previous —

. structural map. e R

And Exhibit Number 6 is a log of the well that defines
the vertical limits of the unitized formation; is that
correct?

That

is true.
Now, the unitized formation is shown in Exhibit 6
and.encoﬁpasses entirely the vertical limits of the

productivity zone of the formation; is that correct?
(

Yes, it does.
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' Cross-Examination on Geology.

& X 8

Q In your opinion, does the uvnit envompass both the

vertical and horizontal limits of this pool?

A As we see right now, there is one possible exception,

and that is the State Well that was completed by
Kennedy in thé ébuthwest of the southeast of the
northwest of Section 8, 17 North and 8 West,

At the present_time it cannotfbe determined whether
it is actually in the Lone Pine Pool_or separzatasd from .

the Lone Pine Pool and is producing in the Dakota "D"

Zonee.

Q Now, with the exception of that well, are all of the

other existing wells in the Dakota "D" zone in the

unit?

A Yes, they are.

MR. KELLY: Mr., Examiner, that weuld conclude the

testimony of Mr. Rial. I would like to submit him for

MR. UT2Z: Any questions of the witness?

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. KENDRICKS:

Q is Well ﬁﬁmbér lzvin‘the northeast of theISOutheast
of Section 7 completed in the *D* zone or the "A"
zone?

A It is completed in the "D" zone.

MR. KENDRICKS: That's all.
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MR, UTZ: Which well was that?

THE WITNESS: Well Number 12 in the northeast
of the southeast of Section 7.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions?

(No response.)

MR. UTZ: If not, the witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

WILLIAM MELNAR, .

was recalled as a witness and, having been already duly

sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLY:

Q Mr. Melnay, going into the enginecring on the proposed

pre#sure maintenance project, what is the drive
mechanism of this raservoir?

A The drive’mechanism is gas drive.

Q . Referring to Exhibit 7, which is a summary of the
genez§1 reservoir data, Qbuldryou p§fnt out thé

significant items?

A All pertinent rock in the Lone Pine-Dakota reservoir f
cun be geen. The reservoir contains low préssure wikh

pressure of 992 P.S.I. with a volume factor of 1.25;
a G.G.R., of 962; a standard cubic feet high-low gravity
and low viscosity of 332 with an average of 19.3.

Based on a computation of this material; the
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% % & B

estimated oil recovery will bz 3,18 million barrels
of o0il or thirty percent of the oil in place.

An additional twenty-five percent of the original
oil in piace, or 2.G5 millién barreis of.oil can be
recbvered by bressure maintenance with a P,S.I. of
992,

I am also going to emphasize that, to obtain
additional recovery of 2,65 million barrels 6f oil,
it will require sufficient gas to maintain 992 P.S.I., to
maintain that pressure.

In‘reference to that, will you refer to Exhibits 8 and
9 and explaih why they are important?

Exhibit 8 is a pressure production history of the

Lone i'ine-Dakota "D" field. .. The solid‘Curve at the

bottom of tha Exhibit which reads to the left. shows
monthly production from the field in barrels ofbcil o
per month.

You can see that in recént months the field has

produced between sixty and sixty-five thousand barrals:

~ of oil per month.

- —~ - A At ) NP
= Curve 3w une

)

Th
is accumulative o6il production curve and I just want

to point out that, as of December of 1971, the

accumulative productionvwas approximateiy 790,000 barrels.

Now, the curve at the top of the Exhibit is the
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bottom hole pressure expressed in P.S.I. You can see
the original pressure was 932 P.S.I. and it then
declined to approximately 762 P,S.I. since June of
1970.

Now, if we look at the slope of the decline
curve, we can calculﬁte that the recovery has been
approximately 4,300 barrels of o0il per P,S.I. since
the drop of pressﬁre in the resexivoir.

Now, if you go to Ekhibit 9, Exhibit 9 isrthe
recovery  maintenance pressﬁre of the Lone.Pine—DAk;ta
"D* field. Shown on the Exhibit is the recovery in
millions of barrels, bn thé right, and in percentage
of recovery on the left,

If the initial pressure of.9§2 P.S.I: was maintained
the reéo&ery coﬁid:be 5;83>million barrels of oil.

However, if unitization is declared, or we do not have

sufficient gas to bring about significant recovery, we
can lose the ultimezte secondary recovery.

the fact that, at 606,000

pproximateiy i4 P.S.I. per month in reser?Oir '
presSure and this is shown by the curve.

For eazh ponnd of decrease in pressute,(we can
lose approximitely 3,500 barrels of ¢il in secondary

recovery.
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1 If you multiply 3,498 times 14 P,S,.,I., it shows

2 you can 1osé 50,000 barrels of ultimate seéondary
?, 3 recovery for each pound lost in pressure.
-i; | 4| @ Let me2 see if I understand you. At the present time,
P 5 what is the pressure in the reservoir?
Egi 6| A Seven hundred forty-two pounds, approximately.
Ef y| @ So if you'hhihtéin the pressure, what would be your
'EE 8 estimate of the recoverable reserves?
;:. 9 A If we started injecting the recovery would be
-gé 10 aﬁproximately five million barrels instead'of 5.85.~
- li Q As I understand it, you plan‘to build the pressure

12 up to the initial bottom hole pressure?

13 A Yes. |

14 Q riyAs‘a matter of fact, Tenneco has received‘pormiésiqn
| " from the Oil Conservation Commissioner last Fall to

store produced:gas in the Dakota zonej is thet cortect?

I, NEW MILXICO 87108
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12| 2 what you are going to do is start producing the stored
P gas and reinjecting it?

That is correct,

10
-4
&

Yes, i .
2 A es, it is

0 Woﬁld you expla}n the various.symbbls on this Exhibit?
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they are covered in green. The proposed water
injection well is colored in red. Then we show the
gas supply wells in blue.

We show on this pipeline gathering map the

pipeline systeﬁs,for the gas distribution system and

also we show all ihe oil gathering lines for the unit.
Now, Wells Numbers 2 and 8, these wells you will
reproduce the gés stored ih the zone?

That is correct.

So you aré going to have fourxéas injeétion wells and
one water injection well, initially; is that corre¢.?
That is correct.

What is the present status of the water injection well?
This is a temporarily abandoned well,

Are you aékiﬁg for authbriiyito inject water from other
sources? | |
Yes, we are.

And, I assume, ycu are also asking for authority to

drill or convert additional water or gas injection wéliév

prior to a new Hearing?
Yes. >
And your proposed rules would cover that?

Yes.

-Is there anything else you want to say about the

gathering system?

TR VRIS DR ST P
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1| A I think that's it.

2| o Now, turning to Exhibit 11, which actually is four

: 3 pages and sketches of all four gas injection wells,

o 4 would you explain just the top one?

_;?) S| A Yes, Thése are diagrams of the proposed gas injection
yég_ 6 well for Well Number 44 and you can see the wells are

Ef 7 completed by setting five and one-half inch casing
'EE 8 and it is cemented by 350 sacks of cement.

é;- 9 . This is g'suffibient amount of cement to bring
fgg 10 the cement at least 1,000 feet above the Dakota.'D"
= 11 ,, perforation.

§ 2 The injection of gas will still be under the

£ o

% ; Packer which will be fifty feet above the perforation
;g gg 14 and will be down 2 and 7/8 inch tubing. We will, of
a2 ¥z

E :5‘15 course, maintain surveillance by installing pressure
g 52 16 gagses.

E ?; 17! Q And the other installations are similar thers too?

g %g 8| A ?gs, sir, they are.

E g% ! Q Do you erpect any erosion problems with this?

w Xk -

§ §§ 20| A We -do not.

§'§§ zi | @ How many cubic fest & day will you be injecting?

g Ei n| ? Approxim&tgly»thirteen;million cubic feet per day, or an
§ g% 23 average of three or four million per dqy per well,
g“ig #| @ What about the preséure?

5| A We expect the pressure to be somewhere in the vicinity
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of twelve to eighteen hundred P.S.I.
Do you expect any problems in the zone?

No.

Exhibit Number 12 is the same type of sketch for

water injection, will you briefly go through that?_

It 18 very similar. Again, we Qill complete the casing V
and the cementing will be done in the éame was as |
previously described. We will maintain the éurveillance
on the pressure.

Will this orevent migr&tion of this projected water
into any other zones?

Yes, it will. | ’

T notice that all of these sketches in Exhibits 1l and
12, you sho& the actual footage location for the four
injection wells; is that coxrect?

That is correct. It is shpwn on the upper left-hand
bide of the Exhibit.

What are you doing witﬂAyoux water now?

It is presently being put.in a surface pit.

What are the characteristics of the water?

ater,

£ d am Vs L o
Lavridy riesn w

0

v
And your anticipated injection rate?

Approximately 1,500 barrels of water per day.

How about pressure?

" The preséure is shown in Exhibit 13.
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15 |

‘we say the injection o

Exhibit 13 shcws the proposed rules governing the

unit. Would you go through those-and point out anything

.that would be unusual?

Wwe have previously submitted to'you a copy of our

proposed rules and we made some slight revisions in that,

in those rules, and we would like to just point out these
revisions, if that is okay?

MR. UTZ: Okay.
(Continuing) 1In rules 1 through 5, thgre;are no
changes. |

In rule 6 we eliminated a sentence., A portionlof
the sentence begins in the fifth line and the remainder
of that paragraph is eliminated.
In order to make this sensible, wiil you refer to thg}
rules that were submitted with the Application?
Rﬁle’7 shows ho;change.

‘Kule 8 and rule 9, no change -- in rules § and

9 we added the words: "“injection of gas or watex

will be confined to tﬁev®akota'*D' Pool."”
It previously read only_injégtion of gas, and now

gas &aia water.

Py

In item 3 we:in;ertadfthat -~ it read 6riginally
that all of the offset operatprs will be furnished
with copies »of the Application and the date of the

Application. It now reads that all offset operators
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within one-half mile of the proposed injection walls

will be furnished with an Application and date of
notification.

" Rule number 10 is slightly revised and it allows

us to drill an injection well within the unit, but the
producer cannot be located nearer than 330 feet of the

outer boundary of the unit.

Q Now, these rules are basically similar to the other

adopted rules of the pressure maintenahqe @rojects

Of Wew Mexicoj; is that right
A That's right.
Q In your opinion, would the ygranting of this Application
protect the rights of all people involved?
A Yes, it would., |
o) Were Exhibits 4 through 13 ptepéredbby you, or under
your supervision?
A Yes, they were,
,MR..KELLY: At this time, I move for the introduction

of Exhibits 4 through 13.

MR, UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 4 through

12 will be wade part of the record of thig Cass.
(Whersupon, Tenneco's Exhibits 4 through 13 Weré
admitted in evidence.)

- MR, KELLY: That is all we have on bDirect, Mr,

Commissioner, |

F [ .
S A L RN I R Sy o




. 1 o A CROSS~-EXAMINATION
2| BY MR, UTZ:
L
b ‘
I 31 0 Mr. Rial, you are going to produce a certain amount
{ZRZ; .
e 4 of water with your oil; is that correct?
[on¥e)
o= 5| A Yes, we are.
= 6 MR. KELLY: This is Mr. Melnar.
m .
— 7 MR, UTZ: 1I'm sorry.
et ' : ‘
* 8l 0  (By Mr., Utz) You will reinject the produced water?
= 91 a We plan to inject it back into the producing formation. 1
= 101 Q what if you need more water than that? -
QD :
. .
- 11 a Than we now produce?
E, 120 Yes.
§ : _ o o ]
8¢ 13{aA We possibly may need addjtional water at some future &
y X ’ '
a u ) .
Sl u date. ’ ]
3zt
-] m . -
i‘ wo 15] Q Where would you get the water? ]
oX 3
2 =3 ‘ R . )
?_ §§ 16| A It's possible we zould use some produced water _from )
3= e e I E
£ 5w - the Hospah area.
g 3 .
= 1o 18 MR. UTZ:: Any othir questions?
g 32
. W : ’
EzZ% 19 L CROSS-EXAMINATION
g i3 | |
% 8% 20| BY MR, HATCH:
* %95 ' -
§ 2; 231G What water do you expect €0 be preducing at the besginning
3 2« ' '
H 3; 22 of the operation?
£ Oz : .
= Jo 5 .
:f: ;E 23| & At the beginning, it should be approximately 1,500
3 27
27 2 barrels per day.
25| Q About what you would be injecting? ' 1
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Yes.

Do you plan to start injecting the wells immediately?
Yes, that is what we propose to do.
MR, HATCH: I have aothing further.

CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR. KENDRICKS:

Q

How much effect does the water drive have on the
reservoir, at the present time, or do you have any
way of knowing?

I'd say very light, if any.

~ S0 you are not concerned at the present time about

- the gas=-o0il contact being raised in the reservoir and

the water-oil contact not being raised?
Wé are n§t-concerned with that at all.
MR. KENDRICKS: I believe that's all.

MR, UTZ: You have stored qas produced out of

the field -- out of the zone?

"THE .WITNESS: Yes, sir.
MR. UTZ: All of it except that which has flared?
THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR, UTZ: Do you have encugh gas in this zone for

pressure backup?

THE WITHESS: No, sir.
MR. UTZ: Where would you get the rest of it?

THE WITNESS: We have additional gas reserves to

g,
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4| the north in the Hoépah area that is still available for

2| us in the Lone Pine-Dakota.

fi 3 : We should have sufficient gas to initiate and
i 4| maintain the preséure maintenance project in this are.
N 5 MR. UTZ% I don't think the Commission is going — | "
?%i 6| to hold you up from starting; we think you should have |
Ef 7| started a long time ago.
-EE' 8 MR, McGRATH: Are you going to have enough need
;z; 9| to use all the proposed gas in the entire Hospah area?
-gg 10 THE WITNESS: Would you pleas; say that again?
; — 11 MR. McGRATH: I said, do you aﬁticipate you are
; § . 12| going to have a need for enéﬁgh gas to use all the produced
g g 13 | 9as in the Hospah area? |
' g gg 14 THE WITNESS: For the_Lpne Pine?.
?_‘- Eg - \ MR. MCGRATH: Right.
i .
% gg 16 THE WITNESS: I think we should probably use all
- Ow - . . . 3
g g; ;7| the gas that we have in the area, both in the Hospah and
X oo : .
§ gg g | the Lone Pine fields.
: X « /
§ §+§§ 19 This is over a perxiod of ysars, now.
% g E% 20 MR. KENDRICKS: Can ycu give me any idea 6f the
: uw o9 . '
! g ég 21 “amount ‘of liquids that will be squeezed out of the gas that 1
£ 0 o : :
'g §§ 22 | is injected into this zone? _
§:§ 2 THE WITNESS: I don't have any nusbers, Mx._!.iend&iétﬂc
§ Eg i4 but we do feel there are a lot of liquids that will be
oo 25 produced with the gas and the unit plans to install a plant

TR
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to process this gas and recover these liquids.
MR. KENDRICKS: Do you have gas analysés for the
gas that was found?

THE WITNESS: I don't have any of these Exhibits

‘with me; I believe we submitted an Exhibit of this type at

the gas storage Hearing, but the analysis was very similar
in both the "A" and "B" zones.

MR.ixEﬁDRICKS: If you did submit those, would you
sﬁbﬁitrthe gas analysis dgain, upon request?

THE WITNESS: bYes, we would,

MR, KENDRICKS: I think that's all,

MR, UTZ: Any further guestions?

(No response.)

MR, UTZ: If not; the witness may be‘excuséa.

(Witness excused.s

MR, UTZ: Are there any statements?

{No response.) |

MR. UTZ: The case will be taken under advisement.

s el




i
H
1
\
i
!

(PR

,-vn
,ta (S

cgpr{wa.
YVECT i

-meier re

dearniey

SPICIALIZING INs ‘DIPO$|TIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPRRT TESTIAONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

200 SIMMS BLDG,e PO, BOX 10920PHONE Z:QJ‘OOOIWALBUQU‘RQUI. NEW MEXICO 87103

FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLOG. IASTDALBUQUIRQUI. NEW MEXICO 87108

5 0% B B

10

1

16

17

18

PAGE 27

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

_ ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, RICHARD E. McCORMICK, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,
in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico,
do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript
of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct

record of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge,

skill and ability.

"'7‘.7 | -,
4:2;%é;4xﬂ/éft ;%%Sggiéwax;A{L/ ’

' CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER .

i

40 hereby cartify that 1ls CoxaEny ide
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the Ezssiads ﬁﬁéyigfdzzgg ;
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Tenneco Qil ‘ Suite 1200
ATenneco Company Lincoln Tower Building
: Denver, Colorado 80203
(303) 292-9920 , s
<§f£(;7 (;9 94(
R L L
Di;"‘-";;"’ L !
ave \ \\
~August-21.-1972 . \\ PR n‘JJ

,1 B ,
L

——

o

0i1 Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

Post Office Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
‘ Secretary - Director

RE: Lone Pine Dakota "D"
Un1t Expan51on T

PA - 5737

Dear Mr. Porter;

Your letter of May 24, 1973 advised that the New Mexico 0il1 Con-
servation Commission. qranted preliminary approval of Tenneco's
application for expansion of the Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit,
McKinley County, New Mexico to include the SN%NWP of Section 8,
Township 17 North. Range 8 West, NMPM.

Attached hereto, for your advaiice information, is a copy of the
Notice of Expansion, Joinder and Consent to Expansion of Unit
Area and revised Exhibit "C" to the Unit Agreement which has
been sent to all working Interest owners, Royalty and 0verr1d1ng

Royalty owners, the Bureau of Indian Affairs and the USGS.




TENNECO OIL COMPANY

011 Conservation Commission
Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
August 21, 1973

Page 2

Tenneco will, of course, file with the Commission the Consent and
Joinders of those interests joining in the expansion immediately
after the receipt of same from the various interest owners.

Very truly yours,

TENNECO OIL COMPANY

A T lorre

C. H. Moerbe
Landman

CHM/fv
Attachment
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7O THE SUPERVISOR AND OWNERS

TENNECO OIL COMPANY - P. 0. BOX 2410 + GAPITQL J BLDG » DENVER COLORADO 80201

1y
‘ . “‘l;
by

i
\L Augﬂéﬁlls, 1973
\ ‘ e

OF WORKING, ROYALTY OR OTHER
OIL AND GAS INTERESTS IN THE

' LONE PINE DAKCTA “D" UNIT

Re: NOTICE OF EXPANSION
Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit
McKinley County, Now Mexico

Gentlemen:

Tenneco -0il Company, as Unit Operator of the Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit and
pursuant to Section 4 of the Unit Agreement dated February 15, 1972, hersby
gives notice of proposed éxpansion of the Unit Area thereunder to include,
effective August 1, 1973 (as Tract 13) the followirg lands in McKinley
County, New Mexico:

Township 17 North, Range 8 West, N.M.P /M.

Section 8: SW/4NW/4

covered by United States 0il i#nd-Gas-lease Serial No|, MM-0520321,
Such expansion is hecessary to bring into unit participation Tesoro 0Oril Cor-
poration's Hanson #22 well drilled on said lands and completed in the Dakota
“D" Sand, the common reservoir with unit production. - Attached hereto is a
revision of Exhibit "C" to the Unit Agreement showing the Tract Participation
of Tract 13 and the revised Tract Participation for all other Tracts.

The basis for such participation of Tract 13 was determined as follows:

1. Phase ‘1 participation was cormputed on the same basis used when the

' ILone Pine Dakota "D" Unit was originally formed, being based on May,
1971 production and assuming that the Hanson #22 well was capable of
producing 100 BOPD at that time. '

2. Phase 2 participation is the negotiated result of adding the oil plus
the equivalent gas acre-feet for Tract 13 (93,60 acre-feet) to the
current total unit acre-foot number. ' The fractlonal ‘parkhicipation for
Tract 13 was determined by dividing 93, 60 by the total acre-feet as
prescribed. The rémaining tract participations were determined by multi-
plying their original tract fractions by one (1) minus the Tract 13 frac-
tion.

After unanlmcus agreement between the original Unlt Working Interest Owners and
the Working Interest Owner of Tract 13, preliminary concurrence by “the Director
" and the Area Director to the above described basis for expansion ‘was cbtained,
Copies of this notice are being mailed to all affected parties to the Lone Pine
Dakota "D" Unit Agreement and all such parties are hereby advised that 30 days
from the date of mailing will be allowed for submission to the undersigned, as
Unit Operator, of any objection to this proposed expansion.

THIS NOTICE SUPERSEDES Thi ¥ RIOR NOTICE OF AUGUST 1, 1973.
Regspectfully submitted,
‘TENNECO OII. COMPANY
By 5% X Fasid
L. L., Parish “iia

Attorney-In-Fact
LIP/MFC:mt
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‘EXHIBIT “C"
(effective August 1, 1973)
TO UNIT AGREEMENT FOR THE
DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION

OF THE LONE PINE DAKOTA "D" UNIT
McKINIEY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Schedule of Tract Participation

Tract Participation

Phase 1 (%)
.000000
.000000
.000000

8.587377

4.293689

8.029196

' 8.587377

8.587377

8.587377
. 000000

- 8.587377

31.859164

8.587377

4.293689

100,000000

Phase 11 (%)

.208237
.060235
.182119
7.020345
1.603626

16.020221

15.761604

2.619134

11.,718488

.162541

10.622240
28.848701

4,758864

413645

100.000000
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JOINDER AND CONSENT TO EXPANSION OF UNIT AREA
OF THE LONE PINE DAKOTA "D" UNIT
McKINLEY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

In consideration of the covenants and considerations of that certain Unit
Agreement for the Development and Operatiocn of the Lone Pine Dakota "D"
Unit dated February 15, 1972 as expanded to include Tract 13, as set out
in Notice of Expansion dated-August 15, 1972(receipt of a copy of which
is hereby acknowledged by the undersigned), the undersigned hereby ex-
pressly joins and consents to the expansion of Unit Area effective
August 1,1973 to include said Tract 13 which comprises the SW/4NW/4 of

Section 8, Township 17 North, Range 8 West, N.M,P.M., McKinley County,
New Mexico containing 40 acres, more or less, and hereby amends said
Unit Agreement of February 15, 1972 by the deletion of the original
Exhibit "C" attached thereto and the suhstitution therefor of the Exhibit
"C" attached hereto.

This Joinder and Consent shall be effective as to the undersigned's interest
in any lands and leases, or interests therein, and royalties presently held
or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other interests in
unitized substances, covering any lands within the Unit Area in which the

undersigned may be found to have an oil or gas interest,

This Joinder and Consent shall be:binding upon the undersigned, his, her or
its heirs, devisees, executers, assigns, or successors in interest,

Executed this day of s 1873,
Address:
STATE OF )
‘ } ss
COUNTY OF . )

[loN
2

[*]

)]

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this

, 1873, by

——

Witness my hand and official seal.

“Notary Public

My commission expires:




EXHIBIT "C"
(effective August 1, 1973)
TO UNIT AGREEMENT FOR THE
DEVELCPMENT AND OPERATION

OF THE IONE PINE DAKOTA "D" UNIT
McKINIEY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Schedule of Tract Participation

Tract Participation

e e A R e e e e

T e e e

Tract No. Phase 1 (%) Phase II (%)

1 , ~.000U00 .208237

§ 2 , .000000 .060235

. 4 3 000000 , .182119

g 4 8.587377 7.020345

& g

Z 5 - :  4,29368% 1.503626
£

& 6 8.029196 16.020221

; & 7 ' 8.587377 . © 7 15.761604
;:'g .

= .

b= 8 8.587377 2.619134
=

9 8.587377 11.718488

10 . 000000 .162541

112 8.587377 10.622240

11B 31.859164 28.848701

12 8.587377 4.758864

13 4:203689 413645

100.000000

e eni i s,




OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088 - - ) -
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 / P

May 24, 1973

o
Tenneco 0il Company
Lincoln Tower Building
Denver, Colorado 80203
Attention: Mr. D. D. Myers
P Re: Lone Pine Dakota "D"
b Unit Expansiocn
i
1) Gentlemen:

The New Mexico 0il Censervation Commission grants pre-
S liminery application for the expansion of the Lone Pine
I Dakota "MD" Unit, McKinley County, to include the SW/4
powey NW/4 of 3ection 8, Township 17 North, Range 8 West,

¥ NMPM. The addition of the above described 40 acres will
1§ increase the unit area to 2638. 39 acres.

' ; .Very truly yours,
. .

\ T e
e a A. L: PORTER. .Tr.
fg 7 Sec etary—Director

B ALP/JEK/og

: cc: United States Geological Survey
; | : Wasghington, D. C.

- A A P
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B i o e




e

SR i e e s

Tenneco Oil Svite 1200 (qEnneco)
ATenneco Company ) Lincoln Tower Building . ) 4

Denver, Coloradd 80203
(303) 292-9920

May 21, 1973

MAY 24 1973

Mr. A. L. Porter olL CONSERVATION COMM.
Secretary - Director Santa Fe

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

P. (0. Box 2088 .

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

RE: Lone Pine Dakota "D"
Unit Expansion and
Expansion of Pressure
Maintenance
McKinley County, New Mex ico

Gent1emeh:

Tenneco 0il Company, as operator of the iLone Pine Dakota "D"
Unit, resnectfully submits application fnr administrative
approva1 to expand the Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit and the
Pressure Maintenance Project to include 40 acres, more or

less, of the following described Federal land: P

Townshi 17 North, Ran e 8 WBst ‘
Section 8 SW/4 NW/4 - Eeaeral Lease Numbher - 052931

The Secretary-Director, under terms of Commission Orders
R-4262 and R-4263, has the authority to grant such request.

In support of this application, Tenneco encloses the following:
i) a copy of the 0r1nga| appiication for preiiminary
‘approvai made to the United States Geological
Survey (U.S.G.S.)

2) a copy of the letter from the U.S.G.S. approving
the preliminary application for expansion.

Commission approval of this application will promote the
conservation of o0il and gas in the Lone Pine Dakota "D"




TENNECO OIL COMPANY

Mr. A. L. Porter
May 21, 1973
Page 2

Pool, therefore, your rapid approval will be appreciated.
“Yours very truly,

TENNECO OIL COMPANY

A D

District Production Manager

RS
am !,‘-) .

¢c: All Working Interest Owners
C. W. Nance- Rocky Mountain Division
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UNITED S®~ =~ 0.
DEPARTMENT OF THE I..... «IOR

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20242

way 14 1973
Tenneco 0il Company
Lincoln Tower Building
Denver, Colorado 80203
Attention: Mr. R. A, Williford

Gentlemen:

" Your application of January 30, 1973, filed with the 0il and Gas Supervisor,

Roswell, New Mexico, requests prellmxnary _approval of a proposed expansion
of the Lone Pine Dakota 'D" unit area, McKinley County, New Mexico.

The proposed expansion will add 40 acres of Federal land thereby increasing
the unit area from 2,598.30 acres to 2,638.30 acres. Such expansion con-
-tains land indicated by available. geologlc information to be within the
productive limits of the Dakota D' reservoir. The inclusion of this tract
in the unit area is deemed necessary to obtain maximum recovery of secondary
oil through better control of pressure maintenance operations in this part
-of the field, :

‘No objections will be offered to the pr0posed expansion prOVlded such ex-
pansion is accomplished in accordance with the applicable provisions of
Section 4 of the unit agreement within a reasonable period of. time.

..When the 0il and Gas ‘Supexrvisor, Roswell, New Mexico,, is asked to grant

final approval of the ‘proposed expansion, a minimum 0& e1ght copies of the
request for final approval should be submitted along’ :7ith eight copies of

each of the necessary joinders,
szz?r._,
/ﬂ/% 2

-

Acting’ Director

_____ .. . . . - ) - e e o iy e s e e




neco Oil " | IIII
Ten ec o fil:'\l::eolirfggwefeuitding ‘

ATenneco Company
Denver, Colorado 80203
(303) 292-9920

NBEBIRE

January 30, 1973 y way 24 1673 %
: i
Oil CQNSERVATION COMM.

ta Fe
The Director Saata

United States Geological Survey
Washington, 25 D.C.

RE: Application for the Preliminary
Approval of the First Expansion
of the Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit
McKin]ey County. New Mexico

Gentlemen:

- Pursuant. to Section 4 (Expansion of the Unit Agreement for
the Deye]opment and Onpraf'lnn of fhp lLone Pinas_Dakata ®D4
Unit, Tenneco 0il Company, as operator, respectful]y submits
app11cat7uu Tor-theapproval by said Director, Application
for the Preliminary Approval of the First Expan51on of the
Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit. The area of expansion is 40 acres,
more or less, and comprises the fo]]oW1ng Federal Tand:

Township 17 North, Range 8 West
~Section 8: SW/4 NW/4 Federal Lease Number- 052937

~In Support of this application, the fbl]owing numbered items
are attached and made a part hereof:

1. Map showing fhe current Unit Area and the
.. proposed expansion area with tract numbers,

~2., - Table shou1ng tract destgnat1ons, lease numbors.

md A
"3:‘.’:2:, ansd VPCI GDUIDD

3. Current and Revised Tract Participation Tables.

4. Geolog%c Study with revised structure and isdeCh
-maps p1Us details on map construction, .

5. A table‘;now1ng the monthly oil productlon from
the Tract to be included demonstrating that
hydrocarbons in paying quantities are being
recovered.

6. A letter from Tesoro Petroleum accepting the
terms of entry herein rrescribed.

T L S T L T R et R IRt Wy SETRL A D~ S I 2 F 22 B RE 0 R it U < o SRR St = i Al 1 i St e SRR .




TENNECO OIL COMPANY

January 30, 1973
Page 2

The basis for participation of the Hanson #22 in the Unit
is as follows: :

Phase 1 - the same as when the Unit was formed. Based
on May, 1971 Production and assumes the Hanson
well capable of 100 BOPD at that time. (While
the Hanson #22 is not currently producing 100
BOPD, changes in the mechanical condition of
the well should upgrade it to that status.)

Phase 2 - Has been negotiated by simply adding the oil
: + equivalent gas.acre-feet for the Hanson tract
- (93.60 Ac- ft) to ‘the current total Unit Acre-

foot number., The fractional part1c1pat1on for
the Hanson tract was determined by dividing 93,60
by the total acre-feet as prescribed. The remain-
ing tract participations were determined by multi-
plying their existing tract fractions by 1- Hanson
tract fraction.

Tenneco 0il Company, as operator, has received unanimous
approval from the HWorking Interest Owners in the Lone Pine
Dakota "D" Unit to proceed with the expansion of the Unit.
We therefore respectfully request that the Director approve
the First Expansion of the [Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit.

Dated this Thlrt1eth day of Januarv. 1973.

Ymn-c Ilnhu t:‘:':_',',

" TENNECO OIL COMPANY

5 . P>
O CL )/\ /L_,CQ\

R. A, Williford gz\‘“*“‘“

District Product1on Manager

WEB/1j
Attachinents

cc: Horking Interest Owners
C. W. Nance - Rocky Mountain Division




4 Federal
Tracts

5 Indian Tracts:

4 Fee Tracts

LEASE SERIAL N

Map Tract
Number

o

11A
118

12

Serfal
A Number

NM8270
952931

NMOS55807

NM9556382
4-20-0603-
5')]

b

U =

14-20-0603-
9535

14-20-0603-

9871 ..,

14-20-0603-

- 9895

N0O-C-14-20-
2666 - :

N00-C-14-20-

73007

SFP9744

SFP9750

SFP9750

SFP9744
SFP9750

ITEM 2 ’
UMBERS AND TRACT NUMBERS

Lease
Name

Hospah

Working Inférest
Ovwner

Tenneco 0i1 Co.

Hanson

Connel]y Fed.

Lone Pine _

Joe Toiedo'

Dosh E Pi Henio

Don ne Pah‘ ]

Yazzie
Kagoso

Bah E
Santa Fe ‘&

- Pacific RR

Santa Fe &
Pacific RR

Santa Fe &

Pacific RR

Santa Fe &
Pacifric RR

Tesofo Petrdleumwﬂmmd,dm

Tennece 011 Co.
Tenneco 0i1 Co.

John Beard (25%)
Beard 041 (75%)

John Beard,{ZEZ)s
Beard 0i1 Co. (75%)

Tenneco 041 Co.

':Tgnneco'Oil.Co,,.' '
: Tenngco Oii Co.
611 01 &Gas Co. . -

Tesoro Pétroféum’Corp{

Tenneco 0il Co. .

'_‘Tenneéo OiI'Co,__

Tenneco 011 Co. (50%)
Tesoro Petroleum (50%)

e e e e . e mre . v e p— T ————— - e —ap i —




Tract
No.

10
'llA

118

12

O ITEM 3
| CURRENT
TRACT PARTICIPATION PARAMETERS

LONE ) INE DAKOTA "D" FIELD
_VCKINLEY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

. Production 0il + Eq. Gas Ac-F
Description Unit : Unit
{S~T-R) , Tract Fraction Tract Fraction
SE/4 - | L
12-17-9 - 0 0 47,12 - ,00209102
SWih | |
17-17-8 4] (4] 13763 00060485
. NW/4 - - -
19-17-8 0 0 41,21 00182875
su/4 . ’ : o
- 8-17-8 200 .08972634 *1588.57 .07049505
NW/4 o o :
17-17-8 100 <04486317 362,87 .01610288
NW/4 » ' - | :
18-17-8 187 - ,0838941.1 3625.07 16086763 -
NE/4 | » | o |
18-17-8 200 .08972634 3566.55 . ,15827072
. ‘uE/l!/'S ' i Lo . ) '
18-1750 200 .08972634 592.66 ,02630013
. 18-17-8 200 08972634 2651.67 - 11767162
NE/4 o S
7-17-8 | 0 o 36,78 ,00163216
SEf4 ' _ ' B -
7-17-8 200 08972633 2403,61 10666361
SEf4 Lo
N/2 24-17-9 742 .33288469 . 6527,91 .28968528
S/ 4 , , , | |
7-17-8 200 .08972634 "1076.84 04778630

Total : 2229 1.00000000 22534.49 . 1,00000000




Tract
Ho.,

13

0

11A

118

12

CLTEM 3 COH'T.

REVISED

TRACT PARTICIPATION PARANETERS
LONE PINE DAKOTA "D" FIELD
JMCRINLEY COUATY, HEM TIEXICO

Description

(5-T=R)

TOTAL.

SE/4
12-17-9

suza /4

8-17=8

sk/4
17-17-8

N474
19-17-8

SW/4
8§-17-8

Ni/4a
17-17-8

/4
18-17-3

NE/A
18-17-8

SE/4

'18-17-8

Siij 4
18-17-8

NE/4
7-17-8

SE/4

7-17-8

SE/4
N/2 24-17-9

SH/4
7-17-8 "

Phase 1 Phase 11
Production 0il + Eq. Gas Ac-F
Unit : Unit :
Tract Fraction Tract Fraction
0 0 47.12 100208237
100 - 04293688 93.60 .00413645
0 0 13.63  .00060235
0 0 41.21 .09182]f§
200 . 08587377 1588;57 '.07020345
100 | oa293B9.  362.87 . .01603696
187 ' .08029196  3625.07 16020771
200 o 08527377  3566.55 .156761604
200 . .085873%7A' 592.66 02619134 |
200 :.085é7377 '2651:67:l- 11718488
0 : o 36,}8 .00162541
200 .08587377A 2465761. :.106222h0
742 .31359164:_ 6527.91 .28848701
200 08587377  1076.84 04753864
2329 1.00000000 22,628.09  1.00000000




ITEN 4

LONE PINE DAKOTA
uDY UNIT
FIRST EXPANSION
_GEOLOGICAL DRTA

General -

The drilling of three additional wells outside the eastern
© portion of the Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit has necessitated a
s]ight revision in the geologic interpretation of that portion of
the pool. These wells, the Hanson #22, Edna #1, and the Lillie #1,
changed the oil-water contact and the trace of Fault "C" in the
eastern portion of the pool.

Net Productive Sand

The net produbtwve sand for both the ilanson 22 and the Edna
#1 was calculated to be eight (8) net feet. The basis for this
“calculation vas consistent with page 12, the Eng1neer1ng and Geo-
logic Report dated Soptember b, 1971, ,

. Productive Limits

The oil-water contact in the eastern portion of the poo] was
determined primarily on the basis of information obtained from the
drilling of the Lillie #1. This well penetrated the top of the 16
percent porosity in the Dakota "D" Zone at a subsea depth of +4220'
and drilistem tested 120 feet of 0il and gas cut mud and 786 feet
of water. As a result of this recovery, the oil-water contact is
now considered to be at a subsea datum of +4219', or one foot balow.
the top of the 16% porosity in the Lillie well. This is three feet
helow the. n"°v1n"°1y determined contact of +4222° estab11shed in
the Beay_‘d Das!i'E Pi Henin #2. Thic em2ll differ eice 1iv conldet
1s due to tie sensitivity of water saturation to permeability (refer

to discussicn of Core Data, pp. 9-11, Engineering and Geologic
Report). I

- The gas-oil.contact has not changed,

Fault Traces

The tract of Fault "C" (sec structure map) has been changed due
to the drilling of the Edna #1, Hanson #22, and Lillie #1. On the
structure map, Fault “C" turns sharply northward in the vicinity
of LPU #2 and then returns to an easterly strike near the Hansen
#22- and Edna #1 wells., The fault data for the above changes is

“shovin adjacent to each of the above wells.




[tem 4
Page Two

Het Productive Isopach !aps

Net o1l and gyas pay isopach maps are attached. They were
constructed consistent with the Engineering and Geologic Report
of September 1, 1971,
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PROﬁUCTION HISTORY
HANSO!l #22
TESORO PETROLEUM CORPORATION

0i1 Production Cum 011

Honth Barrels Barrels
1972 .

June 2960 _ 2960
July ‘ 2583 5543
August '2395 7938
September 2030 9968
October - 2070 12038
- November 2001 (e) 14039

(e) Estimated

T T T Iy S RS PO T e TV U




HAROLD VaOTBORO, JR,

“. O '
ITEH 6"
TESORO PETROLEUOM CORPORATION
8520 CrROwrHILL 2OULEVARD

S12-024-0261

SAN AN ONIO, TEXAS 73209

November 14, 1972

Mr. R, ‘A, Williford
District Production Manager

Tenneco Oil Company
Suite 1200 ~ Lincoln Tower Bldg.
Denver, Colorado 80203

Dear Buck:

This letter will evidence our agreement to put our Hanson
No. 22 well into the Lone Pine Dakota "D' Unit, ' '

It is our understanding that our Phase I participation factor
will be 4.116921 and our Phase II participation factor for this well
will be 0.403989. It is also our understanding that these interests
are subject to adjustment, depending on whether or not Kennedy
includes his Edna well in the Lone Pine Dakota "D'" Unit..

Yours very truly,

Harold Vagtkorg, Jr.

-

-HV:edq




UNIT AGREEMENT
FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION
OF THE LONE PINE DAKOTA "D" UNIT

McKINLEY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

THIS AGREEMENT, entered into as of the 15th day c¢f February

/ by and between the partieés subscribing, ratifying or consenting hereto,
[ I3

and herein referred to as "parties hereto".
WITNESSETH: That,

WHEREAS, the parties hereto are the owners of working, royalty,
or other oil or gas interests in the Unit Area subject to this Agreement;
and

WHEREAS, the 0il Conservation Commission of the State of New

Mexico is authorized by law {chap. 72, Laws of 1935, as amended by Chaﬁ.

193, Laﬁs'bf 1937, Chap. 166, Laws of 1941, and Chép. 168, Laws of 1949,

Chap. 65, Art. 3, Sec. 14, N.M.S., 1953 anno) to approve this Agreement,

and the conservation. provisions hereof, and

WHEREAS, the Mineral Leasing Act of ﬁébruary 25, 1920, 41 stzat.

437, as amended, 30 U.S.C. Sections 181 et seq., authorizes Federal lessees

and their representatives.to unite with each other, or joihﬁly or sepafately
with others in colleqtiyely adopting and operating a cooperative or unit

pian of development orx opéiation‘of any oil or gas‘pool, field or like area,
or any part thereof for the purpose of more proper;y conserving the natural

resources thereof whenever determined and certified by the Secretary of the

:Interior to be necessary or advisable in the public interest; and

WHEREAS, the rules and regulations governing the leasing of allotted
Indian lands for 0il and gas promulgated by the Secretary of the Interior
(25 CFR Part 172) under and pursuant to the Allotted Land Leasing Act of
March 3, 1909, 35 Stat. 783, 25 U.S.C. Sec. 396 and the o0il and gas leases
covering said allotted Indian lands provide for the commitment of such

leases to a cooperative or unit plan of development or operation; and

L e b A
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WHEREAS, the parties hereto hold sufficient interests in the
Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit Area covering the land hereinafter described to

give reasonably effective control of operations therein; and

WHEREAS, it is the putpose of the parties hereto to enabie institu-
tion and consummation of secondary recovery operations, conserve natural
resources, prevent waste and secure the other benefits obtainable through
development and operation of the area subjectvto this Agreement under the

terms, conditions, and limitations herein set forth;

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the promises
herein contained, the parties hereto commit to this Agreement their respec-
tive interests in the Unitized Formation of the below-defined Unit Area,

and agree severaliy amor. 4 themselves as follows:

SECTION 1. ENABLING ACT AND REGULATIONS. The Act of March 3,

1909, and the Mineral Leasing Act of February 25, 1920, as amended, supra,

- and all valid pertinent regulations, inéluding operaﬁing and unit plan
reagulations, heretofore issued thereunder and valid pertinent and reasonable
regula;ions hereafter issued Fhereunderrare acqeptgdfand made a part.of -
thi#ﬂéégéé;ént as to éederal and Allotted Indian lands, provided such regulations
are not inconsistent with the terms of this Agreement; and, as to Non-

Federal and Non;Indian lands, the oil and gas operating regulations in

‘effect as of the effective date hereof governing drilling and producing
operations, not inconsisfent with the texrms hereof or the laws of the State

in which the Non-Federal and Non-Indian land is located, are hereby accepted

and made a part of this Agreement.

SECTION 2. UNIT AREA AND DEFINITIONS. The area described in

Exhibit "B" and depicted on Exhibit "A" attached hereto is hereby designated
and recognized as constituting the Unit Area, containing 2, 598.30 acres,
more or less, in McKinley County, New Mexico. Said land is described as

follows:




Township 17 North, Range 8 West, N.M.P.M.

Section 7: Lots 3 & 4, E/2 SW/4, S/2 NE/4, SE/4
" Section 8: SW/4

Section 17: NwW/4, NW/4 SW/4

Section 18: Lots 1, 2, 3 & 4, E/2 W/2, E/2 (All)
Section 19: Lot 1, NE/4 NW/4

Township 17 North, Range 9 West, N.M.P.M. "

Section 12: Lots 7 & 8, SW/4 SE/4
Section 13: Lots 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7 & 8,
wW/2 E/2, W/2 (All)
Section 14: NE/4 NE/4
Section 24: Lots 1, 2, 3 & 4, W/2 NE/4,
E/2 NW/4, NW/4 NW/4
For the purpose of this Agreement, the following terms and expres-

sions as used herein shzall mean:

(a) "Commission" is defined as the 0Oil Conservation Commission

of the State of New Mexico.

{(b) "Commissioner" is defined as the Commissioner of Public Lands

of the State of New Mexico.

(¢) "birector" is defined as the Director of the United States

Geological Survey.

{(d) "Indian Cofinissioner" is defined as the Commissicner of

Indian Affairs, or his duly authorized delegate.

(e) “Secretary" is defined as the Secretary of the Interior

of the United States of America, or his duly authorized delegate.

(f) ‘"Department"” is defined as the Department of the Interior

of the United States of America.

(g) "Supervisor” is defined as the 0il and Gas Supervisor of
the United States Geological Survey.

(hj "Area Director" is defined as the Area Director for the

Bureau of Indian Affairs.

(i) "unitized Formation" is defined as that stratigraphic
interval commonly known as the Dakota "D" Zone and more specifically

defined as that interval occurring between 2780 feet and 2872 feet

-3~




sub-surface in Tenneco 0il Company's Don ne pah Well No. 1 located 820 feet
from the North line and@ 500 feet from the West line of Section 18, Township
17 North, Range 8 West, N.M.P.M., as recorded on the Gamma Ray -~ Formation

Density Loy of said well dated 6-3-70.

(jJ) "Unitized Substances” is defined as and shall mean all oil,
gas, gaseous substances, sulphur contained in gas, condensate, and all,
associated and constituent liquid or liguefiable hydrocarbons prcduced

from thr Unitized Formaticen of the Unitized Lang.

(k) "Tract"” is defined as each parcel of land described as

such and given a Tract numbex in Exhibit "B".

(1). "Tract Participation" is defined as that percentage of

. Unitized Substances allocated to-a Tract under this Agreement,

(m) "Unit Participation" of each Working Interest Owner, is
defined as the sum of the percentages cbtained by multiplying such
Working Interest Owner's fractional Working Interest in each tract by the

Tract Participation of such Tract.

(n) "Working Interest is defined as the right to search for
and produce Unitized Substances whether held as an incident of ownarship
of mineral fee simple title, under an cil and gas lease, 6perating agree-

ment or othexwise held.

(o) "Working Interest Owner" is defined as and shall meanAany
party hereto owning a Working Interest, including a carried working
interest owner, whether by virtue of a lease, operating agreemént; fee
title or otherwiss, whose interest is chargeable with and obligated to pay
or bear, either in cash or out of production, or otherwise, all or a

portion of the cost of drilling, develcping, producing and operating the

. ‘ ; ‘ Unitized Formation. Any interest in Unitized Substances which is a Working
Interest as of the date the owner thereof executes or ratifies this Agree-

ment shall thereafter be treated as a Working Interest for all purposes

I e B e L LT g : T e o b




of this Agreement. The owner of oil and gas rights that z e free of lease,
or other instrument conveying the Working Interest to another, shall be
regarded as a Working Interest Owner to the extent of seven-eighths (7/8)
cf his interest in Unitized Substances, and as a Royalty Owner with respect

to his remaining one-eighth (1/8) interest therein.

(p) '"Royalty Interest" o; "Royalty" is Aefined as any interest
other than a Working Interest in or right to receive a portion of the
Unitized Substances or the proceeds thereof and‘inclédes the royalty
interest reserved by the lessor by an oil and gas lease and any overriding
roYalty interest, o0il payment interest, or any othertéayment or burden
which does not carry with it the right to search for and produce Unitized

Substances. "Basic Royalty Interest" is defined as the royalty interest

reserved by the lessor by an o0il and gas lease,

(q) "Lessee of Record" is defined as the holder of record

title under a United States 0Oil and Gas Lease.

(r) "Royalty Owner" is defined as and shall iwean the owner

(s) "Unit Operating Agreement" is defined as and shall mean

any agreement or agreements (whether one or more) entered into (separatesly

‘or collectively) by and between the Unit Operator and the Working Interest

Owners as provided in Section 9, infra, and shall be styled "Unit QOperating

Agreement, Lone Pine Dakota 'D' Unit, McKinley County, New Mexico."

(t) "Tract Current 0il Production" is defined as the oil allowable,

expressed in barrels of 42 U. S, gallons, assigned to the Unitized Formation
in each Tract during the month of May, 1971, as determined and tabulated in
the Table of Participating Parameters of the Engineering and Geologic

Report for the Lone Pine Dakota "p" Field dated September 1, 1971.

(u) "Unit Area Current 0il Production' is defined as the sum

of "Tract Current Oil Production" for all Tracts within the Unit Area,

(v) "Tract 0il Plus Equivalent Gas Acre-Feet" is defined as the net

0il acre-feet plus the net gas acre-feet, converted to an oil equivalent



acre-feet, in each Tract as determined and tabulated in the Table of
Participation Parameters of the Engineering and Geologic Report for

the Lone Pine Dakota "D" Field dated September 1, 1971,

(w) “Unit Area Oil Plus Equivalent Gas Acre-Feet" is defined
as the sum of “"Tract Oil Plus Equivalent Gas Acre-Feet" for all Tracts

within the Unit Area.

(x) "Phase I" means the period of time beginning as of 7:00/
A.M. on the effective date heréof and continuing until the first day of
the calendar month following the date on whichlthe total- cumulative number
of barrels §f 0il produced form the Unitized éormation underlying all
Tracts described in the origiﬁal Exhibit "B" equals 3,180,000 barrels, as

determined from the official production reports filed with the Commission.

The tcotal volume of ©il to be produced during Phase I will be the difference

between-3,180,000 barrels and the cumulative volume of oil production from B
the Unitized Formation underlying all Tracts described inﬁthe original\
Exhibit‘"B" on the effective date hereof plus the volume of>oil prodaced
during the remaind;; of the calendar month in which the total cumulative
production reaches 3,180,006 barrels. The cumulative o0il productioﬁ on the

effective date hereof will be determined from the official production

reports filed with the Commission.

{y) "Phase II" means the remainder of the term of this agree—
ment after the énd>of Phase I, and will .begin at 7:00 A.M. on the first
aay of the month, following the date on which the cumulative number of
barrels of 0il produced from the Unitized Formation underlying ali‘

Tracts in the Unit Area totals 3,180,000 barrels.

SECTION 3. EXHIBITS. Exhibit "A" attached hereto is a map
showing the Unit Area and, to the extent known to the Unit Operator, the

boundaries and identity of Tracts and leases in said Unit Area. Exhibit

"B" attached hereto is a schedule showing, to the extent known to the

Unit Operator, the acreage comprising each Tract, percentage ownership of

each Woiﬁing Interest Cwner in each Tract, and the percentage and ownership

) .
each Tract in the Unit Area, together with the

of the Record Title in 1 !




Royalty Interests in each Tract and the ownership thereof. Exhibit "cC"

attached hereto i¢ a schedule showing the tract number and the Tract

Participation of each Tract in the Unit Area, assuming that all Tracts
are committed to this Agreement. Nothing herein or in said schedules
or map shal} be construea as a representation by any party hereto aé

to the ownership of any interest other than such interest or interests

as are ‘shown in sajd map or schedule as owned by such party.

.

Exhibits "a", "B" and "C" shall be revised by the Unit Operator
whenever changes render such revisions necessary or when requested by
the Supervisor, and not less than six copies thereof shall be filed with

the Supervisor.

SECTION 4. EXPANSION. The above-described Unit Area may when

practicable be expahded to include therein any additional Tract or Tracts
regarded as reasonably necessary or advisable for the purposes of this
Agreement. Such expansion shall be effected in the following manner:

Unit Operator shall circulate a notice to each WOrking Interest
.Owner of the proposed expansion, setting out the basis for admission,
the proposed Tract Perticipation to be assigned to each such Tract, and
other petiinent'data. after negotiation (at Working interest Owners'
meeting or otherwise), if 80 percent of the Working Interest Owners (on‘
the basis of Unit Participation at that time) have agreed to such
addition of such Tract or Tracts, then Unit Operator shall, after prelimi-
nary concurrence bv the Director and the Area Director:

{(a) Prepare a notice or proposed expansion describing the
contemplated chandgss in the boundaries of the Unit Area,
the reason thereior, the basis for admission of the
additional Tract or Tracts, the Tract Participation to
be assigned each such additional Tract, the revised
Tract Participation for all other Tiacts and the effective
date thereof;- and

(b) Furnish copies of said nctice to the Supervisor, each
Working interest Owner, lessee, and lessor wiicse interests
are affected {(mailing a copy of such notice to the last
known address of each such Working Interest Owner, lessee

o and lessor), advising such parties that thirty (30) days

will be allowed for submission to the Unit Operator of
any objection to such proposed expansion; and

-




(c}) File, upon the expiration of said thirty (30) days period,
as set out in (b) immediately above, the following: (1)
Evidence as to mailing said notice of expansion; (2) An
application for such expansion in sufficient numbers for
appropriate approval and distribution; and (3} An instru-
ment containing the appropriate joinders in compliance with
the participation reguirements of Section 14 (Tracts
Qualified for Participation) and Section 33 (Non-Joinder
and Subsequent Joinder), infra; and (4) A copy of all
objections received, along with Unit Operator's response
to such objections.

The proposed expansion éhall, éféer due congidé;a%;égAgfwéii”
pertinent information and upon approval by the Supervisor, the Area
Director and, if appropriate, the Commission, become effective as of the’
date prescribed in the notice thereof. ’The revised Tract Participation

of the respective Tracts committed to this Agreement prior to such

enlargment shall remain the same ratio one to another.

SECTION 5. UNITIZED LAND AND UNITIZED SUBSTANCES. All land

committed to this Agreement as to the Unitized Formation shall-constitute
land referred to herein as "Unitized Land" or "land subject to this Agree-

‘ment." Unitized Substances are defined in Section 2 (j) of this Agreement.

SECTION 6. UNIT OPERATOR. Tenneco Oil Company, a Delaware

cbrpoiation, is hereby designated as Unit Operator, and by signing this
instrument as Unit Operator it agreéé ana consents to accept the duties
and obligations of Unit Operator for the operation, development and
production of Unitized Substances as herein provided. Wheneve: reference
is made herein to Unit Operator, such reference means the Unit Operator
écting in that caéécity and not as an owner of interests in Unitized
Substances; and the term "Working Interest Owner" when used heréin‘shall

include or refer to Unit Opeiatox the owner Of a Working Interest when

agc

such an interest is owned by it.

SECTION 7. RESIGNATION OR PEMOVAL OF UNIT OPERATOR. Unit

Operator shall have the right to resign at:ény time, but such resignation
shall not become effective so as to release Unit Operator from the duties
and obligations of Unit Operator and terminate Unit Operator's rights as

such for a period of six (6) months after written notice of intention to




resign has been given by Unit Operator to all Woiking Interest Owners,
and the Supervisor and until all unit wells are placed in a satisfactory
condition for suspension, or abandonment, whichever is required

by the Supervisor and the Commission, unless a new Unit Operator shall
have taken over and assumed the duties and obligations of Unit Operator

prior to the expiration of said period.

The Unit Operator may, upon default or failure in the performance
of its duties or obligations hereugder, be subject to removal by 75 per
cent of the committed Working Interest Owners (on the basis of then currernt
Unit Participation) exclusive of the Working Interest Owner who i:s the i
Uhit Operator. Such removal shall be effective upon . notice thereof to

the Supervisor.

In all such instances of effective resignation or removal, until
a successor to Unit Operator is selected and approved as hereinafter
provided, the Working Interest Ownérs shall be jointly responsible for
the péfformance of the duties of the Unit Operator and shall, not iéter
than thirty (30) days before such resignation or removal pecomes effective,

appoint acommon agent to represent them in any action to be taken hereunder,

The resign%tion or removal of Unit Operator under this Agreement
shall not terminate its righ#*. ticle or interest as the owner of a W&rking
Interest or other interest i; Uﬁitized Substances, but, upon the reéignation
or removal of Unit Operatof beboming effective, such Unit Operator shall
deliver possession of all wells, eguipment, books, and iecords, materials,
appurtenances and any other assets, used in conduéting the Unit operations
and owned by the Working Interest Owners (including any and all data

its

P

and information which it might have gained or assembled by reason o
ope?afion of the Unitized Land) to the new duly qualified successor Unit
Operator or to the Unit Manager if no such new Unit Operator has been
elected, to be used for the purpose of conducting Urit Operations hereunder.
Nothing herein coné&ined sﬁéll be conétrued to relieve crrdischarge any
Unit Operator who resigns or is removed hereunder for any liability or
duties acéruing or performable by it prior to the effective date of such

resignation or removal.




SECTION 8. SUCCESSOR UNIT OPERATOR. Whenever the Unit Operator
shall tender its resignation as Unit Operator or shall be removed as’here-
inabove provided, the Working Interest Owners shall select a successor
Unit Operator by a majority vote of the Working Interest Owners (on the
basis of then current Unit Participation), provided no Working Interest
Owner who has been removed as Unit Operator may vote for self-succession.
Such selection shall not become effective until (a) a Unit Operator so
selected shall accept in wrifing the duties ana requﬁsibilities of Unit
Operator; and (b) the selection shall have been approved by the Supervisor
and, if appropriate, the Commission. If nd Successor Unit Operator is se-
lected and qualjfied as herein provided, the Director at his election,

may declare this Agreement terminated.

SECTION 9. ACCOUNTING PROVISIONS AND UNIT OPERATING AGREEMENT.

Costs and expeﬁses incurred by Unit Operator in conducting Unit operations
hereunder shall be paid, apportiongd among , and borne by the Workirg
Interest Owners in accordance with the Unit Operating Agreement; howevef,
no such Unit Operating Agreement shall be deemed either to modify any of
the terms and conditions of this Unit Agreement or to relieve the Unit
Operator of an& right or obligation established under this Agreement, and
in case of ary inconsistency or conflict between this Agreement and fhe
Unit Operafing Agreement, this Agreement shall prevail; Three true copies
of any Unit Operating Agrgement executed pursuant to this wection shall

be filed with the Supexrvisor piior to approval of this Agreement.

SECTION 10. RIGHTS AND OBLIGATIONS OF UNIT OPERATOR. Except

as otherwise specifically provided herein, the exclusive right, privilege

and duty of exercising an'""and all rights of the parties hereto which are

necessary or convenient for prospecting for, producing, storing, allocating

and distributing the Unitized Substances are hereby delegated to and shall
be exercised by the Unit Operator as herein provided. Upon request,
acceptable evidence of titie to said rights shall 53 deposited with said
Unit Opefétor and, together with this Agreement, shall constitute and

define the rights, privileges, and obligations of Unit Operator. Nothing
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l




- I

herein, however, shall be construed to transfer title to any land or to
any lease or operating agreement, it being understood that under this
Agreement the Unit Operator, in its capacity as Unit Operator, shall
exercise the rights of possession and use vested in the parties hereto

only for the purposes herein specified.

SECTION 11. USE OF SURFACE.

(a) The parties hereto, to the extent of their rights and
interests, hereby grant to Working interest Owners the right to use as
much of the surface of the land within the Unit An=za as may reasonably
-be necessary for Unit operaticns.

(b) Working Interest Owners shall have free use of brine or
. water or both from the Unit Area for Unit Qperations, except water from

any well, l:ke, pond, or irrigation ditch of a Surface Owner; provided,

however, no allotted Indian water rights are granted hereby other than those
granted in leases or agreements heretofére executed, but said riéhts may
7 be»combined and utilized for Unit operations: hereunder

{c}) working Intereést Owners shall pay the owner for damageg to
and/or loss of 1iveétock, growing crops, timber, fences, improvements, ang~

structures on the Unit Area that result from Unit operations.

SECTION 12. PLAN OF OPERATIONS. It is recognized and agreed by

s

the parties hereto that all of the lapd‘sﬁﬁjéct to this Agreement is
reasonably proved to be productive of Unitized Substances and thatféhe
object and purpose of this Agreement is to forimlate and €o put into
effect a secondaiyﬂrecovery proﬁect in order to effect the greatest
economic recovery of Unitized Substances, prevent waste and conserve
natural resources, consistent with good engineering practices expected of
a prudent operator. The parties hereto agree that the Unit Operator

may, subject to the consent to a plan of operation by the WOrking Interest

Owners and approval by the Supervisor, inject into the Unitized Formation,




through any well or wells completed therqin,rpring,kwatgr, air, gas, 2il
and any one oOr more othef substances whether produc@d from the Unitized
" Land ‘'or not, and that the location of input wells and the rates of
injection therein shall be governed by standards of good engineering
practices and conservation methods; After comméﬁcemenﬁ of secondar?
operations, Unit Operator shal: furnish the Supervisor monthly injection
and production reports for each well in the Unit. The wOrkihg Interest
5 Owners and the Supervisor shall be furnished periodic reports on the
progress of the approved plan of operation and any approved revisions

or changes thercto.

An acceptable plan of operation shall be filed with the Supervisor
concurrently with the filing'of this Unit Agréement for final épprbval.
Said plan of operation and all revisions thereof shall be as complete and
adequate as the Supervisor may determine to be necessary for timely
Voperation consistent herewith. Upon approval of this Agreement and the .
aforementioned plan of opeéation by the Supervisor, said plan, and all
subsequently approved plans shall constitute the operating obligations of

the Unit Operator under this Agreemenf for the period specified therein.

Thereafter, from time te time before the expiration of -any existing plan,
the Unit Operator shall submit for like approval a plan for an additional
specified period of operation. Reasonakle diligence shall be exercised

in complying with the obligations of the approved plan of operation.

SECTION 13. TRACT PARTICIPATION. 1In Exhibit "C" attached

hereto there are listed and numbered the various Tracts within the Unit
Area, and set forth opposite each Tract i3 the Tract Participation of

each Tract in the Unit Area during Phase I and Phas¢ II, as hereinabove
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defined which have been calculated in accordance with the following

formulas:

Phase I
Tract Participation
Percentage <« (Equals):

100 ¥ (Times)

Unit Area Current 0Oil Production

Phase II
Tract Participation
Percentages = (Equals):

Tract 0il Plus Equivalent Gas Acre-Feet

100 x (Times)

Unit Area 0Oil Plus Eguivalent Gas Acre-Feet

In the event less than all of the Tracts within the Unit Area

are qualified for unit rarticipation as of rhe affoctive date herant

C1PRAT 100 —e TNV CoLT nwreel F]

|
Tract Current 0il Producticn
l
:

" Unit Operator shall, as soon as practicable after said effective date,"

APK) DN I atr e

i ' i - prepare a re?ised Exhibit "C" setting forth the qualified Tracts and show-
ing the revised Tract Participafion'of each qualified Tract, which Tract
Participation shall be calculated and determined by using the factors-ahd
formulas set forth above, but applying the same only to theﬁqualifiea

Tracts. Unit Operatér shall promptly file copies of such revised Exhibit

"C" with thévSupervisor and, upon approval of the Supervisor the

revised Exhibif "C" shall be effective as of the effective date bf this
Agreement, and shall thereafter govern the allocation of all Unitized Substan-
ces, subject, however, to any further revision or revisions of Exhibit "C"

in accordance with the provisions hereof.

SECTION 14. TRACTS QUALIFIED FOR PARTICIPATION. As the

¥ : cbjective of this Unit Agreement is to have the lands in the Unit Area
operated and entitled to participation under the terms hereof, it is
agreed that, notwithstanding anything herein to the contrary, no joinder
shall be considered a commitment to this Unit Agreement unless the Tract

involved is qualified for participation under this Section 14.
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(1) On and after the effective date hereof the Tracts qualified
to participate hereunder shall be the Tracts that qualify as follows:
(a} Each tract as to which Working Interest Owners owning
1C0% of the Working Interest have become parties to this Agree-
ment and as to which (i) Royalty Owners under oil and gas leases
on non-Federal land owning séventy—five Rercent (75%) or more of the
Basic Royalty Interest; or (ii) Lessees of Record owning
seventy-five per cent (75%)‘or more of the record title interest,
whichever is applicable, have become parties to this Agreement.
(b) Each Tract aé to whigh Worﬁing Interest Owners owning
one hundred per cent (100%) of the Working Interest have become
parties to this Agreement and as to which Royalty Owners under
0il and gas leases on non ~Federal land 6wning less than seventy-~five
; per cent (75%) of the Basic Royalty Interest or Lessees of
Record owning less than seventy-five per cent (75%) of the
record title interest have become parties to this Agreement and

as to which (i) all Working Interest Owners in such Tract have

joined in a request for the inclusion of such Tract in Unit
participation on the basis of such commitment, and as to which
(ii) seventy-five per cent (75%) of the combined voting interests

of Workirg Interest Owners in all Tracts that meet the require-

ments of Section 14(1) (a) have voted in favor of the acceptance
of such Tract as gualified for participation.

For the purpose of this Section 14(1) (b), the voting
interest of a Working Interest Gwner shall be equal to the
ratio that itg then current Unit Participation attributable to
Tracts that qualify under Section 14(1) (a) bears to the total

ther: current Unit Participation of all Working Interest Owners

attributable to all Tracts that qualify under Section 14(1) (a).

(c) Each Tract as to which Working Interest Owners owning
less than one hundred per cent (103%) of the Working Interest

have become parties to this Agreement regardless of the percentage
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of Royalty or Record interests commitment hereto, and as to

which (i) the Working Ipterest Owner who operates the Tract and
all of the other Working Interest Owners in such Tract who have
become parties to this Agreement have joined in a request for
inclusion of such Tract in Unit Participation and have executed
and delivered z2n indemnity agreement indemnifying and agreeing
to hold harmless the other Working Interest Owners in the Unit
Area, their successors and assigns, against all claims and
demands that may be madé by the owners of Working Interests in
such Tract who are not parties t§ this Agreement, and wbich
arise out of the acceptance of the Tract as qualified for Unit
Participation; and as to which (ii) seventy-five per cent (75%)
of the combined voting interest of Working Interest Owners in
all Tracgs that meet the requirements of Section 14(li {a) and
14(1) (b) have voted in favor of the gualification of such Tract
and acceptance of the indéimmity agreement,

For the purpose pf this Section 14(1) (c¢), the voting
interest of each Working Interest Owner shall berequal to the
‘ratio that its then current Unit Participation attributable
to Tiacts that qualify under Section 14(1) (a) and 14(1) (b)i
b#ars to the total then current Unig Participation of all
Working Interest Owﬁers attributable to all Tracts that
qualify under Section 14(1) (5) and 14(1) (b). Upon the qﬁa}ifica—
tion of‘such a Tract under this Unit Agreement, the qut
Participation that would have been attribuﬁ;d to the nonr-sub-
scribihg owners of the Workiny Interest in such Tract, had they
become parties to this.Agreement and the Unit Operating Agreement,
shall be attributed to the Working Interest Owners in such Tract

who have becoire parties to such agreements, in proportion
to their respective Working Interest in the Tract, and said
receipients shall be responsible for payment of valid claims

and demands made by the non-subscribing owners.

SECTION 15. ALLOCATION OF UNITIZED SUBSTANCES. All Unitizead

Substances produced and saved (less any part of such Unitized Substances
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used in conformity with good operating practices on Unitized Land for
drilling, operating, camp, and other production or development purposes

and for pressure maintenance or which is unavoidably lost) shall be
apportioned among and allocated to each of the qualified Tracts in
accordance with the then effective Schedule of Participation in Exhibit "C",
The amount of Unitized Substances allocated to each Tract (regardless of
whether it be more or less than the amount of the actual production of
Unitized Substances from the well or wells, if any, on such Tract)-shall

be deemed for all intents, uses and purposes, to have been prodhced from

such Tract.

The Unitized Substances allocated to each Tract shall be
distributed among, or accounted for to, the parties executing, consenting

to or ratifying this Agreement entitled to share in the production from

- such Tract in the same manner, in the same proportions, and upon the same

conditions, as they would have participated and shared in the production .
from such Tracts, or in the proceeds thereof, had this Agreement not been
entered into, and with the same legal force and effect.

A

- No Tract committed to this Agreement and qualified for partici-
pation as above provided shall be subsequently excluded from participation
hereunder on account of depletion of'Unitized Substances; and nothinéx
herein containéd shall be construed as requiriné any retroactive adjustment
for production obtained pfior to the effective date of the qualification

of any Tract.

If the Working Interest or the Royalty Interest in any Tract

are or become divided with respect to separate parcels of portioﬁs of

&such Tract and owned severally by different persons, the Unitized Substances

allocated to such Tract shall, in the absence of a recordable instrument
executed by all owners and furnished to Unit Operator fixing the divisions
of ownership, be divided among the owners of interest in such parcels or

portions in proportion to the number of surface acres in eacn.

The Unitized Substances allocated to each Tract shall be delivered

in kind to the respective Working Interest Owners and parties entitled
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thereto by virtue of the ownership of oil and gas rights therein. Each
Working Interest Owner and the parties entitled thereto shall have the
continuing right to receive such production in kind at a common point
within the Unit Area and to sell or dispose ofrthe same és it sees fit,
Each such party shall have the right to constrict, maintain and operate
Siiwgé;é;;é;y faciliﬁieérfor”tﬁaﬁvéurpése on Unitizéd Land, provided the
zame are so constructed, maintained and operated as not to interfere with
operations carried on pursuant hereto. Subject to Section 16 (Royalty
Settlement) hereof, any extra expenditure incurred by the Unit Operator

by reason of the delivery in kind of any poriton of the Unitized Substances
shall be borne by the owner of the Working Interest in the lease receiving

the same in kind.

In the event any party hereto shall fail to take or otherwise
adeguately dispose of its proportionate share of the Unitized Substances,
Unit Operétor, in order to avoid curtailing Unit opetations, may sell or
otiierwise dispose of guch production to itself or others on a day-tc-—-day
basis at not less than the prebailing,market price ih the area for like
production; and‘the account of such party shall be charged therewith as
having received such production. Subject to Section 16 (RoyalEy Settlement)
heredof, the net proceeds, if any, of the Unitized -Substances so disposed of
by Unit Operator shall be paid to the party entitled thereto; provided,
however, Unit Operator shall not make a sale into interstate commerce of any
Working Interest Owner's share of gas production without first giving such

Working Interest Owner sixty (60) days' notice of such intended sale.

I1f, after the effective date of this Agreement, there is any
Tract or Tracts that are subsequently committed hereto, as provided in
Section 4 (Expansidn), Section 14 (Tracts Qualified for Participation),
and Section 33 (Non-Joinder and Subsequent Joiﬁder) hereof, or‘if any
Tract is excluded from éhe Unit Agreement as provided for in Section 32
{Loss of Title), the schedule of participation as shown in the current
Exhibit "C" shall be revised by thézbnit Operator and the revised schedule,
upon approval by tﬁe Supervisof shall govern the allocation of Unitized
Substances on and after the effective date thereof until the effective

date of a new schedule so approved. The Tract Participations of all Tracts
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participating prior to any such revision shall remain in the same ratio

one to the other.

SECTION 16. ROYALTY SETTLEMENT. The United States of America
and all Basic Royalty Owners who, under an éxisting lease or contract, are
entitled towfgkéwiﬁwkihd auéﬁa;;iéf”tﬁéwﬂnitiéédWSubstances produced from
any Tract unitized hereunder, shall continue to be entitled to such right to
take ih kind their share of the Unitized Substances allocated to such Tract,
and Unit Operatdr shall make deliveries of such Royalty share taken in
conformity with the applicable contracts, laws and reguiations. Settle-

- : ment for Royalty Interest not taken in kind shall be made by Working
Interest Owners responsible therefor under existing conéracts, laws and
regulations, on or beforg the last day of each month fpr Unitized Substances
produced during the preceding calendar month;-provided, however, that
nothing herein contained shall cperate to relieve the lessees of any

land from theif respective lzase obligations for the payment of any

Royalty due under their leases, except that such Royalty shall be computed

in accordance with the terms of this Unit Agreement.

RS VPY

If gas obtained from lands not subject to this Agreement is
introduced into the Unitized Formation for use in xepressuring, stimulation
or production or increasing ultimate recuvery in conformity with a plan

approvea by the Supervisor, a like amount of gas, less appropriate

deductions for loss from any cause, may be withdrawn from ;he Unitized
Forméfion, royalty-free insofar as unit operations are concerned as to dry
gas but not as to the products extracted‘therefr-ﬁ; p;o%ided such withdrawal

’ shall be pursuant to such conditions and formalas as’ may bé prescribed or
approved by the Supervisor, and provided further that such right of withdrawal

shall terminate as of the effective date of termination of the Unit Agreement.

Royalty due the United States and Basié.Royalty Owners under

Allotted Indian Leases shall be computed as provided'in the operating
regnlations and paid in value or delivered in kind as to all Unitized :

Substances on the basis of the amount thereof allocated to unitized
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Federal and Indian land as provided herein at the rates specified in the

respective leases, or at such lower rate or rates as may be authorized

by law or regulation; provided that, for leases on which royalty rate
depends on the daily average production per well, said average production
shall be determined in accordance with the operating regulations as though

the Unitized Land were a s=ingle consolidated lease.

Each Royalty Owner (other than the United States of America or
Basic Royalty Owners under Allotted Indian Leases) that executes this

Agreement represents that it is the owner of a Royalty Interest in Tract

‘or Tracts within the Unit Area as its interest appears in Exhibit "B" attached

hereto. Subject to Section 32 hereof, if any Royalty Interest in a

Tract or Tracts should be lost by title failure. or otherwise, in whole or

in part, during the” term of this Agreement,. then the Roya1£y Interest of i
the party representing himself to be the owner thereof shall be reduced pro-
portionately and the interest of all parties in the affected Trapt or

Tracts shall be adjusted accordingly.

SECTICH 17,  RENTAL S5E . entals or minimum royalties

due on leases committed hereto shall be paid by Working Intertst Owners
responsible therefor under existing contracts; laws and regu1ations{
provided that nothing hereiﬁ contained shallyopérate to relieve thé lessees
of any land from their respective'lease obligations for the payment of

any rental or minimum royalty in lieu thereof due under theirileaSes.
Rental or minimum royalty for lands of the United States of America and
Allotted Indian Lands subject to this Agreement shall be paid at the rate
specified in the respective leéses from the
Indian lessors unless rental or minimum royalty is waived, suspended, or re-

duced by law or by approval of the Secretary or his duly authorized representative.

SECTION 18. CONSERVATION. Operations hereunder and prcduction

-of Unitized Substances shall be conducted to provide for the most

economical and efficient recovery of said substances without waste, as

defined by or pursuant to Federal and State laws and regulations.

~19-
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SECTION 19. DRAINAGE. The Unit Operator shall take appropriate
and adequate measures to prevent drainage of Unitized Substances from

Unitized Land by wells on land not subject to this Agreement.

SECTION 20. LEASES AND CONTRACTS CONFORMED AND EXTENDED. The

terms, c;nditions and provisions of all leases, subleases and other con-
tracts relating to exploration, drilling, development or operation for
oil or gas on lands committed to this Agreement are hereby expressly
modified and amended to the extent necessary to make the same conform to
the provisions hereof, but oﬁherwise to remain in full force and effe;t;
and the parties hereto hereby consent that the Secretary shall, and by
his approval hereof, ér by the approval hereof by his duly authorized
representatives, hereby establish, alter, change or revoke the drilling,
producing, rental, minimum royalty and royalty requirements of Federal

and Indian leases committed hereto and the regulations in respect thereto

to conform said requirements to the provisions of this Agreement.

[ LI Vs PR -

Wwithout liwmiting the generality of the foregoing, all leases,

‘subleases and contracts are particularly modified in accordance with

the following:

(1) The developm&?4qéﬁd operation of lands subject to this
Agreement undér the terms hereof shall be deemed full per-
formance of all obligations for development and operation
with respect to each and every part or separately owned
tract subject to this Agreement, regardless of whether
there is any development of any particular part or Tract
of the Unit Area, notwithstanding anything to the contrary
ir any lease, operating agreement or other contract by and

G
.
¢
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{2) Dril}ing: producing or secondary recovery operations per-
formed hereunder upon any‘Tract of Unitized Land shall be
accepted and deemed to be performed upon and for the bene-
fit of each and every Tract of Unitized Land, and no
lease shall be deemed to expire by reason of failure to drill
or produce wells situated on land therein embraced.

(3) Suspension of drilling or producing operations on all Unitized
Land pursuant to direction or consent of the Supexrvisor or
his duly authorized representatives shall be deemed tL consti-
tute such suspension pursuant to such direction or consent as
to each and every Tract of Unitized Land. A suspension of
drilling or producing operations limited to specified lands
shall be applicable only to such lands.

(4) Each lease, sublease, or contract relating to the exploration,
drilling, development or operation for oil and gas which by its
terms might expire prior to the termination of this Agreement
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is hereby extended beyond any such term so provided therein,
so that it shall be continued in full force and effect for and
during the term of this Agreement.

(5) The segregation of any Federal lease committed to this Agree-
ment is governed by the_following provision in the fourth
paragraph of Section 17(j) of the Mineral Leasing Act, as
amended by the Act of September 2, 1960 (74 Stat. 781-784);

"Any (federal) lease heretofore or hereafter committed t»
any such (unit) plan embracing lands that are in part within
and in part outside of the area covered by any such plan
shall be segregated into separate leases as to the lands
committed and the lands not committed as of the effective
date of unitization: Provided, however, that any such lease
as to the non-unitized portion shall continue in force and
efféct for the term therecf but for not less than two years
from the date of such segregation and so long thereafter as
0il or gas is produced in paying quantities."

(6) Any Indian lease committed hergfa having only a part of its
land within the Unit Area shall be segregated as to {(a) the
lands 'ying inside the Unit Area, as to all formations there-
under, and (b) the lands lying outside the Unit Area, as to
all formations thereunder; and the provisions of such leése
shall apply separately as to such segregated parts commenc-

3 : . s . £ F O e
ing as of the effective date ¢f unitizatioii.

SECTION 21. CORRECTION OF ERRORS. It is hereby agreed by 511
éérties to this Agreement that Unit Operator is empowered to correct any
mathematical or clerical errors which may exist in the pertinent exhibits
to this Agreement; provided, however, that correction‘of“any error other
than mathematical or clerical shall be made by Unit Operator only after
first having obtained approval of Working Interest Oﬁﬁers and the

Supervisor.
~

SECTION 22. COVENANTS RUN WiTH LAND. The covenants herein

shall pe construed to bé covenants running with the land with respect to

the intevest of the parties hereto and their successors in interesct until
this Agreement terminates; and any grant, transfer or conveyance of interest
in land or leases subject hereto shall be, and hereby is, conditioned

upon the assumption of all privileges and obligaticns hereunder by the
grantee, transfereé or other snccessor in interest. No assignﬁent or
transfer of any Working Interest subject hereto shall be binding upon

Unit Operator until the first day of the calendar month after Unit

Operator is furnished with the original, or acceptable photostatic or
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certified copy; of the reéordgd instrument of transfer; and no assignment
or’trans{ér of any Royalty Interest subject hereto shall be binding upon
the Working Interest Owner responsible therefor until theifirst day of

the calendar month after said Working Interest Owner ig furnished with

the original, or acceptable photostatic or certified copy, of the recorded

instrument of transfer.

SECTION 23. WAIVER OF RIGHT TO PARTITION. Each party hereto
covenants that, during the existence of this Agreement, it will not
resort to any actiop to partitipn the Unitized Land as to the Unitized
Formation or the Unit Equipment. and to that extent waives the benefits

of all laws authorizing such partition.

SECTION 24. EFFECTIVE DATE AND TERM. This Agreement shall

become binding upon each party who executes or ratifies it as of the
date of execution or ratification by such party and shall become effective

as of 7:00 A.M. on the first day of the mcnth rext following the approval
of .this Agreement by theSecretary, or his dulyAauthorized representa~

tive,

Within thirty (50) days after the effective daté of this

. Agreement Unit Operator shall file for record in the office of the County
Clerk of McKinley County, New México, a certificate to the effect that this
Agreement has bLiecome effective according to its terms and stating fu;tﬂér ”
the effective date. Unit Operator shall also file for record in the same

county records at least one counterpart of this Agreement.

The term of this Agreement shall be for and during the time
that Unitized Substances are or can be produced in quantities sufficient
to repay *the cost of producing same from the Unitized Land and as long
thereafter as drilling, reworking or other operations (including seCondary’
recovery operations) are prosecuted thereon without cessation of more
than ninety (90) consecutive days, and so lbng:thereafter as Unitized

Substances can be produced as aforesaid.
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This Agreement may be terminated by Working Interest Owners
owning 90% Unit Participation then current at any time for any other
reason, with the approval of the Supervisor. Notice of any such termination

shall be given by Unit Operator to all parties hereto.

Upon termination of this Agreement, the parties hereto shall be
governed by the terms and provisions of the leases and contracts affecting

the separate tracts.,

If not otherwise covered by the leases unitized under this
Agreement,jRéyalty Owners hereby grant Working Interest Owners a period
of six (6) months after termination of this Agreement in which to salvage,
sell, distribute or othérwige dispose of the personal property and facilities

used in ‘connection with Unit operations.

SEC‘I‘ION 25. RATE OF PROSPECTING, DEVELOPMENT AND PRODUCTION,

All production and the disposal thereof shall be in conformity with -
allocations and qliotas made or fixed by any duly authorized person or

regulatory body under any Federal or State Statute. The Director is

"from time to ctilie, in

hereby vested with authority to élter»df modify
his discretion, the rate of prbspecting and development and, within

applicable limits made or fixed by the Commission with respect to lands

under its jurisdiction, to alter or modify the gquantity and rate of
production under this Agreement, such authority being hereby limited

to alteration or modification in the public interest, the purpose

thereof and the public interest to be served thereby to be stated in the
order of alteration or modification; provided further that no such
alteration or modification shall be effective as to any privately owned
lands subject to this Agreement as to the quantity and rate of production

in the absence of specific written approval thereof by the Commission.

Powers in this Section vested in the Director shall only be
exercised after notice to Unit Operator and cpportunity for‘hearing to

be held not less than fifteen (15) days from notice.
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SECTION 26. NON-DISCRIMINATION. In connection with the performance

of work under this Agreement, the Operator agrees to comply with all of
the provisions of Section 202, {1) to (7) inclusive, of Executive Order
11246 (30 F.R. 12319), which are hereby incorporated by reference in this

Agreement.

The Unit Operator shall also comply with the terms and con-
ditions of the Indian leases while engaged in operations thereon with respect

tc the employment of available Indian labor.

SECTION 27. APPEARANCES. Unit Operator shall, after notice to
other parties affected, have the right to appear for or on behalf of any
and all interests affected hefeby before the Department, and the Commission,
and to appeal from any order issued under the rules and regulaticns of
the Departmeht or the Commission, or to apply for relief froﬁ any of said
rﬁles and regulaéions or in any proceedings relative to operations bhefore
the Department or the Commission, or any other legally constituted authority;
provided, however, that any othar interested party chall alsc have the

right at his or its own expense to be hegrd in any such proceeding.

SECTION 28. NOTICES. All demands, notices, objections or
statements required hereunder to be given or rendered to the parties
hereto shall be deemed fully given if made in writing and personally
delivered to the party or.parties or sent by post-paid registered ox
vcertified mail addressed to such party or/parties at their respective
addresses set forth in connection with the’signatures heretc or to the
iatification or consent hereof or to such 6ther address as any such
party or parties may have’furﬁished in writing to the party sendiﬁg the

notice, demand or statement.

SECTION 29. NO WAIVER OF CERTAIN RIGHTS.’ Nothing contained in

this Agreement shall be construed as a waiver by any party hereto of the
right to assert any legal or constitutional right or defense as to the
valicdity or invalidity of any law of the State wherein said Unitized Land

is located, or rules or regulations issued thereunder in any way affecting
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such party, or as a waiver by any such party of any right beyond his or

its authority to waive.

SECTION 30. EQUIPMENT AND FACILITIES - FIXTURES ATTACHED TO

REALTY. Each Working Interest Owner has heretofore blaced and used on

its Tract or Tracts committed to this Agreement various well and lease
equipment and other property, equipment and facilities. It is also
recognized-that additional eguipment and facilities may hereafter be

- placed and used upog the Unitized Land as now or hereafter constituted.
Tperefore, for all purposes of this Agreement, any and all such equipment
shall be considered to be personal'pfoperty and not fixtures attached

to realty. Accordingly, said well and lease eguipment an§ personal prop-
erty is heréby severed from the mineral estates affected by this Agreemgnt;

and it is agreed that any and all such equipment and personal property

shall be and remain personal property for all purposes.

SECTION 31. UNAVOIDABLE DELAY. All obligations under this

Agreement requiring the Unit Operator to-commence or continue secondary
reco&éfy operations or to éperate on or produce Unitizéd éubéganéeslfrom
any ofvthe lands coveredyby this Agreemgnt shall be suspended wﬁéle,

but only so long aé, the Uﬁit Operator, despite the exercise of due care
and diligence, is prevented from complying with such obligations, in whole
Qr’in part, by strikes, acts of God, Federal, State or municipal law or
agency, unavoidakle accident, uncontrollable delays in transportation,
inability to obtéin nécessary materials in open market, or other matters
beyond the reasonable control of the Unit Opexator whether similar tc

matters herein enumerated or not.

SECTION 32. LOSS OF TITLE. In the event title to any Tract

of Unitized Land shall fail so as to render the Tract inoperable undex
this Agreement and the true owner cannot be induced to join this Unit
fgreement, such Tract shall be automaticaily regarded as not committed
hereto effective as of 7:00 A.M. on the first day of the caiendar month in

s

which such title failure is determined, and there shall be such re-adjustment
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of future costs and benefits as may be required on azcount of the loss of
such title. 1In the event of a dispute as to title as to any ﬁoyalty,

Working Interest or other interest subject thereto, payment or delivery

on account thereof may be withheld without liability or interest until

the dispute is finally settled; provided that, as to Federal and Indian land
or leases, no payments of funds due the United States of America or an Indian
Lessor shall be withheld, but such funds shall be deposited as directed by
the Supervisor, to be held as ﬁnearned money pending final settlement of the
title dispute, and then applied as earned or returned in accordance with such

final settlement.

‘Unit Operator as such is relieved from any responsibility for

any defect or failure of any title hereunder.

SECTION 33. NON-JOINDER AND SUBSEQUENT JOINDER. Joinder by any

Non-Working Interest Owner, at any time, must be accompahied by appro-
priaté joinder of the corres»onding Working Interest Oownex in ofder for
the interest of such Royalty Owner to be regarded aé effectively committed.
Joinder to thefiﬁit Agreement by a Working Interest Owner, at aﬁy tine,

mnst he accompanied by appropriate

in order for such interest to be regarded as committed to this Unit Agreement.

Any oil or gas interest in the Unitized Formation underlying
the Unit Area not committed hereto prior-to suhbmission of this-Agreement
for final approval may thereafter be committed hereto upon compliance
with the applicable provisions of this Section and of Sectien 14. (Tracts
Qualified for Participation} hereof, at any time up to thé effective
date hereof on the same basis of participation as providea in said
Section 14, by the owner or owners thereof subscribing, ratifying, or
consenting in writing to this Agreement and, if the interest is a Working
Interest, by the cwner of such interest subscribing also to the -Unit

Operating Agreement.

It is understood and agreed, howevei,,that on and after the

effective date hereof the commitment of a Working Interest in any Tract
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within the Unit Area, shall be upon such equitable-terms as may be

negotiated by Worklng Interest Owners and the Owners of such interest,
subject to approval of the revised Exh;blt "C" by the Director or the Supar-
visor pursuant to Section 15 hereof. dficept as may be otherwise herein
providéd, subsequent joinder as to Traéts within the Unit Area shall be
effective as of 7:00 A. M. of the first day of the month following the filing
with the Supervisor of duly executed counterparts of any and all documents
necessary to establish effecéive commitment of his interest to thi; Agree-

ment unless objection to such joinder or basis of participation is made

within sixty (60) days by the Supervisor.

SECTION 34. PRODUCTIGN AS OF THE EFFECTIVE DATE.

{a) 0Oil In Lease Tankage on Effective Date. Unit Operator

shall make a pioper and timely géuge of all lease and other tanks on
Unitized Land in order to ascertain the amount of merchantable.oil above

the p1pe line connection in such tankb as of 7: 00 A M. on the effectlve N
date hereof. All such oil which has then been produced legally shdll be and
remain the property of the parties entitled thereto the same as if the

Unit %ad not been formed; aﬂd such pérties shall promptly remive said oil
from the Unitized Land. &ny such oil not so rémoved shall be <ccold by

Unit Operator for the account of parties entitled thereto, sﬁbject to

the payment of all royalty and other payment under the terms,éndjérovisions
of the Unit Agreement and any applicable lease or 1eases.and ofher contracts,
Any oil that is in excess of the prior éilowable of the wells.from which

it was produced shall be regarded as Unitized Substances produced after

the effective date hereof.

{b) Overproduction. If, as of the effective date hereof, any

Tract of Unitized Land is overproduced with respéét to the allowable of
the wells on such Tract and the amount of overproduction has been sold

or otherwise disposed of, such overproduction shall be regarded as a

part of the Unitized Substances produced after the effective date hereof
and shall be charged to such Tract as having been delivered to the parties

entitled to Uhitized Substances allocated to such Tract,
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SECTION 35. COUNTERPARTS. Thie Agreement may be executed in

any nurber of counterparts, no one of which needs to be executed by

all parties, and may be ratified or consented to by separate instrument
in writing specifically referring hereto, and shall be binding upon all
those partieé who have executed such a coun£erpart,‘ragifiéation or
consent hereto with the same force and effect as if all parties had
signed the same document, and reg;rdless of whether or not it is executed

by all other parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands within

the above~described Unit Area.

GECTION 36. TAXES. Each party hereto shall, for its own
acccunt, render and pay its éhate of any taxes levied against or measured
by the amount or value of the Unitized Substances produced from the
‘Unitized Land; provided, however, that, if it is required or if it be
determined that the Unit Operatcor or the several Workingvlnterest'Owners
must pay or advance said taxes for the account of the part?es hereto,
‘itvis hgreby expressly agreed that the pa;t}gs sO paying or advancing
éaiéL;A%ééVéh;iiwbé"r;iﬁbur;eaVﬁgé¥éf§;7;§Vﬁﬁe ééftié;-ﬁereté, iﬁciﬁéing
Royalty Owners, who ﬁay be responsible-for thc taxes 53 their respective
allocated share of said Unitized Substances. No taxes shail be charged

to the:.Imited Statecs or to anv lessor who has a contract with a lecsee

which requires his lessee to pay such taxes.

SECTION 37. CONFLICT OF SUPERVISION. Neither the Unit Operator

nor the Working Interest Owners, nor any of them, shall be subject to

any forfeiture, termination or expiration of any rights hereunder or under
any leases or contracts subject hereto, or to any penalty or liability

on, account of delay or failure in whpie or in part to comply with any
applicable provisions thereof to the extent ghat the said Unit Cperator

or the"Working Interest Owners, or any of them, are hindered, delayed

or prevented from complying therewith by reason of failure of the Unit
Operator to obtain, in the exercise of due diligence, the concurrence of
proper representatives of the United States and proper representatives
of the State of New Mexico in and about any matters or things concerning

which it is required herein that such concurrence be obtained.
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conducted hereunder, shall create or be deemed to have created a

- partnexship or association between the parties hereto or any of then.

SECTION 39. BORDER AGREEMENTS. Subject to the approval of the

Supervisor, the Unit Operator, with concurrence of Working Interest
Owners having a combined Unit Participation of 80%, may enter into a
‘boraer—protection agreement or agresements with the ‘VWorking Interest
Owners of adjacent lands with respect to operations designed to iﬁcrease
ultimate recovery, conserve natural fééourceé and‘protect the parties

and their interests.

SECTION 4, LIMITATION OF APPROVALS, Notwithstanding anything

. .
SECTION 38. NO PARTNERSHIP. It is expressly agreed that the
" relation 9f the parties hereto is that of independent contractors, and
nothing contained in this Agreement, express or implied, or any operations
- herein contained to the contrary, if no State lands are committed to this

Ag;eement, then no consents or approvals provided herein shall be reqdired

of the Coﬁmissione;, and it sha;l notjbg necessary to filerany instrument

hereunéer with said officer unless and until State Lands are so committed I
ﬁo»tnis Agrvement;llikewise,:if ﬁp‘fee lands‘ére committed to this

Agreement, then no consents or approvals provided herein shall k& required I

of the Commisged instrumeit

hereunder with said office unless and until fee lands are so committed

to this Agreement.

4 BN AT RN RN ST 0 (I drc s e NS

- IN WITNESS WHEREOF,\ﬁhe parties hereto have caused this Agreement

to be executed and have set opposite their respective rames the date of

!
5
]
i
3
3 execution.
: i
!
¢ DATE : February 15, 1972 TENNECO OIL COMPANY
! ADDRESS : By: oF < /452221;»4<f
! Suite 1200 , L. L. Parish
; Lincoln Tower Building Attorney-In-Fact
B Denver, Colorado 80203
Attention: District Production UNIT OPERATOR AND WORKING INTEREST OWNER

Manager
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STATE OF COLORADO X

X ss.
CITY & COUNTY OF DENVER [

The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 15th
day of February ., 1972, by L. L, PARISH, Attorney-In-Fact of
TENNECO OIL COMPANY, a Delaware Corporation, on behalf of said corporation.

Witness my hand and official seal:

Notary Public g
Elane C. Middaugh

My Commission Expires:

1"y Commission expires July 10, 1974
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EXHIBIT "B“ ;
TO UNIT AGREEMENT FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND
OPERATION OF THE LONG PINE DAKOTA "D" UNIT
McKINIEY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Serial No. and L
Lessee of

Tract Description Number Expiration Date Basic Royalty & | Overriding Royalty Working Interest
No. of Land of Acres of Lease Ownexship Percentage ‘Record & Percentage & Percentage
FEDERAL LAND
1 TL78-ROW 91.66 NM~8270 U.S.A.: All ‘Penneco Oil Co. Alpha L. Hotchkiss  2.0000  Tenneco Oil Co.: All
Sec. 12: Lots 7s8 3-31-74 Dave M. Thomas, Jr. 3.1250%*
SW/4SE/4 .Claude M. Kennedy 1.5625%*
F. D. McCallon 1.5625%
Carl C. Whigham, Sr. 8.7500%
Thomas G. Whigham 3.7500%
Jas. C. Vandiver 3.1250%*
Joe W. Cherry 3.1250%
* production payment
2  TL17N-R8W 40.00 NM-0555807 U.S.A.: AL Gulf 0il Corp. Gulf 0il Corp. 12.5000 Tenneco 0il Co.: All
Sec. 17: NW/4SW/4 1-31-75
3  T17N-R8W 79.44 NM-0556382 U.S.A.: All Tenneco Oil Co. Ruth Ross 2.5000 Tepneco Oil Co.: All
Sec. 19: Lot 1, 3-31=-75 Thomas H. -Connelly 2.5000
NE/4NW /4
8 Federal Tracts 211.10 Acres
INDIAN LAND
4  T17N-R8W 150.00 HpnmouowowAmww» Heirs of Allottee Beard 0il Co. Amoco Production Co. 6.2500 Beard 0il Co.: 75.00
Sec. B8: SW/4 12-13-75 wf Joe Toledo: All & J. M. Beard F. H. Hartman .6745 J. M. Beard: 25.00
5 T17N~R8W 160.00 14~20-0603-9535 Heirs c¢f Allottee - Beard Oil Co. Amoco Production Co. 6.2500 Beard 0il Co.: 75.00
Sec. 17: NW/4 12-13~75 Dosh e pi Henio: All & J. M. Beard ©F. H. Hartman .6745 J. M. Beard: 25.00




Memssmoo 0il

6 TL17N-R8W 159.52 14-20-0603-9871 Heirs of Allottee | ".Claude C..Kennedy & 3.00000 Tenneco 0il Co.: All
Sec. 18: Lots 1&2 8-21-76 Don ne pah: All iCo.: All ‘Edna L. Kennedy
E/2NW/4 m Dr. Raymong E. Sitta
X & Geraldine Sitta  5.16600
J. D. Wilson &
Corothy Wilson 5.16700
7 T17N-R8W 160.00 14-20-0603-2895 Heirs of Allottee | Tenneco Oil J. C. Templeton 2.50000 Tennect Oil Co.: All
Sec. 18: NE/4° 7-12-76 Nah di yaz zie: A1l [Co.: All
m, "T17N-R8W 150.00 NOO-C-14-20-2666 Heirs of Allottee - | Tenneco Oil None HmSSmo& 0il Co.: &all
Sec. 18: SE/4 1-8-80 . Kagoso: All iCo.: All
S T17N=~R8W . 159.20 NOO=C-14-20-3007 Heirs of Allottee . Gilbert s. | Alan J. Antweil 40.67000 Gilbert S. Maxwell,
Sec. 18: Lots 3&4 12-1-80 Bah e: All Wzmxsmpw~ d,’b/a H., W. Smith 1.00000 d/b/a Gil 0il & Gas
E/28W/4 1Gil 0il & Gas Donald G. Stevens  3.33000 Company: = All
| Company S$tanley B. Saiken  1.00000
, , Robert M. Williams 1.00000
Jinm L. Sharp 1.00000
J. Burton Veteto 1.00000
Harold Schneider 1.00000
6 Indian Tracts 958.72 Acres
PATENTED LAND
10, T17N-R8W 80.00" HBP Santa Fe Pacific Memaono Pet~ None Tesoro Petroleum Corp.:
Sec. 7: S/2NE/4 Railroad Co.: All  roleum Corp. Coxp.: All
11A T17N-R8W 160.00 HBP Santa Fe Pacific .Tenneco Oil  Co. None Tenneco Oil Co.: All
Sec. 7: SE/4 Railroad Co.: all
118 T17N-RSW 1,029.25 HBr Santa Fe Pacific Tenneco Oil. Co.  None Tenneco Oil Co.: All
Sec. 13: Lots 1,2, Railroad Co.: All
, 3,4,5,6,7,
&8, W/2E/2,
W/2 (All)
Sec. 14: NE/4NE/4
Sec. 24: Lots 1,2,
384, W/2 NE/4
E/2NW/4,
NW,/4 NW/4




12 T17N-R8W 159.23 H3P Santa Fe Pacific ~  Tenneco Oil Co. None . Tenneco Qil Co.: 50.00 ~
Sec. 7: Lots 384 Railroad Co.: All.  Tesoro 0il Corp. : - Tesoro Cil Corp.: 50.00
E/2SW/4 - : _
4 Patented Tracts 1,428.48 Acres

HOﬁmH",.HN Tracts, 2,528.30 Acres in Entire Unit Area




EXHIZIT 'C"

BB

TO UNIT AGREEE}T FOR THE
DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION

OF THE LONE PINE DAKOTA "D" UNIT
McKINLEY COUNFY, NEW MEXICO

Schedule of Tract Participation

Tract Participation

Tract No. Phase I (%) Phase II (%)
S .000000 .209102
2 .000000 .060485

3 .000000 .182875 )

4 8.972634 7.049505
5 4.486317 1.610288
€ 8.389411 16.086763

7  8.972634 . 15.827072
8 ’ 8.972634 2.1130013
9 8.97263¢ - 11.767162
‘10 , .000000 .163216
11A 8.972633 10966361
11B 33.288469 28.U68528
12 8.972634 4.778630
100.000000 100.000000
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Draver 1837 )
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
June 13, 1972

Temeco Oil Company
P. 0, Box 2410
Denver, Colorado 80201

Attention: Mr, M, K. Meadenhall
Gontlemen:

Your latter of May 31 transmits one xerex copy of a recorded
Cortificate of Effactivensss™ for the Lone Pire Dakeota '

unit sgreesmat, Ho,. 14-08-0001-11596, Such {astrument s filed

to substaitiste the effective date of ths agreement as Apyil 1,

1972, The "Certificate of Rffectivensas™ is hercby accepted fior
record purposes and eopice thereof are being furnished to appxopriste
Foderal aad Iundisn officen.

Sincerely yours,

(ORIC SGr s v o o ve

[ I8 72
R0t

N. O, VREDERICK
Reglonal O1) and Gas Supervisor

<Ll
Washington (w/atuch )
BIA, Window Rock (w/attach.)

Bm. Santa Fe (v/awach,)
Emmt.en (w/attach.) 1y
WCG, Sanza re (itr. oniyjv EEETE T AL T A B
Accounts (itr. oaly) h% JuR i

_ e et
Ghanisl:ih . ' CI, CORBERVATIGN COMIA

-~

Santa o




UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

Dravey 1857
Roswell, Rew Mexico 88201

March. 30, 1972

Temeod 011 Compauy
P. O. Box 2410
Denver, Colorado 80201

vy iA ,f“/; IL/
AT
4ttention: My, Millard P, Carr
Gentlemen:

The Lone Pine Dakota "I unit agreement, McKinley County, New Mexico,
vas spproved on March 30, 1972, This agreement has been dseignated

No, 14-08-0001-11596. Please furnish this office with the Certificate

of Effectivensss required by Section 24 of the unit agreament,
Enclosed sve two copies of the spproved unit agreemcot for your
records, Plesss firuish the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
and other ioterested principels with appropriate evidence of this
approval,

’ Sincersly yours,

(ORIG. SGDLj it G, o < -

M. O. FREDERICK -
Regiongl il and Gas Suparvisor

ect u

Washington (w/cy approved agr.) .

BIA, Window Rock (w/cy approved agr.) . o
BLM, Santa Fe (w/cy approved agr.) : \‘6
MC, Roswell (ltr, only) / T N Al

MMOCC, Santa Fe (itr. omly)V

IN REPLY REFER TO:



IN REPLY REFER TO:

UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

Dxuwcx 1857
Roswell, Hew Mexico 88201

March 31, 1972

/ ‘J/" . | ?‘: ’
Tenneco 011 Company %{ {/)) ”,’- f//

Suite 1200, Linconln Tower Building
Denver, Celorado 80203

Attention; Mr, R, A, Williford

Gent lomen:

Your imitial plan covering secoudary recuvery operations for the Lone

Pine Dskota "D" unit ares, McKinley County, Hew Mexico, for the pericd
. irom April 1, 1972, through December 31, 1972, was approwed om this

d‘“n :

Two approved copies of the plan are attached,

sxnccrelj yourse,

N . .
('\x:,,x‘ . B - ~rr

;o N, 0. FREDERICK
Regional 011 & Gas Sepervisor

ces 7 7 S BT
washington . : S i

farmington
/chc, Santa Fe @o
j‘fillock:da - (‘e\ﬂ%\%\‘l

IS "

._2.," W
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I‘ NI
‘United States Department of the Interio l HAY 3 pf”'
Y Y
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY Ol COMsERVAT: w‘g}j?.ﬁ
Santa Fg e
Drawer 1857

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

May 26, 1972

//
ot

ii\

Tenneco OL) Company
P, O, Box 2410
Denver, Colerado 80201

Attention: Mr., Derrell L. Netcalf

Gentlemen:
We acknowledge receipt on May 15 of ratifications and joinders
to the Lous Pine Dakota “D™ unit agreement No. 14-08-0001-11396,

MeKinley counfy. Wow Mexico, by Rose Caysdito Simms, a basic

" coyalty ownes under Mawajo Allotted tract Wo. &, and Thomes H.
Connally, an ovexriding royalty interest owmer under Fedexal
tract No. 3. Such commitments are considered to be sffective

as of June 1, 1972, and are being distributed to'che appropriste
Yederal snd Indlen offices. All copies surplus to wer: nesds sre

M Sanenaned &l Tb da -M bl;..n an’ s ‘-.-I.L PSR .
et —— Wy —— = WA e FA o RAALIIe TSP e wIre RERNAS

aoii.ét of these uti.am Lo 011 interested prtnctp‘h.
Sincerely yowrs,
IDRIG. SGD.) N. O. FRZ3~~"rx

H. 0. FREDERICK
Regional 011 end Gas Superviser

ce:

Washington (w/cy joinders)

“BIA, Window Rock (w/cy j¢'nders)
BIM, Santa Fe {(w/cy joinders)
Farmington (w/cy joinders)

- WMOCC, Santa Fe (1ltr, only)J
Aecounts (1tr. only)

JWilloek:1h
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TEHHECO 0". GBH(PAHY A M-y/or_/Componenl of Tcnnef_t—)—m_c TE:;@

SUITE 1200 uncom TOWER BUILDING ¢ DENVER, COLORADO 80203 \Q,‘,‘

August 11, 1972 T
| )

» Ji; RUG 27 1007
le;oro Petro;$um] 4 A
8520 Crownhill Blv OIL CONSERY
San Antonio, Texas "Sar:/t‘:“ecN CoMM.

Re: Inclusfon of the Hanson #22
. into the Lone Pine Dakota
"D" Unit, McKinley County, -
New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Tenneco 011 Company, as operator of the Lone Pine Dakota "“D®™ Unit;

-has evaluated the feasibility of bringing the Hanson #22 into the

Lone Pine Dakota "D™ Unit. Ye are proposing to include the captioned -
well into the unit on the same basis that other tracts were included
when the Unit was originally formed. Your Phase ! participation factor
(see attached Table 1) would be 4.116921%. This fs based on May, 197
production of 2429 BOPD and assumes the Hanson #22 would have been
producing its allowable 100 BOPD at that time., This Phase I factor
would be in effect until a total of 3,232,000 barrels of oil has been
produced from the reservoir,

Attached also is Figurg”].”ﬂnichwis»avreviséd net-pay isopach of the
Dakota "D" Zone. Based on this map, there are 93,60 oil plus equiva-
lent gas acre-feet underlying your tract. Based on this volume, your P
Phase 1l participation would be .403989%. ’ .

Tenneco asks that you give consdderation to our proposal and nctify us

of your decisfon by September 15,1072, Ygour fisal -inclusion into

the Unit 1s continqent upon an 86% comp1iance of the current working
interest owners and the approval of the United States Geological
Survey, and the Hew Hexico 01l Conser.atfion Commission,

If you have any questions, please contact me.
’ " Yours ver; truly,:

TENNECO OIL COMPANY
Original Signed
R. A, WILLIFCRD

R. A. Hilliford _
District ?roduction Manager

WEB/dw

cc: USSES - Roswell .
-NMOCC ~ Aztec and Santa Feg/////
A1l Working Interast Owners:




TEN“ECO 0"- CUMPAHY A M.uor (‘omponenl of Tenneco iInc,

SU]IE 1200 » LINCOLN TOWER BUILOING « DENVER COLORADO 60?03

DB
e J‘ \‘I 'L" :

August 11, 1982 el S

¢ =
\j‘ e ._/" J

¥r. C, C. Kennedy , Ol COMNSERVATION CGit
1249 Chaco Ave. - Santa Fe
Farmington, New Mexico 87601

. RE: Inclusion of the BEK Edna f1
into the Lone Pine Dakota
"D" Unit, McKinley County,
New Mexico

Dear Hr. Kennedy:

Tenneco 0il Coupany, as operator of the Lone Pine Dakota "' Unit,

.has evaluated the feaeibility of bringing the BSK kEdna #1 into the

Lone Pine Dakota "D'" Unit,. We are proposing to include the captioned
well into the unit on the same bLasis that other ‘tracts were included
when the Unit was originally formed. Your Phase I participation factor
(see attached Table L) would be 4,116921Z., This is based on HMay, 1971
production of 2429 BOPD and assumes the Edna {1 would have been producing
its allowable 100 .B0PD at that time, This Phase I factor would be in
effect until a total of 3,232,000 bdrrels of oil has been produced from
the raservoir.,

Attached also is Figure 1, which is a revised net pay isopach of the
Dakota 'D" Zone., Based on this wap, there are 163,52 o0il plus equivalent
gas acre-feet uanderlying your tract, B sed on this volume, your Phase II
Participation would be ,727353%Z. Table 2 1s a tabulation of revised tract
pa:ticipations.

Tennecy asks that you pgive consideration to our proposal and notify us

of your decision by beptember 15, 1972, Your final inclusion into the
Unit ig coiutingent upon an 80% complxance ‘of thes current working ‘{nterest
owners and the approval of the United States Geological Survey, and the

New Mexico 04l Conservation Commission.

1f you have any questions, pleasec contact me,

TENNECO OIL COMPANY

Original Signed
. WILLEFCRD
R, A, Williford
District Production thaget

P

All wotking Interest Owners’

i
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Tract

W W N G s W N B

-
=)

11A
11B
12
13

[
n

Total

1

PHASE 1

PARTICIPATION FACTORS

2429 1.60000000 2229 1.00000000

E*panded'Case (New) Existing Case
Prod Frac Proad Frac Fractional
. Change

0 (SR - - -

0 - - - - -— .

0 Bem -—— -—- - »
200 .08233841 200 .089226341~.00738793
100 . .04116921 100 .04486317 ~.00369396
187 .07698641 187 .08389411 -.00690770
200 .08233841 200 08972634 ~,00738793
200 .08233841 200 .08972634 —.06738793
200 ,.05233841 500 ’.089?263§ -.00738793

0 ~—— —-— —— —_—

200 .08232841 200 .08972633 -.00738792
742 «30547550 742. ‘ . ;332884é9 -.02740919
200 .08233841 200 A‘i.08972634 -.00738793
100 .04116921 —— | +.04116921
100 .04116921 D — ——— +.O4116921
0 e - -— R

0




TABLE ‘I (CON'T)
OPERATOR SUMMARY

PHASE I
Revised Existing Difference

Gil 0il .08233841 .08972634 ~.00738793

‘Beard 0il .09263071 ~ .10094213 ~.00831142

John Beard .03087690 .03364738  -.00277548

Tesoro 08233841 .04486317  #.03747524.
~ Tenneco . 67064636 .73082098 -,06017462
" Kennedy .04116921 0 "4.04115921

Total 1.00000000 1.00000000 0




-

TABLE 11
Comparison of Tract Participation, New and Existing
Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit

7/20/72
Tract Ngw New Egisting o 2 - 4 3 - 5.
Number 0il &Eg , 0il & Eg Existing Ac-ft Fraction
, Gas Ac-ft Fraction Gas AF Fraction - Change Change -
L 47.12 .00203376 47.12 00209102 0 -.00005726
2 13.63 .00058829 13.63 .0060485 0 ~.00001656
3 41.21 .00177867  41.21 ©00182875 0 ~.00005008
4 1950.39 .084181.20 1588.57 .07049505 361782 .01368615
5 279.43 .01206054 362,87 .01610288 -83.44 .00404234
6 3623.07 .15646242 3625,07 .16086763 0 -.00440521
7 3566.55 .15393663 3566.55 .15827072 0 -.00433409
8 592.66 .02557992 592,66 .02630013 0 I1i.00072021
9 2651.67 .11444930 2651;67- 211767162 .0 -.00322232
10 47.217 00204023 '36.78 .00163216 10,49 2:00046807
11A 2473.97 10677955 42403.61 .10666361 70.36 ..00011594
11B 6527.91 28175251 6527.91 .28968528 0 -.00793277
12 1076. 84 .64647772 1076.84 .04778630 0 ~.00130858
13 168.52 .00727353 0 0 168.52 .00727353
14 93.60 ©.00403989. b e 93.60 ';00403989
15 13.11 - .0056584 0 0 13.11  .0056584
Total 2316895 1.00000000 22534,.49 - 1.00000000 634.46




TABLE II (CON't)
OPERATOR SUMMARY

PHASE 11
New Existing - Difference
Gil 0il  .11450965 .11767162 ~.,00316197
Beard 0il .07222962  .06494845 +.00728117
John Bearad .02406044  .02164948 +.00241096
Tesoro .02931898 .02552531 +.00379367
Tenneco .75260778 .77020514 -.01759736

Kennedy : .00727353 -—- +.,00727353 v )

 Total 1.0000000 1.00000000 0




TELEECD OIL COLIPANY . renneco company

SUITE 12008 LINCOL% TOWER £UILDING e DENVER, COLORADO 89203

June 2, 1972

yvow iexico Oil Conci:ctic Ceims o oiln
P O. bOX 2()00
Santa Fe, lew Mexjco

Lone Pine Dakota 'D" Unit
McKinley County, New Mexico

RE: Base Map Showing Unit Well Numbers

=l
' TENNECO )

Gentlemen:
Attached for your information is a copy of the captioned base map.
Yours 'very truly,

TENNECO OIL COMPANY

//
/?F&)\ ((7@
R. A, Williford
District Production uaqager

WEB/1j
Attachment

cc: Gil 0Oil
Tesoro
Beard 0il
John Beard ] °
Emery Arnold, NMOCC, Az
A. L. Porter, hIOCT; 5¢
U, 5. G. S,, Rosyell




) “N!ng_gl! BUMPANY A Tenneco Company @
SUITE 1200+ LINCOLN TOWER BUILDING « DENVER, COLORADO 80203

.:'_-;_ ¢
June 2, 1972

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
P, O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexjico 87501

RE: Base Map Showing Unit Well Numbers
Lone Pine Dakota 'D" Unit
McKinley County, New Mexico

Geuntlemen:
Attached for your information is a copy of the captioned base map,
Yours very truly,

TENNECO OIL COMPANY

’ A

— /,;»j Sy

T LRNTL0Y

° R. A, Williford T
District Production Mapager

R F R T

WEB/1j
Attachment

ce: Gil 0il
Tesoro
Bedrd 0il
John Beard °
Emery Arncid, NMOCC, Aztec
A, L, Porter, NMOCC, Santa Fe
U, s, 6. S,, Roswell '




~ United States Department of the Interior

Drawver 1857 _;." :,,- 1o
Rosee L1, obe te Sien 138201

April 13, 1972

Tenneco 011 Company 0 E'IE '5'

P.0. Box 2410 B

Denver, Colorado 80201 APR 1.4 1972

Attention: Mr. M. K. Mendenhall Q™ coNcrRviTIoN COMM.
Santa Fe

Gentlemen:

We acknowledge xeceipt on April 10 of the following described ratifications
and joluders to the Lome Piue Dskota 'D" unit agreement No. 14-08-0001~
11595, McKindey County, New Mexico:

Bsgic Royelty Owner Ovexrridiog Royalty Owney ITract No. Executi

Joe W. Cherry 3 Maxrch 20, 1972
F. D. McCallon 1 March 3, 1§72
Jemes C, Vandiver 1 March 14, 1972
T. G. Whigham 1 March 13, 1972
Amoco Froduction Company 4,5 March 17, 1972
Bessle R. Etsitty - 6 March 11, 1972
J. C. Templeton 7 March 14, 1972
Robert Jones 8 Maxch 27, 1972
The joinders listed above are considerad as oviginal joinders to ‘the unit

agreement which was effective April 1, !.972. All tracts were originally
qualified for participation as of the effective date of the unit agreement.
Copies of the joinders are being distributed to the appropriate Federal and
Indisn offices and all copies surnlus to our needs are returnad hevewith.

We are returning joinders by E. E. Wilsom, C. L, Whighan and Joe B. Buwxr, Jx.,
which ve are unable to identify from Exhibit B as owning interssets iz ihs
usde, We u.we prmouly sccepted a joinder by Senta Pe Pacific _l,n_,i!!e-‘.—‘
Coapeny. It iz rsquested tidt you furnish appropriste notice of these actions

to all other intarestcd principals.

Sincerely yours,

o — Lo i‘, B
&UK_‘U' AT

CARL C, TRAWICK
ce: Acting 01l end Ges Supervisor
Washington (w/cy joinders)
BIA, Window Rock (w/cy ; joinders)
BIM, Santa Fe (w/cy joinders)
Farmington (w/cy joinders)
Vﬁocc, Santa Pe (ltr. only)
Accounts (ltr. orly)

JWillock:ds




GOVERNOR
BRUCE KING
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE ALEX | ARMLIO

87501
STATE GEOLOGIST

A.L.PORTER, JR.
February 28, 1972 SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Re: Case No, 4664
Order No. R-4262»

Mr. Booker Kally
White, Koch, Kelly & McCarthy

Attorneys at Law Applicant:
Post Office Box 787 4 ; _
Santa Fe, New Mexico Tenneco 0il Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-~referenced
commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

& f///{“/

A, I,  PORMER, -Jr.
Secretary—ﬁirector ﬁk—

;‘\L?//ir

copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0OCC X

Artesia occC

Aztec OCC x

Oother Unit Division - State Land Office
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T S L A o S S 6y

United States Department of the Intefior .
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY R A
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20242 o oo g} i
: € o “50)
o \D PR
oS > =™
S SN .
FEB 111972 g < O3
. H ¢1 ng '—{
Tenneco 011 Cempany > ¥ o i':) =
Suite 1200 ﬁ 7“\ O 0 0
Lincoln Tower Building § G 50‘% o
benver, Colorado 80203 ) ' ;’ fUJ % S
_. - : ; G N
Attention: Mr. R. A. Williford ’ b
& _ :
Gentlemen: e

- ;LJ“ML“<M

Your application of September 20, 1971, filed with-“"'he Regional 0il
and Gas Supervisor, Roswell, New Mexico, requests the designation
of the Lone Pine bakota "D" unii area embracing 2,598.30 acres in
McKinley County, New Mexico, as logically subject to unitized
operations.

.

You estimate that pressure maintenance operations will result in
the recovery of 2,650,000 barrels of additional oil. The land
outlined on your plat marked "Exhibit A, Lone Pine Dakota 'D' unit,
McKinley county, New Mexico," is ilereby designated as- a logical
area for pressure maintenance operations. The area proposed for
unitization, embraces 211.10 -acres of Federal land (8.12 percent),
958.72 acres of Navajo allotted land (36.90 percent), and

1,428.48 acres of privately owned land (54.98 percent}

The form of unit agreement you proposed will be acceptable if
modified as indicated in accordance with the marked copy of said
agreement returned herewzth. Marked copues of the prop05ed unit

Buréau of Indian Affairs and the Geologzcal Survey.

In the absence of any other type of land requiring special
provisions or any objections not now apparent, a duly executed
agreement conformed to the agreement enclosed hercwith and approved
by the Area Director, Bureau of Indian Affairs, Navajo Area Office,
. and the appropriate State officials will be approved iIf submitted
in acceptable status within a reasonable period of time, However,
the right is reserved to deny approval of any executed agreement T
which, in our opinion, does not have the full commitment of
sufficient lands to afford effective control of operations
within the unit area.




&

" Pléease include the latest status of all acreage when the executed
agreement is submitted for final approval by the Bureau of Indian
Affairs and the Geological Survey. The format of the sample exhibits
attached to the 1968 reprint of the standard form should be followed

: closely in the preparation of Exhibits A and B. Since Navajo Indian

l lands are included in the proposed unit area, a minimum of eight

copies of the executed agreement should be submitted with your

request for final approval.

Sincerely yours,
ActINg Director

Enclosure

e s ror s
=

*»
i




Examiner "Hearing -~ February 16, 1972 Docket No. 4-72

~3-

(Case 4661 continued)

CASE 4662:

CASE 4663:

CASE 4664:

CASE 4665:

levelled in accordance with Comm1551on Rules and Regula-
tions,

Application of Amoco Production Company for an exception
to Order No. R-1l1-A, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant;
in the above-styled cause,- seeks an exception to the
potash-o0il area casing and cementing rules set forth in
Order No. R-~-1ll-A to permit its Bate Federal Well No. 2
located in Unit L of Section 26, Township 19 South, Range
33 East, Lea County,. New Mexico, to be drilled in such a
manner as to eliminate running a salt protection string
provided the production string is cemented to the surface.

Application of Amoco Production Company for an unorthodox
gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of an unorthodox
gas well location for its Malco "A" Federal Well No. 3
located 1650 feet from the North line and 1653 feet from .
the West line of Section 11, Township 18 South, Range 27
East, undesignated Pennsylvanian-Morrow Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico, with the W/2 of said Section 11 to be dedicated
to the well. ‘

Application of Tenneco 0il Company for a unit agreement,
McKinley County, New MeXico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval“of the Lone Pine Dakota "D"
Unit Area comprising 2598 acres, imore or less, of federal,

-fee and Indian -lands in Township-17 North, Ranhges 8 and 9

Wast, Lone Pine Dakota “D" Pool, McKinley County, New
Mex1co.

Application of Tenneco 0il Company for a pressure ‘
maintenance project, McKinley'County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute
a pilot pressure maintenance project in the Lone Pine

' Dakota "D" Pool by the injection of gas and water into the

Dakota "D" zone through five wells located in Sections 12
and 13 of Township 17 North, Range 9 West and Sections 7 and
19 of Township 17 North, Range 8 West, McKinley County,

New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the designation of a

_ project area arid promulgation of rules for the project

including a procedure whereby additional injection wells
may be approved administratively.




WHITE,
KOCH, KELLY

¥{ S WP SR V t:[g

NICCARIT‘IY J‘I\N 97 1972 '

~ AONGERVT ”“‘E‘AN ~OMM,

_ January 25, 1972 '

rpeesd 7O

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

0il Consexrvation Commission
P. O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Tenneco Oil Company's Application for Unit Agree-
ment and Pressure Maintenance Project Ione Pine
Dakota "D" Unit, McKinley County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Enclosed find original and two copies of Tenneco's Appli-
cation for the Unit Agreement and Pressure Maintenance Project
covering the Ione Pine Dakota "D" Unit,, McKinley County, New
Mexico. I have previously orally requested that this matter
be set for hearing February 16, 1972.

I also enclose for your review a plat showing the pro-
posed Unit and Pressure Maintenance Project. Attached to
the Application is a ceopy of the Unit Agreenient and copy of
the Special Rules and Regulations which Tenneco seeks.

, The land involved is Federal,-Indian - -and Fee and I have
been informed that preliminary approval has been glven by the
U.S.G.S. and the Bureau of Indian Affairs. We expect to have
written approval prior to the February l1l6th hearing.

‘

If you need any further information in this matter, please

advise.
Slncerel§;éé?%?—
W. B. KELLY ./
WBK:ccC .
Enclosures . PESOREY 32 11z LC.White
cc: Mr. Millard F. Carr = ET RARED Wm;:mﬂ&Kh*
Mr. R. A. Williford : . ij.MBm: "’]‘?
UO‘;QA},/]& Kenneth Bateman
, ' / ‘ Benjamin Phillips
‘ William W. Gilbert (Of Counsel)

Attorneys and Counselors at Law 220 Otero Street , Santa Fe, New Mexico87501  Box787  Telephone (505)982-4374
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- RUTH ROSS
P. 0. BOX L&l
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

February 15, 1972

N. M. 01l Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

SUBJECT: 1IN THE CASE OF 66l and L665 - TENNECO OIL GOMPANY'S
APPLICATION FOR UNIT AGREEMENT AND PRESSURE MAINTENANCE
PROJECT IN THE LONE PIVB DAKOTA “D“ UNIT McKinley County,

New.-Mexico

Gentlemen:

As the original lessee and as an overriding royalty owner of Federal 0il
and. Gas Lease NM 0556382, designated as Tract No. 3 on Exhibit “B" to this

»_,Unit Agreement covering 79.4l4 Acres in T. 17 N., R. 8 W., Sec. 19: Lot 1,
'NE}W}, I wish to present my request to the Commission and to Tenneco for -

favorable considerstion to be included in some manner for participation or:-
compensation in both Phase I and Phase II of the Project. =g

Let me point out how Tenneco will henefit from the inclusion of this acre-
age as brought out in the Special Rules and Regulations for the Pressure
Maintenance Project should their request be approved by the Commission:

According to the information on file, Tenneco!s Lone Pine No. 1 well,
located in the NWiNW}; of Sec. 19, T. 17 N., R. 8 W., is to be a water in-
Jection well.  In the bpecial Rules for the Project, it is stated that the
project ares shall comprise all of the. area included within the Lone Pine
Dakota "D" Urit and that the allowable for the Project shall be the sum of
the allowables of the several wells within the project area, including
those wells which are shut-in, curtailed, or USED AS INJECTION WELLS
Further it states that the allowable gssigned-to asch INJROTTON-LWBLT TN -
THE PROJECT SHALL BE THE TOP UNIT ALLOWABLE FOR THE LONE PINE DAKOTA “D“
POOL. Right from the beglinning this acreage benefits-the entire Unit- from
the allowable given, even though the well itself is not producing oil.

Under Section 12 of the Unit Agreement - Plan of Operations - it is stated:.
"Tt is recognized and agreed by the parties hereto that all of the liand
subject to this Agreement is reasonably proved to be productive of Unitized
Substances....” It 1is also stated in the Unit Agreement that drilling,
producing or secondary recovery operations performed upon any Tract of
Unitized Land shall be accepted and deemed to be performed upon and for the
‘enefit of each and every Tract of Unitized Liand.

"ould this Tract No. 3 be deleted from the Unit for some reason, I request
t thie Unit Operator take appropriate and adequate measures to prevent
‘tnage, either of oil and gas or other hydrocarbon substances, under the

age lnvolved in this Tract.




N. M. 0il Conservation Commission
Page 2
February 16, 1972

Therefore, In summary, I respectfully request favorable consideration by
the Commission and Tenneco 0il Company of my request to receive a falr and
equitable share for my overriding royalty -based on the benefits Tenneco
will immediately recelve in the form of t7:p allowable for the injection
well, into which water under pressure is t > e injected, for the benefit of
all involved. This share should be pald imaediately, as the others are
paid thelr share, instead of waiting for sofie indefinite time in the future
under Phase II, at which time my Tract No. 3.1s scieduled to participate,
eccording to verbal information supplied by Tenneco's representative.

Sincerely,
=
ffizﬁé/;/é;%[¢/‘
Ruth Ross
cc U, S. Geological Survey, |

Roswell; New Mexico
cc Tenneco 0il Company




. Maintenance Project. should their request be approved by the Commission:

A

RUTH ROSS
. P. 0. BOX L€}
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

February 16, 1972

N. M, 011 Conservation Commission
P. 0, Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

SUBJECT: 1IN THE CASE OF héé% and %66% - TENNECO OIL COMPANY'S
APPLICATION FOR UN AGR T AND PRESSURE MAINTENANCE
PROJECT IN THE LONE PINE DAKOTA "D" UNIT, Mcxinley County,
New Mexico

Gentlemen:

As the original lesses and as an overriding royalty owner of Federal 0il
and Gas Lease NM 0556382, designated as Tract No. 3 on Exhibit ™B"™ to this
Unit Agreement, covering 79.LlL Acres in T. 17 N., R. 8 W., Sec. 19: Lot 1,

» I winh to present my request to the Commission and to Tenneco for
favorable consideration to be included in some manner for participation or
compensation in both Phase I and Phase II of the Project.

Let me point out how Tenneco will benefit from the inclusion. of this acre-
age as brought out in the Special Rules and Regulations for the Pressure -

Acoording to the information on file, Tenneco's Lone Pine No., 1 well,
located in the NWENW} of Sec. 19, T. 17 N., R."8 W., is to be a water in-
Jection well., 1In the Special Rules for the Project, it is stated that the
project area shall comprise all of the area included within the Lone Pine _
Dakota "D" Unit and that the allowable for the Project shall be the sum of j
‘the allowables of the several wells within the project area, including - :
’thoso wells which are shut-in, curtailed, or USED AS INJECTION WELLS,
Furthor 1t states that the_ gllowable. noaigncd to~each INJECTION WELL IN o
THE PROJECT SHALL BE THE TOP UNIT ALLOWABLE FOR THE LONE PINE DAKOTA "DP" .. . -
POOL. _Right from-the begilnning this acreage beneflts the entire Unit from

the allowable given, even though the well itself 1is not producing oil.

Under Section 12 of the Unit Agreement - Plan of Operations - it is stated:
It is recognized and agreed by the parties hereto that all of the land
subject to this Agreement 1s reasonably proved to be-productive of Unitized
--Substances...."” It 18 also stated in the Unit Agreement that drilling,
producing or secondary recovery operations performed upon any Tract of
Unitized Land shall be accepted and deemed to be performed upon and for the
benefit of each and every Tract of Unitized Land.

Should this Tract No. 3 be deleted from the Unit for some reason, ‘I request.
that the Unit Operator take appropriate and adequate measures to prevent
drainege, either of o0il and gas or other hydrocarbon substances, under the
acreage involved in this Tract. v




TN R
- . . . * - . )

N. M, 011 Conservatlion Commlisslon
Page 2
February 16, 1972

Therefore, in summary, I respectfully request favorable consideration by
the Commission and Tenneco 0il Company of my request to receive a fair and
equitable share for my overriding royalty based on the benefits Tenneco
will immedlately recelve in the form of top allowable for the injection
well, into which water under pressure is tc be injected, for the beneflit of
~all Involved. This share should be paid lmmediately, as the others are
"pald their share, instead of waiting for some indefinite time in the future
under Phase II, at which time my Tract No. 3 is scheduled to particlpate,
according to verbal Informatlion supplied by Tenneco's representative.

Lt P

Slncerely

Hutl. Ross

cec U. S. Geologlcal Survey,
Roswell, New Mexlco
cc Tenneco 0il Company
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FOR THE DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION

OF THE LONE PINE DAKOTA "D" UNIT

McKINLEY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

THIS AGREEMENT, entered into as of the day of

F1971,1by'and between the parties subscribing, rafifying or consenting hereto,

- and herein referred to as "parties hereto".

. WITNESSETH: “That,

- WHEREAS,'the‘parties hereto are the owners of working, royalty,

i or other oil or gas interests in the Unit Area subject to this Agreement;

-7 WHEREAS, the Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New

j‘iMe;ico'is authorized:by 1aw.(cuap.'72,hLawe éf 1935,'as amended by Chap. o=

' .?103-'La‘s'

-
~

v 93ﬁ’~ﬂﬁap;f166, Laws of 1941, and Chap. 168, TLaws of 1943,

0
. :q& i
=

Chap. 65. Art. 3, Sec. 14, “N.M. S., 1953 anno) to approve this Agreement,‘

e

and the c0nservatxon provxsions hereof, and

7; WHEREAS, the Mlneral Leasing Act of February 25, 1920, 41 Stat.,

'*-5437, as amended, 30 U.S. c. Sections 181 et seq., authorxres Federal ‘lessee€s

and thelr representatlves to unlte ‘with each’ other, or- jolntly or separately

ihiw1th others in collectlvely adopting and oPeratzng a COOperatlve or unit

7'iplan of ‘development or operatzon of any oil or gas pool, fleld or like area,

~ resources thereof whenever @etermiued and certified by the Secretary of the -

rinterior to be necessary or advisable in the public interest; and

,or‘any-part thereof for the purpose of more properly coneerving the natural

WHEREAS, the rules and regulatlons governzng the leasing of allotted

*Indlan lands for 011 and gas promulgated by the Secretary of the Interior ‘ '
3(25 CFR Part 172) under and pursuant to -the Allotted Land Leasing act of

March 3, 1909, 35 Stat. 783, 25 U.S. c. Sec. 396 and the oil and gas leases oL

'.-covering said allotted Indxan“TanEs provzde for the commitment of such

leases to a cooperative or unit plan. of development or operation; and




5Q‘apd all valiq pe:tlnent regulatlons, including operat;ng and unit plan

'“:;:régulations} heretofore'iésﬁed>thereunéér and vaiid'pcrfinént ang reasonable

e AR gt

o ;effect as of the_effective date hereoﬁ governing drilling and prodﬁcing -
-+ operations, not inconsistent with the terms herécf'o: the laws of the State

" 4n which the Non-Federal and Non-Indian land is located, are hereby accepted

ffollows:_ S . e -:.

-
WHEREAS, the parties hercto hold sufficient interests in the

"Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit Arxea covering the land hereinafter described to

.;'give reaéonably'effective contro1 of operations therein; and

WHEREAS, it is the purpose of the parties hereto to enable institu-

t

*  tion and consummation of secondary recovery operations, conserve natural

fesources, prevent waste and secure the other benefits obtainable through

'.develdpmeht and operation of the area subject to this Agreement under the

.- texms, conditions, and limitations herein set forth;

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the promises
ained; the parties herxeto commit to this Agreement their respec-

tive interests in the Unitized Formatlon of the below-deflned Unit Area,
--~—--«a_—==_.x

‘ }and'agree_severally among themselves as follows:

i' SECTION 1 h ENABLINC ACT ‘AND REGULATIONS. The Act of March 3,

wi‘f>?1909, and the Mzne al Lea31ng Act of February 25 1920, as amended, supra,

»
-

,'-'regulatlons hereafter 1ssued thereunder are . accepted and made a part of

'L‘ .\ i ,- .

"Tf'?this Agreement as to Federa; and,Indlan lands, provided such :egulat:ons
'cgare not incons1st°nt W1th the terms of this Agreement; and, as to Non-

-1Federal and Non~Ind1an lands, the 011 and gas cperatlng regulaclons in

" and made a part of this Agreement.

-

' SECTION 2. UNIT AREA AND DEFINITIONS. The area described in e

Exhibit "B" and depicted on Exhibit "A" attached hereto is hereby designated

. and recognizcd as cbnstituting the Unit Arez, containing 2, 598.30 _acres,

‘more or 1éss,.in McKinley County, New Mexico. Said langd is described as




" of thé State of New Mexico.

:fiof the State of New Mexlco.

.. Geological Survey. I . = -

w:??_Indian AffalrS; cr \ﬂaa ‘\\1 ‘1“\k°“‘\<5 AQ\QK'A"'

»fﬁfof:the;United-States,of'America, or his duly authorized de;egate.

"ﬂof the United States of Amerlca. - L -

. iﬁterval commonly known as the Dakota "D" Zone and more specifically

7 ’;*defiﬂed‘AS that intervel-Occurring_between 2780 feet and 2872 feet

R T s DA e A E S NP AT S O N TR S W - N . - P — Py

-

 fownship 17 North, Range 8 West, N.M.P.M. \

Section 7: Lots 3 & 4, E/2 SW/4, 5/2 NE/4, SE/4

Section 8¢ SW/4 : :
A Section 17: NW/4, NW/4 SwW/4 /
;- Section 18: Lots 1, 2, 3 & 4, E/2 W/2, E/2 (All)/
' ~ Section 19: Lot 1, NE/4 Nw/4

Township 17 North, -Range 9 West, N.M.P.M. 7

Lote .7 & 8, SW/4 SE/A _
ots 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7 & 8,
: W/2 E/2, W/2 (All) ‘
- .Section l4: NE/4 NE/4
_ Section 24: Lots 1, 2, 3 & 4, W/2 NE/4,
- E/2 Nw/4, Wi/4 NW/4
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" For the purpose of this Agreement, the following terms and expres-

-sions as used herein shall mean:
- (a)  “"Commission™ is defined as the 0il Conservation Commission

>'(b) "Commlseioner" is defined as the Commlssioner of Public Lands -

v

“w{c) - "Director™ is defined as the Di recto; of- the United States

(d)i "Indlan Commlss1oner" is deflned as the Commissroner of -

e - L.l Lo - N

- (e) ”Secretary" is deflned as the Secretary of the Interior
(€Y “Department“ is deflned as the Department of ‘the Interior

Yg)' "Supervrsnr“ is deflned as.the- Oil and Gas. Supervisor of

the United States Geologlcal Survey. . o .
g fove .~ Preacke! is de 'x'lntJ xs Mo Ave k’D‘V"f;‘/ L. )L‘

."'qu‘c:nt’ag. r:\A ;.: |)fL..Lt_‘ ' .
(ﬂ)l “Unitized Formation" is defzned as that stratigraphic




1}su¢h and'given a Tract number in Exhibit "“B".

" z.interest
‘T-Z:G

':,_'Unitized.Formation.

":Interest as of the date the owner thereof executes or ratifie.

sub-surface in Tenneco Oil Company's Don ne pah Well No. 1 located 820 feet

from the North line and 500 feet fxom the West line of Section 18, Township

17 North, Range 8 West, QAM.P.M., as recorded on'the Gamma Ray - Formation

Dehsity Log of said well dated 6-3-70.

:(5)'.”Unitized Substances" is defined as and shall mean all oil,

jiigas, gaseous substances, sulphur contalned in gas, condensate, and all
v'associated and constituent liquid or liquefiable hydrocarbons produced

. 'from the Unitized Formation of the Unitized Land.

S L _ SR
'(j) "Pract" is defined as each parcel of land described ‘as

.
.

(R) "Tract Part1c1pation is defined as that percentage of

ﬁsvnitlzed Substances allocated to a Tract under this Agreement.

(2) ”Unit Participation,“ of each Working Interest Owner, is

=.7;:def1ned as the sum of the percentages obtalned by multiplylng such-
’ Woik ng .ulcerest anex ‘s IIaCCJ.OIla.I. Working Interest in each tract by the

”1ijTract Partxclpatzon of such Tract.

w : o - aoA
- (m) - “"Working Interest" is defzned as the rlght to search for,]

‘produce and- acquzre Unitized oubstances whethexr held as an 1ncident of

"Efownershlp of m1nera1 fee simple - title, under an oil and gas-lease,

- . R . .. - »

... .operating agreemerit or otherwise held.

e T _ : . .
- () - "Working Interest Owner" is defined as and shall mean any

»:party hereto owning a Working Interest, including a carried working

owner, whether by virtue of a lease, operating agreement, fee

;:4titie'or otherwise, whose_interest is chargeable with and obligated to pay

i owu xcxwuse, all or a

= : &Y. 2 Al e mah A em Jae PUF ST,
T Bear, cither in cash or Sut of produciion, oi

'“':;portion of the cost of drilling, developing, producing and operating the

Any interest in Unitized Substances which is a Working

"this Agree-

.~

ment'shall thereafter be treated as;a Working Interest for alli purposes

“xe




- of thisiggreement. The owner of oil and gas rights that are free of lease,'
or other instrumentlconveying the Working Interxrest to another; shall be
regarded as a Woxking Interest Owner to the extentiof seven~eighths (7/8)

',of his interést in Unitized Substances, and as a Royalty Owner with respect
to his remaining one-eiéhtﬁ (1/8) interest therein.

¢ : -
“(®) "Royalty Interest" or "Royalty" is defined as any interest

- other than a Working Interest in or right to receive a portion of the .
Unitized Substances or the proceeds thereof and includes the royalty
B -~ Y -

"..interest reserved by the lessor by an oil and gas lease and any overriding

.-

_royalty interest, oilbpayment interest,'or any other payment or bnrden :

-'which does: not carry ‘with it the right to search for and produce Unitized ‘
Substances.‘ “"Basic Royalty Interest“ is deflned as the ‘royalty interest

reserved by the lessor by an oil and gas lease.

1(p) '"Lessee of Record" is defined as the holder of record title ;l'

’ under a United States 011 and Gas Lease orhimrfﬁﬂrand*sas—uining~hease”on

~«~—aiiotted"Indxan~Lands.

7

S

"(?)' ”Royalty Ownex" is defined as and shall mean the owner of

i‘fa Royalty Interest.‘ ,:ﬁ o . ' f’-; l - ;_ -

"'?giﬁ'{fd '”(t)‘."Unit Operating Aqreement" is defined as and shall mean

o any agreement or agreements (whether one or more) entered into (separately

ffﬂt.‘of collectively) by and between the Unit Operator and the WOrking Interest s
”EOwners as provxded in Section 9, infra, and shall be styled "Unit Qperating ‘

’ Agreement, Lone Pine Dakota 'D' Unit, McKinley County, New Mexico”.

(é) “Tract Current Oil-Production" is defined as the oil allodable;‘ﬁ
:expressed in barrels of 42 U. S. gallons, assigned to the Unitized FormatiOn
iin each\Tract duringthe month of May, 1971, as determined_and tabulated )
vlin.the Table of'farticipating Parameters of the Engineering and Geologic

' Report for the Lone Pine Dakota "D" Eie‘ dated September 1, 1971.

. - -amv«
(£) "Unit'Area Current 0il Production" is defined as the sum

of "Tract Current Oil Production® for all Tracts within the Unit Area,

(u) “rract Oil Plus Equivalent Gas Acre-Feed” is defined as the
- Pl [ T VY ] Ia‘g&‘
I net oil acre-feet plus the net gas. acre-feet, converted to an oil equivalent}

§ L : LV i -Sa'- 4 . : “u . ~




1 . . :
in each Tract as determined and tabulated in the Table of Participation

Paramecters of -the Engineering and Geologic Report for the Lone Pine

vakota "D" Field dated September 1, 1971,

SN . _ v
(?) "Unit Area 0il Plus Equivalent Gas Acre-Feet" is defined as

B

the sum of “Tract 0il Plus Eq\uvalent Gas Acre-Feet" for all Tracts within

-

the Um.t Azea.

.,
.

q‘ . -
(w) "Phase I“ means the penod of time begznnlng as of 7:00

A.M, on the effectlve date hereof- and continuing unt:.l the first day of
¢ ‘r i -1 = IO
the‘month following such» ‘time~as the total cumulat:.ve number of barrels

of oil produced,_saved: ‘and removec_i from the Unitized Formation underly:mg

Lt

Ke "f’n‘d ‘ c‘;m.;'/.‘flué flz.vjoJ welt

all Tracts described in the' original Exhibit "B" equals .5,180,000 barrels,

as deternu.ned from the official productlon reports filed with the Commzss:.on.
volamse of off - during PhescT
The total Bhase~1 ~barrels to be produced]\w:Lll be the d:.fference between
Voluwe o
. - 3 180,000 barrels and the cumulat:.ve)\011 production £from the Unitlzed

- —

T s

S,/ &0,

.'cl;
s 3

S
l\ .
MA‘

Ca c

E‘ormatlon underlying all Tracts described in the or:.glnal Exhibit "B" on g~
flus Votuwe of o1 pra aced &M\n& Yo vemainder of thecalend 3v @

“the effective date hereof{ The cumulative oil production on the effectn.ve
- - :
date hereof will be: determlned fz_'om the official production reports filed '

A

with the Commission.

RA

L. (*) "Phase II" means the’ rema1nder of the term of -tl':l.s _agree= .

B L G UL e T 2

"

Iy

ment after the. end of Phass I, and will begln at 7:00 A M. on the first day
St - Caler. th uk:d« Y bt eunula_*’we nwuw ber of B-kmlg
2

.of thef.month follow:.ng the dateé\a}w%h-ef«ﬂae-pmd"m%
ok all, ?"°d'°‘°‘ ’("0“ the u“\'\’l‘?«;‘; F&’W*"‘K‘W“ undvo' l\’ ey -u.”
. 'T'r ac\’s KR faﬁg_, um ?»— chaa Fotals- 3’ I%O 00D b,#,tgls' o .

SECTION 3. EXHIB).TS. ' ):-xhlblt up% attached hercto is a map .

showa.ng the Unit Area and, to the extent known to the Un:i.t Operator, the. L _‘
boundarles and identity of ’I‘racts and leases in said Unit Area. Exhibit .
"B" attac.hed hereto is a- schedule show1ng s to t).e extent known to the
Um.t 0perator, the acreage comprising each Tract, petcentage ownership of
= : - .~ each Working Interest Owner in each Tract, and the percentage and ownership -
of the ‘Record Title in each ';l'r’a'ct in the Unit Area, together-with the |

Royalty Interests in each Tract and-the ownersh:.p thereof. Exhibit “C"

attached hereto is a schedule showing the tract number and the Tract

a




schedules or map shall be construed as a representation by any party

"hereto as to the ownership of any interest other than such interest or

‘ﬁ::;therefOIJWLthtUnlt 0perator request1ng such*admiss;on.

‘{Interest Owner of the proposed expansion, setting out the“basis for '
"admlssion, the proposed Tract Part1c1pat10n to be a551gned to each such
ﬂTract, and other pertlnent data. Atter negotlation (at WOrking Interest

ﬁ':f‘Owners, meet;ng or o;herwxse): if 80 per cent of the Worklng Interest

‘fewners (on the ba51s of Unit Partlcrpatlon at that tlme) have agreed to
ﬁff: such couautment of such Tract or Tracts, then Unit Operator shall, after

f»prelimlnary concurrence by the Directoq.

*‘\ )(' l“ “'l\L .3 3arce u\mr..'\((fgt '\'u “\l\ n‘)y\._‘.,

. LY
Y 2% QA“\\“L‘

Part1c1patlon of each Tract in the Unit Area} Nothing herein or in saigd -

interests as are shown in said map orjschedule as owned by such party.

Exhibits "A"™, "B" and “C" shall be revised by the Unit Operator

"whenever changes render such revisions necessary or when requested by

,the‘Superyisor, and not less than six copies thexeof shall be filed withf

the - Supervisor. . S o ..

SECTiOV 4. EXPANSIOW The above-described Unit‘Area may when

-practlcable be expandéd to 1nclude thereln any addltlonal Tract or Tracts

-regarded as reasonably necessary or adviSable for the purposes of this

: Agreementg‘ Such expansion shall be effected in the following manner:

_____ e Rt
(arfﬂThe Worklng Interest Owner.ox, Owner§ Of - a*Tract or Tracts

de51r1ng,tofcomm1t such Tract or, Tracts-hereto sha11—111e ‘an application

. : . ' L] .
..(b) Uait Qperator shall circulate a notice to each Working

Caddi

R ..
ER NI ,;lP‘C(_L(r

' (?X(&j ’Prepare a notice or proposed expan51on descrlbing the
A ~contemplated changes in the boundaries of the Unit Area,
" the reason therefor, the basis for admission of the .
additional Tract or Tracts, the Tract Participation to 5
R be assigned each such additional Tract, the revised {
ot - Tract Participation for all other Tracts and the effective v

. date thereof; and - , -
‘ 4
: ‘ : N \4
.(?) Furnish copies of said notice to the Supervisor, each ;T
Working Interest Owner, lessee, and lessor whose interests

" are affected (mailingicopy of such notice to the*%ffgﬂ,,«’ .
known address of each such Working Interest Owner], advising

such parties that thirty (30) days will be allowed for
submission to the Unit Operator of any objection to such
proposed expansion; and




o
() File, upon the expiration of said thirty (30) days period,
as set out in (b) immediately above, the following:
(f‘b&) Evidence as to mailing said notice of expansion;
{21{i1) An application for such expansion in sufficient numbers
for appropriate approval and distributicn; and (1ix) An
instrument containing the appropriate joinders in com-
pliance ‘'with the participation requirements of Section 14 (Tracts
Qualified for Part1c1pat10n) and Section 33 (Non-Joinder
. and Subsequent Joinder}, infra; and (iv) A copy of all

objectlons recexved aken 5.

Lo ihe -,\ N ST e "I"" \"/u. \’”""x"" s \(‘C‘,{'J-JV\SL )

. (.(: RS ) . i .
The,expansion shall, after due consideration of all pertinent infor-
. i - . "-'f;‘ . ;. e :l 1y . .

mation and upon approval byAthe Supervisor!and,_if appropriate, the Commission,

become effective as of. the date prescrlbed in the notice thereof The
s . VU CIE A BN SRy
ot s 1T Bl & &R

. revised Tract Part:clpatlon of the respectlve Tracts xneluded~wzthin“the

n S S

Un1t~Area-prlor to such enlargement shall rcma1n the same xatio one to

'another.-» v S ' - S

SECTION 5. UNITIZEDVLAND AND UNITIZED SUBSTANCES. 'All land

jcommltted to thls Agreement ‘as to the Unitized Formation shall constitute

' ﬂland referred to hereln as "Unitizeqd Land“ cr - "land subject to this agree~

o . S '
’ ”ment;" Unitized Substances~are defined in Section 2 (p) of thistgreement.

L]

~ . SECTION 6. UNIT OPERATOR. Tenneco Oil Company, a Delaware

o corporation; is hereby designated as Unit Operator, ,and by signing this

:tf and oblzgatlons of Unlt Operator for the operatlon, development and

';instrument as Unlt 0perator it agrees and consents to accept the dutles

”'-;production of Unitized Siubstances as herein provxded Whenever, reference

:—1s made hereln to Unit Operator, such reference means the Unit Operatox

" “acting in that capacity and not as'an,owner of interests in Uaitized B

. include or refer to Unit Operator as the owner of a Working Interest when

‘Substances; and the tem “Working Interest-Owner“ when used herein shall

:_i'such an interest is owned by it.

SECTION 7.1 RESIGNATION OR REMOVAL OF UNIT OPERATOR. Unit

; Qperator shall have the right to tes;gn at any time, but such resignation

shall not become effective so as to release Unit Operator fzom the duties

‘-_and obligatlons of Unit Operator and terminate Unit Operator'sérights as

fsuch‘for a period of six (6) months ‘after written notice of‘intention to




1

' resignlhas been given by Unit Operator to all Working Interest Owners,

5“-and the Supervisor and until all unit wells are placed in a satlsfactory

'I

."condxtlon for suspensxon/\abandonment,eor_operattoneq whichever is required

by tne Supervisor and the Commission, unless a new Unit Operator shall

have taken over and assumed the duties and obligations of Unit Operator

prior to the expiration of said period,

~. The Unit Operator may, upon default or failure in the pexformance

of its auties or obligations hereunder, be subject to removal by 75 per

. cent of the committed Working Interest Owners (on the basis of then current

_ Unit Participation) exclusive of the Working Interest aner who is the

Unit Operator. - Such removal shall be effective upon notice thereof to

‘the Supervisor.”

In‘all such instances of effective resignation or removal, until

:aa successor to Unlt Operator is selected and approved as hereinafter
' »;ﬁz prov1ded, the Workxng Interest Owners shall be 301nt1y responSLble for

.ﬁ:the performance of the dutles of the Unlt Operator and shall, not later

u\. . \

C_-syv\hslk\ (\('}

appoint a Unrt—ﬂaaagen to represent then in any action to be taken hereunder._

" The re51gnatlon or removal of uUnit Operator under this Agreement

-

.shall not termlnate 1ts rlght, tltle or 1nterest as tre owner of a WOrklng

'UEV;:-Interest or other 1nterest in Unitized Subs tances, but, upon the’ re31gnation
f:;or removal of Unit Operator becomlng effectlve, such Unit 0perator shall
E.daxver possess;on "of all wells, equipment, booke, and records, materlals,

'appnxtenances and any other assets, used in qondté:ing the Unit operations
o and owned by the WQrking Interest Ownexs (including any and all data

“and information which it night have.gained or assembled by reason of its

88, L= AT e SRS SYS weem -

ne'rati(\'_q of the l]fn tizad Land) +o the naw Rn'lu mialifiod curraceny Unie
Operator or to the Unit Manager if no such new Unit Operator has been
elected, to be used for the purpose of conducting Unit Operations hereunder.

Nothing herein contained shall be constrxued to relieve or discharge any

A Unit Operator who resigns or is removed hereunder for any liability or

duties accruing or performable by it prior to the effective date of such

resignation or removal._




SECTION 8. SUCCESSOR UNIT OPERATOR. Whenever the Unit Operator

shall tender its resignation as Unit Operator or shall be removed as here-

inabove provided, . the Working Interest Owners shall select a successor

’ Unit Operator by a majority vote of the Working Interest Owners (on»the

ba51s of then current Unit Partlclpatlon), prov1ded no Working Interest

Owner who has been removed as Unit Operator may vote fox self-success;on.‘

. Such'selection shall not_become effective until (a) a Unit Operator so

selected shall accept’'in writing the duties and responsibilities of Unit
Operator;'and (b} the selection shall -have been approved by the Supervisor

and, if appropriate, the Commission. If no_Successor Unit Operator is se-

l * A

_‘x.j

" lected and quallfled as herezn provided, the-Supervzsor at his electlon,

may declare this Agreement_termlnated;

SECTION 9. ACCOUNTING PROVISIONS AND UNIT OPERATING AGREEMENT.

Costs and expenses'incurred by UnitVOPerator in conducting Unit operationsﬁ

’3[.rhereunder shall be pald, apportzoned among, and borne\by the Working

i”f;“Intereut Owners in accordance with the Unit Operating Agreement, however,

o

.-7 nO”éueh'b it Uperatlng Agreement shall be deemed either to modify any of “2
'”p’ﬁzthe terms and condltlons of thls Unlt Agreement or to relieve the Unxt
“1:d{‘operator of any rlght or oblzgatlon establlshed under this Agreement, and
'iinjcase of eny_lncons1stency or confllct between this‘Agreement and the

L Unit Operating Agreerent, this Agreement shall prevail. Three true coPies.

s -

"'of any Unlt Operating Agreement executed pursuant to this sectzon shall

be_filed with the Superv1sor prior to approval of this Agreement.

© SECTION 10. RIGHTS AND OBLIGATIONS OF UNIT OPERATOR. Except

'i. as otherwise specifically provided herein, the exclusive 2right, privilege

and duty of exercising any and all rights of the parties hereto which are

necessacy or convenient for prospecting for, producing, storing, allocating

_and distributing the Unitized Substances are hereby deiegated to and shall

be exercised by the Unit Operatoxr as herein provided. Upon request,

acceptable evidence of title to said rights shall be deposited with said

Unit Operator and, together with:thie Agreement, shall constitute and

define theArights,'privileges, and obl@gations‘of Unit Operator. Nothing

=10~
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hexein, however, shall be construed to transfer title to any land or to

-any lecase or operating agreement, it being understood that under this
'Agreement the Unit Operator, in its capacity as Unit Operator, shall
exercise the rights of possession and use vested in the parties hereto

. only'for the purposes herein specified.

SECTION 11. USE OF SURFACE.

(a) The parties hereto, to the extent of their rights ond
.4interests,-herebi'grant to Working Interest Owners the right to usefhs X
-nuoh of the surface'of the land within the Unit Area as may reasonablp;
" be necessary for Unitroperations. . 'A‘ p . -
(b} Working Interest Owners shall.have Eree use of brine or
| Qater or both rrom thetﬁnit Area for Unit operations, except water from
"‘_‘any.Wel;,:;ake;‘pond, or irrigation ditch of a Surface Owner; provided,
'} nowever, no aliotted Indian whter rights are granted hereby other thanithose
‘:;Agranted“in:ieases or.aqreements heretofore executed,Jbut said rights may
tfbewoombinea and ntilized for Unit operations herennder. |

"~'ﬁfe) WOrklng Interest Owners shall pay the owner for damages to .

} “U\//a'r lo:'_ af \N.; -1«,/

,\ grow1ng ‘CXops, tlmber, “fences; 1mprovements, and structures on the

AUnit‘Area that result from Unit operations.

SECTiON 12 PLAN OF OPERATIONS. It is:recogni;ed and agreed.by.
:?t': the part;es hereto that a11 of the land subje 't to this Agreement is
' :"reasonably proved to be productive of Unitized Substances and that the
‘ pobject and purpose of this Agreement is to formulate and to put. into
" effect a secondary recovery project in order to effect the greatest
.'f.economlc recovery ‘of pnltlzed substances, prevent waste_and conserve
natural res¢u¢¢és{ eonsistent with good engineering practices expected of
-ﬂ“a prudent ooerator., The parties hereto agreé that the Unit Operator

may, subject to the consent to-a plan of operation by the Working Interest

Owners and approval by the Supervisor, inject into the Unitized Formation,

3
toe

through any well or wells completed therein, ‘brine, water, air, gas, oil
and any one oxX more other substances whether produced from the Unitized
Land or not, and that the,location of input we}ls and the rates of injection

E fJ o fll-‘
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. i ) S
thereéin shall be governed by standards of good engineering practices ang .

" conservation methods., After commencement of Secondary operations, Unit
.Operator shall furnish the Supervisor monthly injection and production
reports for each.well in the Unit. The Working Interest Owners and the

"l. L

‘Supervxsor shall be furnxshed periodic reports on the ‘progress of the/plan

of operation. and anyrrev1$1ons or changes thereto; provided,. hoveyerx,-that.,
any _majox _xevisions of the plan .of operation involving a ‘basic ‘deviation
from the-initial plan of operation shall be subject to:the-approval.of-the

Working . Intereet Owners and the Supervxsor.
.. - :1—.:01-?.-_*_.__.

. A 0_1—1,'{’2.\ ) ‘
Arplan of operation shall be flled with the Supervrsor con-~

. currently with the filing of this Unit Agreement for f1na1 approval. Said

adequate as the Superv1sor may determ;ne to be necessary for timely

R 95:fvoperatlon conq1stent herewith. Upon approval of thls Agreement and the
o o8 oparertan
e aforementioned planﬂby the ouperv1sor, said plan, and all subsequently

fiapproved plans shall constrtute the operating obligatrons of the Unit

o .'Onpra'ror under t‘hj_g',haregment, for t_-_h_e,pe‘rj_ed_

'L"_"--‘ ————— Renbias i R e =

plan of operation and>a11 revisions therecf shall be as complete and ' ) ‘ J
!

'?f;from time to time be fore tha- explrationrof any existing plan, the Unit

;‘:'Qperator shall submit for -like approval a plan for an addztlonal SQ&leled

“i}:f}ff'iperzod of operatlon. Reasonable dllrgence shall be exercised in complying

'jf3with the obllgatlons of'the approved plan of operation.j’

_— ' LNotwrthstanding anything ‘to the” contrary herezn contained“‘should
.jethe ‘Unit Operato; fall to commence operatlons for the secondary recovery of -
| vUnrtized Substances £rom the'Unlt Area wrthin one (1) year after the
~effective wate of this Agreement, or any extension thereof approved by the
>fSuperv1sor, th1s Agreement shall termlnate automatlcally as of the date

RE of default. After auch operatlons are’ commenced, Unlt Operator shall carxry

*.on such operatlons as would a reasonably prudent operator under the same

. A .. . B

or;veinn.lar ‘circumstances.

SECTION 13. TRACT PARTICIPATION. In Exhibit "C" attached hereto

there are listed and numbered the various Tracts within the Unit Area, and

~12~
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set forth opposite each Tract is tie Tract Paxticipation of each Tract in

. the Unit Area during Phase I and Phase IX, as hereinabove defined which

" have been calculated in . accordance with the following formulas:

Phase I
‘Tract Participation
Pexcentage = (Equals): . ‘

Tract Current 0il Production

300 x (Times)

Unit Area Current Oil Production

Phase I1X
. Tract Participation
Percentage = (Equals):

Tract Oil Plus Equivalent Gas Acre-Feet

100 x. (Times)

_ Unit Area 0il Plus Equivalent Gas Acre-Feet

'4 In the event less than all of the Tracts within the Unit Area

. are qualzfleo for unit part1c1pat10n as of the effective date hereof,
’ .

T Unit Qperator shall, as soon as practicanle“after'sala'erréCtive date; gj3e4~~

“~-;prepare a rebiSed Exhibit "C" setting forth the qualified Tracts and “show-

’

ing the revzsed Tract Part1c1patlon of each cualified Tract, which Tract

’ .

'"'f,fPartlclpatlon shall be calculated and determlned by using tne factors ard

;5_iformu1as set forth above, but applying the same only to the quallfled
eTracts, Unit Qperator shall promptly file copzes of such revised Exhlbxt

'.2‘C5 with the Superv1$or end, upon approval of the Supervisor the

*irevised Exhibit “C" shall be effective as or‘tne effective ‘date of this

TAgreement, and shall thereafter govern the allo-atlon of all Unitized Substan-

1,ces, subject, however, to any further revision or rev;sions of Exhibit “C”

-;,'iin eccordance with the prov;sions hereof.

"SECTION 14. TRACTS QUALIFIED FOR PARTICIPATION. As the

:”:f" cbjective of this Unit. Agreement is to have the lands in the Unit Area

 operated and entitled to participation under the terms hereof, it is
agreed that, notwithstanding anything herein to the contrary, no joinder
"shall be considered a commitment to this Unit Agreement unless the Tract

- inVolved is qualified for participation wider this Section 14.

R I ‘=13<
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(1) On and after the effective date hercof the Tracts quaiified
to participate hercundex shall) be the Tracts that qualify as follows:
{a) Each tract as to which Working Interest Owners owning

100% of the ﬁorking Interest have become parties to this Agree-

ment and as_to which (1) Royalty Owners under oil and gas leases

WLV

par
on fee land cwning seventy-flve per cent (75%) or more of the

Basic Royalty Interest; or (ii) Lessees of Recoxd owning
_seventy—flve per cent (75%) or more of the record title 1nterest,
'whlchever is appllcable, have become partles to this Agreement.
‘(p) Each Tract as to which Working Interest Owners ownlng
one: Hundred per cent (100%) of the wOrklng Intere st have become
partles to this Agreement and af to whlch Royalty Owners under
oil ana gas lzases on%;eeflendloynlng less than seventy-flve
'ifper cent (75%)Aof the Basic Royalty Interest or Lessees,of ‘
L ;f}'>,?n o u_4;Recordiowning less than seventy-five per. cent (75%) ofﬁﬁhe‘

':record titie-interest have become parties to this Agreement angd

”;as to whlch (1) all) Working Interest Cwners im such Tract have

L R,

'"participetion on’the basis of such commitment, and as to which

“'(11) seventy—flve per cent (75%) of the comblned voting 1nterests

d . ‘%

_‘of Worklng Interest.Owners 1n all Tracts that meet the requ1re-

- >

"fi;*”i :_f ;"_ments.of Section 14(1)'(a) have voted in favor -of thetecceppance-y

of such Tract as qualified for participation.
For the purpose of this Section 14(1) (b), the voting B
" interest of a Working Interest Owner shall be equal to the

ratio thatAiﬁs'then current Unit Participation attributable to

, Tracts that qualify undexr Section 14(1) (a) bears to the total

Lli;; ‘ »-attribntable to all Tracts that qualify undex Section 14(1) (a).
Ac) Each Tract as to which WQrking Interest Owners owning
less than one hundred per cent (100%) of the WOrking Interest

have become parties to:this Agreement reéardless of the percentage
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v
. of Royalty or Record interests commitment hexeto, and as to

ﬂ.which (i) the Working Interest Owner who operates the Tract and
all of the qther Working Interest Owners in such Tract who have
" .* become parties to this Agreement have joined in a request for
inclusion of such &ract in Unit Participation and have executed-
:and delivered an'indemnity agreenent indemnifying and agreeing
'to heid harmless the other Working Interest Owners in theVUnit
-Area, thedr'successors and assigns, against all claims and
'denands that may be made by the owners of Working Interests in
snch Tractqwhb are not parties to this Agreement, and which
arise out of the-acceptante of the Tract as qtalified for Unit

Part1c1pat10n, and as to which (ii) seventy—flve ‘pexr cent (75%)
R

of the combined voting interest of Working Interest Owners in

:-all_Traets that meet the requirements of Section 14(1) (a} and
i 14(1)'(b)~ha§e voted in:favor bf theJQuaiification of*sueh’?ract
ff_and acceptance of the lndemnlty agreement 4 |

For the purpose of this Section 14(1) (c), the voting »-';

3j:-interest of each WOrklng Interest Owner shall be equal to the

fratio that its then current Unit Partlclpatxon attributable

 to Tracts that qualrfy under Section 14(1) (a) and 14(1) {b) .

e 'bears to the total then current Un1t Partlclpatlon of all

R > Working Interest bwners attributable to all Tracts that

Ce - qualify under Section 14(1) (a) and 14(1) (b). Upon the qualifica-’

“tion of such a Traet‘under this Unit Agreement, the Unit

scribing owners of the Working Interest in such Tract, had they
becomé parties to this Agreement and the Unit Operating Agreement,-
-shall be attributed to the Working Interest Owners in such Tract

~ who have become.: parties to such agreements, in proportion to their

‘.qm} scid vecipien !‘> shel?

respective WOrk n Interest in the Trac
pe g ' f fll_lu\& \Ml ’ C P A - d‘ ‘Vﬂ.&‘& \,'

bhe rc_s,,u\srun *ﬂ/ £y it . S e
-H\, AW —-_sub &(r\h\'\-‘! .'-\l&ﬂ\f oW h e

SECTION 15. ALLOCP.TION OF UNITIZED SUBSTANCES. All Unitized

Substances produced and saved (less any part of such Unitized Substances

-15-




e used in conﬁormity'di%h"gboé“oﬁé}ating practices on Unitized Land for

drilling, operating, camp, and othexr production or development purposes
and for pressure maintcenance o;fwhich is unavoidably lost) shall be

' apportioned among And.éllocated to each of the‘gualified Tracts in
accordaﬁce with the then‘effecéive échedule of ﬁarticipation in Exhibit "“c".
The amount of Uni?fzed Substances al;ocated to each Tract (regardless of
whether it be more or less than the amoﬁnt of the actual production of
Unitlzed Substances from the well or wells, if any, on such Tract‘ shall

- be aeemed for all intents, uses and purposes, to have been produced from

such Tract.

The Unltlzed Substances allocated to.each Tract _shall he

4 ,'diStriputéd among, or accounted for to, the parties executing, consenting .
to or ratifying this Agreement entitled to share in the production from =~ -
-téuch Tract in the same manner, in the same proportions, and upon the same
. N Lo . : .

o conditiéns,'as they would have participated and shared in the production -

‘£rom such-Trégts, or in the proceeds thereof, had this Agreement not been

' ifentered_iﬁto, and with the ‘same legal force and effect.
s » ‘ .

i e No Trac-t r-omnfnl- tad to this Agreeme.nt ‘and q_: 11 Fied

: . ‘pation as above provided ghall be subsequently ekclude'd frbm participat‘ién . '

'!’ hexeunder on account of depletlon of Uni: 1zed Substances, and nothing

hereln contained shall be construed as requlring any retroactzve adjustment

for productlon obtalned przor to the effective date of tne qual;flcatzon

i " ‘of any Tract.

If i-ha Warkinag Inta

........... g Intarecst or the Roy

;1f;   3are or become‘divided yith respect to separate parcels of portions of
sﬁch'Trgct and owned severally by different persons, thé Uﬁitized Substances
allocated to suCh;Tract shall, in the absence of a recordable instrument

 executed by all owners and furnished to Unit Operator fixing the divisions -

’6f_ownership; be divided among the owners of interest in such parcels or

portions in proportion to the nunber of surface acres in each.

" The Unitized Substances allocated to each Tract shall be delivered

[ S

in’kind'ﬁo thg_réspective Working Interest Owners and parties entitled

-16-
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- same are SO constructed, maintained and operated as not to interfere with

L. basis &t‘not less than the.prevﬁiling'market price in the area for like

1fhaVino reco:vpd etich

thereto by virtue of the ownership cof oil and gas rights therein. Each
Working Interest Owner and the parties entitled thereto shall have the
© continuing right'to'receive such production in kind at a common point

~ within the Unit Area and to sell or dispose of the same as it sees fit.

Each such party shall haﬁe’the right to construct, maintain and operate

all necessary facilities for that purpose on Unitized Land, provided the

operatioﬁs carried on pursuant hereto. Subject to Section 16 (RC&alty

Settlement) hereof, any extra expenditure incurred by the Unit Operxator

by reason of the delivery in kind ot any portion of the Unitized Substances

GV Y U U Y e L NS )(g~;~

shall be borne by the party receiving the same in kind.

In the event any party hereto shall fail to take or otherwise

V.adequately dispose of its proportionate share of the Unitized Substances,
'Unit Operator, in ‘order to avoid curtailing Unitc 6peretions;.may sell or.

-1'other§ise dispose of  such production te itself or others on a day-to-day

- ‘%; ana thie.accouwnt Of “such pqt ty shall be charged therewith as
) ) ¢ \ Ay }(‘ L Jin, 'y "]‘\l LN fl i¢ e, ) ’ '\C’*C..G*
16t nroceeds, if any, of the Unitized

i.Substances so dispose f by Unit OPerator shall be pald to the party entitled

,thereto, prov1ded, however, Unit Operator shall not make a sale into

interstate commerce -of any Working Interest Owner' s share of gas prn-"

: ':Qduction Without first giving such Working Interest Owner sixty “(60) days'

- notice of such 1ntended sale.

date of this Agreement, there is any

- Tract or Tracts that are subsequently comnuitted hereto, as‘provided in

:Section ™ (Expansion), Section 14 (Tracts Qualified for Participation),

and Section 33 (Non-301nder and Subsequent Joinder) hereof, or if any
Tract is excluded from the Unit Agreement as provided for in Section 32
{Loss of Title), the schedule of participation as shown in the current

Exhibit “C" shall be revised by the Unit Operator and the revised schedule,.

" upon approval by the SugﬂrVisor shall govern the allocation of Unitized

Substances on aad after the effective date thereof until the effective

date of a new schedule so approved. The Tract Participations of all Tracts




ey

ol

.

- effective date og terminatlon of the Unit Agreement.

] t . o e . i
participating prior to any such revision shall remain in the same ratio

one to the other.

SECTION 16. ROYALTY SLTTLEMENZ. The United States of America

. and all Basic Royalty Owners who, undexr an existing lease or contract, are

entitled to take in kind a share of the. Unitized Substances produced from

any Tract unitized hereunder, shall continue- to be entitled to such right to

" ‘take in kind their share of the Unitized Substances allocated to such Tract,

and Unit Operator shall make deliveries of such Royalty share taken in
conformity with the applicable contracts, laws and regulations. Settle-
ment for Royalty Interest not taken in kind shall be made by Working

Interest Owners responsible therefor under existing contracts, laws and

'regulations, on or before the last day of each month for Unitized Substances S
’-5produced'during the preceding calendar month; provided, however, that
v nothing herein contained ‘shall operate to reiieve 'the lessees of any

.~ land from theix respective-lease vbligations for the payment of any

Royalty due under their. 1eases, except that such Royalty shall be computed

in accbrdance w1th the terms of this Unit Agreement. . '_ .

'If gas obtained from lands not.subject to this'Agreement is

© introduced into the Unitized Formation for use in repressuring, stimulation.

} or produCtion or increasing'ultimate recovery in cdnformity with a plan

approved by the Superv1sor, a like amount of gas, less appropriate

s - -

’ deductions for loss from any cause, may be withdrawn from the Unitized

InNsoSrs 2y Utk o,,cvo)nn\ et can 0evand
Formation, royalty~free!as to dry gas but not as. to the products extracted

7\

therefrom, prov1ded such withdrawal shall be pursuant to such condltions

- and formulas as may be prescribed or approved by the Superv1sor, and

provided further that such right of thhdrawal shall terminate as of the

Royalty due the United States and Basic Royalty Owners under

Substances on the basis of the amount thereof allocated to unitized

. -18-

-', Allotted Indian Leases shall be computed as provided in the operating ‘ : S
‘regulations and paid in value or delivered in kind as to -all Unitized _ o - I
?
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beol g
Federal and Indlan land as prov1ded herein at the rates}as may be authorzzedl

by law or regulation; provided that, for leases on which royalty rate

depends on the daily'average production per well, said average production.

shall be detexmined in accordance with the operating regulations as though

the Unitized Land were a single consolidated lease.

:iﬁaeh Royalty Owner {(other than tne United States of America or
ilBasicsRoyalty Ownexrs under allotted Indian Leases) that executes this .
.'Agreement represents that it is the owner of a Royalty Interest ln Tract

‘or Tracts within the;Unit Area as its interest appears in Exhibit "B" attached.
'-hereto. Subject to Section 32 hereof, if any R0yalty Interest in a k
o Tract ox Tracts should be lost by title £ ll;re or otherw1se, in whole or

in part, durlng the term of this Agreement, then the Royalty Interest of
'{%the party repreSentlng hlmself to be the.owner thereof shall be reduced pro;

Aportlonately and the 1nterest of all partles in the affected Tract or

”'iJTracts shall be adgusted accordlngly.

sacTION'17; RENTAL SETTLEMENT | Rentals or minimun royaltzes :

o due on ‘leases comm1tted hereto shall be paxd by WOrklng Interest Qwners

IR SR e 1y

7f,;%‘respon51b1e therefor under exlstlng contracts, laws and regulatlons,

‘4f} prov1ded that nothlng hereln contained shall operate to relleve the lessees

R S R W oY o e

of any land from-thelr respective lease obliga tions for the payment of

SR

‘{any rental or minimum royalty in lieu thereof due under'their leases.

Rental or mlnzmum royalty for 1ands of the United States of America and

R e At

; *.E::v; S Allotted Indian Lands subg t to this Agreement shall we paid at the rate

n the respective leases from the Unlted States of America and the‘
Ai;%ofi : .

Ind1an$ \unless rental or minimum royalty is waived, suspended, or reduced

.by law or by approval of the Secretary or his duly authorlzed representative.

2

SECTION 18. CONSERVATION. Operations hereunder and production
of Unitized Substances shzll be conductéd to provide for the most

.econonical and efficient recovery of said substances without waste, as

-

.- @efined by or pursuant to Federal and State laws and regulations.
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'SECTION 19, DRAINAGE. The Unit Operator shall take appropriate

and adequate measures to prevent drainage of Unitized Substances from

‘Unitized Land by wells on land not subject to this Agreement.

SECTION 20. LEASES AND CONTRACTS CONFORMED AND EXTENbED. The

-~ terms, conditions and provisions of all leases, subleases and other con-

tracts relating to exploration, drilling, development or operation for

.. olil or gas on lands committed to this Agreement are hereby expressly

‘modified and amended to the extent necessary to make the same conform to

the provieions hereof, but otherwise to remain in full force and effect;

.and the parties hereto hereby consent that the Secretary shall, and by
 his approval. hereof, or by the approval hereof'by His duiy authorized

’representatives, ﬁereby'establish, alter, change or revoke the drilling,

~

’:l:producinq, rental) minimum royalty and-rOYalty requirements of Federal

.
[

L and Indlan leases committed hereto and the regulatlons in respect thereto

"‘~to conform said requlrements to the prov1srons of thls Agreement.

=Without limifiﬁg’tﬁé"géhéralitY”df thé’fOfégéiﬁg;'ﬁll'lééSE§;

.-

'subleases and contracts are partlcularly modrfled in accordance with

the follow1ng}

"'+t % (1)  The development and operation of lands subject tc this
- - Agreement.andex .the terms hereof shall bé deemed full per-
formance of all obligations for development and operation
“with respect to each and every part or separately dwned

<;i,j};;;_* v+ tract subject to this Agreement, regardless of whether

G - . there is any development of any particular part or Tract
.77 of the Unit Area, notwithstanding anything to the contrary -
in any lease, operating agreement or other contract by and

A e A A A ~sA

-between the parties hereto, or theix respective predecesscoss

in interest, or any of them.

(2)  Drilling, producing or secondary recovery operations per-
- formed hereunder upon any Tract of Unitized Land shall be
- accepted and deemed to be performed upon and for the bene- .
fit of each and every Tract of Unitized Land, and no ,
lease shall be deemed to expire by reason of failure to drill
or produce wells situated on land therein embraced.

v ~-{3)° Suspension of drilling or producing operations on all Unitized
C Land pursuant to direction or consent of the Supervisor or. ‘
_ his duly authorized representatives shall be deemed to consti-,

" tute such suspension pursuent to such direction or consent as
% each and every Tract of Unitized Land. A su:peenan 3 40
Sy ‘(-"‘ ‘C"\\ <o v 2t oaag \'M Teu[ tu 'zc¢.o.'¢J Yk s Lol ee A, fen
'.ohl Ao qadd. tand ) _ AT
{(4) Each lease, sublease, or contract relating to the exploration,
- -- darilling, development or operation for oil and gas which by its
terms might expire prior to the termination of this Agreement

. - . . - . : -
. . © . .

‘:.. . - ~20-




is hercby extended beyond any such texm so provided therein,
so that it shall be continued in full force and effect forxr and
during the texm of this Agreement.

“. .+ (5) The scgrcgation of any Federal lease committed to this Agree=-
ment is governed by the following provision in the fourth
" paragraph of Section 17(j) of the Minerxal Leasing Act, as
amended by the Act of September 2, 1960 (74 Stat. 781-784);

"any (federal) lease heretofore or hereafter committed to
any such (unit) plan embracing lands that are in part within
and in part outside of the area covered by any such plan
shall be segregated into separate leases as to the lands

. committed and the lands not committed as of the effective
date of unitization: Provided, however, that any such lease
as to the non-unitized portion shall continue in. force and
effect for the term thereof but for not-less than two years

) , : from the date of such segregation and so long thereafter as

T S ‘ --0il or gas is produced in paying quantitiés.” :

Ctaees (6) any Indian "IEase” commltted hereto having only a part of its
E . .77 - land within the Unit Area shall be segregated ds to (a) the
lands lying inside the Unit Area, as to all formations there-
~ under, and (b) the lands lying outside the Unit Area, as to
" all-formatidns thereunder; and the provisions of such lease
shall apply separately as tc such segregated parts commenc-
ing as of ehe effective date of unltlzatlon.

sECTION‘zl CORRECTION OF. ERRORS. Tt is hprohv agreed by a1l :

‘_partles to thls Agreement that Unit Operator is empowered to correct any

T R A 5
-

‘?;% mathematical or clerxcal errors whlch may exist in the.pertlnent exhlblts'.'ﬂ
T o eurb agreement. prov1eea, however, that correction of any error other

thpn mathematlcal or clerlcal shall be made by Unit Operator only after
'Eiiflrst havxng obtalned approval of Work1ng Intexest Owners and thp
d ;;_?éijlf?-SQPerv1sor. S o . o . L . _. L

-

SECTION 22. COVENANTS RUN WITH LAND. The covenants hérein

JL shall be construed to be eovenants running wiqh the land with respect to
A'the.inéereet of the parties hereto and their succeesors in interest until
"thismhgreement terminates;.ana any grant, transferbor conveyance of interest"

" in land er leases sebject.ﬁereto shall be, and hereby is, conditioned

" upon the'assumptien of ali privileges and obligations hexeunder by the

grantes,; transferce ¢

"f

transfer of any WOrking Interest subject hereto shall be binding upon
Unit Operator until the first day .of fhe calendar month after Unit

Cporator is furnished with the original, ox acce




- of all laws authorizing such partition.-

'».fduly authorized ;epresentatlves.

. L ) :
cextified copy, of the recorded instrument of transfer; and no assignment’
or transfer of any Royalty Interest subject hereto shall be binding upon
the Working Interest Owner responsible therefor until the first day of

the calendar month after said Working Interest Owner is furnished with

" the originel, or acceptable photostatic or certified copy, of the recorded

instrument of transfer.

P

. SECTION 23. WAIVER OF RIGHT TO PARTITION. Each party hereto

covenants that, dufing the existence of this Agreement, it will not
resort to any actiom to partition the Unitized Land as to the.Uhitized

“.Formation or the Unit Equipment, and to that extent waives the benefits

SECTION 24. EFFECTIVE DATE AND TERM. This Agreement shall

_‘become binding ﬁpon each party who executes or ratifies it as of the
: date of'execution’or ratification by such party and shall become effeetiée'

:fgias of 7 00 A.M. on the f1rst day " of the month next followxng the approval

r:"- L

' of. his greemenn by tne Dxrector‘and"tne Indtan Comm1381oner..or thelr

-

- Wlthin th;rfv (30) Aavs after the nFFacti_e Aata of this

A‘iijﬂ.agreement Unit Qperator shall flle for record in the office of the CountY;-:
>;£¥;C1erk of Mcxlnley County, New Mexlco, a certxflcate to the effect that this
_AAgreement has becore effective accordlng to its terms. and statlng furﬁher>
VTJ;:;the;gffectlve date, Unit Operator shall also file for record in the same -

- county records at least one C'uﬁnérpafu of this ﬁgreement.‘

°. .

The term of this Agreement shall be for and during the time

" that Unitize& Substanceé are or can be-pioduced in quantities sufficient

- to repay the cost of producing same from the Unitized Land and as long

thereefter\as-driliiﬁg, reworking or other operations (inoludiﬁg‘secondarﬁ '

’a,recovery operations)-are prosecuted thereon without cessation.of more

»

>.f‘fthan nxnety (90) consecutlve days, and so long thereafter as Unitized

.Substances can be produceq as aforesald.




e e

AT

st Lo

: thereof and the nublxc 1nterest to be serxrved hereb Lg be stated in the

o 1ands subject to thls Agreement as to the quantity and rate of production

|
|
1
... in the absence of specific written approval thereof by the Commission.’ e i

1

This Agreement may be terminated by working‘Interest Owners

'owning_QO% Unit Participation then currxent at any time for any other
xeason, with the approval of the Supervisor. Notice of any such termination _

shall be given by UnitTOperaﬁor to all parties hereto.

" Upon termination of this Agreement, the parties hereto shall be

governed bv the,terms and provisions of the leases and contracts affecting

the separate txacﬁs.‘

If not otherwise covered by the leases unitized unéer.this

'Agreement, Royalty Owners hexeby grant Worxking Interest Owners a period
. of six (6), ‘months - after termination of thls Agreement in whlch to salvage,
- sell, distrlbute or otherwxse dispose of the personal property and fac111t1es

“}j:useq in connectlon_w1th Unlt_operatlons.

SEC’TION 25 RATE CF PROSPECTING DEVELOPMENT AND PRODUCTION,

All productzon and. the dzsposal thereof shall be in confoxm;ty with

allocatlons and quotas made or flxed by any duly authorlzed person or

: regu tory ouy under any éfal”Or'state Statute, ~The Dix or'is

”-'hereby vested wlth authorlty to~alter or modify from time to time, in

-} his dlscretion, the rate of prospoctxng and development and, wlthin 1 o

appllcable limits made or fixed by the Commission wlth respect to lands-

A”ii:; undet 1ts Jurlsdlctxon, to alter or modify the quantlty and rate Of

- -

‘product1on under this Agreement, such authority bezng hereby limited

to alteratlon or modlfication in the public znterest, the purpose

‘order of alteration or mod;flcatxon, provioed further that no such

‘~f_a1teratlon or modlfication shall be effectlve as to any privately cwned

Powers in this Section vésted in the Director shall only be

pxercised after notice to Unit Operator and opportunity for hearing to

be held not less than fifteen (15) days from notice.
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SECTION 26. NON-DISCRIMINATION. In connection with the performance

: of woxk under this Agreement, the Operator agrecs to eomply with all of

the provxslons o£ Section 202, (1) to (7) inclusive, of Executive Order

11246 (30 F.R. 12319), which are hereby incorporated by reference in this

Agreement.

The Unit Qperator shall also comply with the terms and con~

"ditions of the Indian leases while engaged in operations thereon with resﬁect

- to the employment of available Indian labor.

vSECTION'27 APPEARANCES.' Unit Operator shall after notlce to B g ‘
'vother partres affecteqd, have the right to appear for or on behalf of any . \l
. and?all interests_affected ‘hexreby before the Department, and the Commission,
‘1 and to appeal from any order issued under the rules and regulatlons of
the Department or the cOmmrsszon, or to apply for rellef from any of said

fff rules and regulatlons ‘or in any proceedlngs relatlve to Operatlons before

the Department or the Commlss1on, or any other legally constituted authorlty; '

prov1ded, however, that any other interested party shall also.have the

-“'A~right at‘his or'rts own expense to be heard in any snch'proceedrng.

' SECTiON'28;. hOTICES. All'demande, notices, objeetions er .

- statements required hereunder to be glven or rendered to the parties

) hereto shall be deemed fully given if made 1n writlng and’ personally

. - -

/ delxvered to the party or parties or sent by post-pald reglstered or

'h certified'ma11 addressed to subh party or partles at thelr respectlve
addresses set forth in connecticn with the s;gnatures herato or to theA-
ratiflcation or consent hereof or to such other address as any such
party or partxes may have fnrnlshed 1n writing to the party sending the

.- e o Tl

- notice, demand or statement, ' c . : e

SECTION 29. NO WAIVER OF CERTAIN RIGHTS. MNothing contaianed in

this Agreement shall be construed as a walver by any party hereto of the
ﬁ tight to. assert any legal or constitutional right or defense as to the

‘,ialidity or invalidity of'any law of .the State wherein said Unitized Land

is located,'or‘rulés or regulations issued thereunder in any way affecting




' such party, or as a waiver by any such party of any right beyond his or

its authority to waive.

. SECTION 30, EQUIPMENT AND FACILITIES - FIXTURES ATTACHED TO

~

- REALTY. Each WOrking‘Interest_Owner has heretofore plaoed and used on
- 4ts Tract or Tracts committed to this Agreement varions well and lease
- equipment and other property, equipment and faeilities. It is also
‘ .recognized that additional-equipment and facilities may hereafter be
placed and used upon the Unitized Land as now or hereafter constituted.
o Therefore, for all purposes of this Agreement, any and all such’ equzpment
shall be cons1dered-to be personal property and not flxtures attached

to realty Accordingly, said well and lease equipment and personal prop-
. St N - ST o < -

JEIr—Y mm e

) erty is herxeby severed from the mineral estates affected by this Agreement,
: and it is agreed that any and all such equlpment and personal property

' shall be and remain personal property for all purposes.

_ © SECTION 31. . ﬁNAVOIDABLE DELRY. All obligations under this
Agreement reguiring _he Unlt Operatoxr to commence or continue secondary
recovery Qperatlons or to operate on or produce Unxtized Substances rrom

o ﬁi any of the lands covered by this Agreement shall be suspended whlle,

ﬂid“;but onLy so 1ong»as, the unit Operator, despite the exercise of ‘due care
:t‘v;and'diligence, is prevented from complying with such obligations, in yhole'
:‘g;or in part, oy strikes, acts of'God,_Federal, State or nnnicipal.law qr'
uageney,.ﬁnayoidable accident, uncontrollable delays in transportation,
linability to obtain neeessary naterials in open market, or other matters o h
“ beyond the reasonable LOHttOl of the Unlt Operator whether similar to’ - |

- . -,

matters herein enumerated or not.

'SECTION 32. LOSS OF TITLE. In the event title to any Tract

of Unitized Land shall fail so as to render the Tract inoperable under

this Agreement and the true owner cannot be induced to join th;s Unit
Agreement, such Tract shall be automatically regarded as, not commi tted

. hereto effective as of 7:00 A.M. on the first day of the calendar month in

*Twﬂien such title failure is determinéd, and there shall be such re-adjustment

~25-




on account thereof may be withheld without llabllrty or interest until
the dispute'is finaily settled; provided that, as to, Federxal and Indian
land or_leeses, no peyments of funds due the United States of America anaéthe'

Lo
-Indiang shall be withheld, but such funds shall be deposited as directed by

the_éupervisor,'to be held as unearned money pending final settlement of the
title dispute, and then applieéd as earned or returned in .accordance with such

_ final settlement.

Unit Operator as such is relieved from any responsibility for R

~ any defect or failure of -any title hereunder.

SECTION 33. NON-JOINDER AND SUBSEQUENT JOINDER. Joinder by any -

Non-Workrng Interest Owner, at any tlme, must be accompanied by appro-

prlate 101nder of the correspondlng Working Interest Owner in ordex for

the 1nterest of such Rovaltv Owner to be regarded as effectiv ely committ é

Ll Joinder to the Unlt Agreement by a wgrklnn'lnterest Owmer, at any time,..

et

’ T‘must be.accompanled by,approprlate joindexr to the Unit Operating Agreement
. in order for such interest to be regarded as committed to this Unit Agreement.

VY TR PPN

s

‘ Any oii or gas interest in the Unitized Formation underlying ‘ -

o -

Unlt Area not commltted hereto prior to suhm;ssxon of thlS Agreement

1
of future costs and benefits as may be required on account of the loss of ,
.-. ;'~‘> ‘such'title.v In the event of a dxspute as to title as to any Royalty, )
. ‘;:', WOrklng Interest or other interest subject thereto, payment or delxvery -
]
s vv ._g 3M:eij for. f;nal approval may thereafter be commltted hereto upon compliance'f: |
- - w;th the applxceble}prov;s;ons of this Section and of Section 14. (Tracts
:iQualified for Partieiéation)-hereof, at any.téme up to the effective
date hereof'on~the'sane.besis.of participation as providee in said
‘_vSection 14, by the‘owner or owners thereof subscribing., ratifying, or

L consentzng in wrltlng to thls Agreement and, if the interest is a working

: Interest, by the owner of such interest subscr1b1ng also to the Unit

'_OPerating kgreement%

- .
[y

"It is understood and agreed, however, that on and after the

. effective date hereof the commitment of a Working Interest in any Tract

=26~
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1

within the Unit Area,_shall be upon such equitable terms as may be

negotlated by Working Interest Owners and the Owners of such interest. " U
{.- v [ [
Except as may be ‘otherwise heteln prov1ded, subsequent jolnder as to

Tracts w1th1n the Unit Area shall be effective as of 7:00 A.M. of the

first day of the month following the filing with the Supervisoy of duly exe~-

" cuted counterparts of any and all documents necessary to establish effective

commitment of his interest to this Agreement unless objection to such join-
der or'basis_of participation is made within sixty (60) days by the
Supervisor.

SECTION 34. PRODUCTION AS OF THE EFFECTIVE DATE.

(a) 011 In Lease Tankage on Effective Date. Unit Operator

ST

shell make a proper and tlmely gauge of all leasevand,other tanks on

- Unitized Land in orderlto ascertaih'the amount of merehantable oil above

>Hlf the plpe line connectlon in such tanks as of 7: 00 A.M.-on the effective
" date’ herébf v All such 011 whlch has then been produced legally shall be and
' remain the property of the parties entitled thereto the same as if the .

’1:_Un1t had not been formed, and such partles shall promptly remove sald 011 : ] g

j; from the Unltxzed Land. Any such 011 not so removed shall be sold by ' ST
o Unitgoperator for the account of part1es=ent1tled thereto, subject to
:'jthe paymeﬁt‘of all royalty and other payment undervthé terms and provisions

"~ of theSUnlt Agreement and any appllcable lease or leases and other cohtracts.

os. m -

Ary o0il that is in excess of the prior allowable of the wells from which

-i;it‘was,produced shall be regarded as Unitized Substances_produced after

‘the effective date hereof.

“(b) Overproduction. If, as of the effective date hereof, any

Yract of Unitized Land is overproduced with respect to the allowable of -

on such Tract and the amount of overproduction has been sold

'.J.-

‘-glor otherwise‘disposed of, such ovexrproduction shall be regarded as a.

‘part of the Unitized Substances proéuced‘after the effective date hereof

and shall be charged to, such Tract as having been'delivereq to the parties

‘entitled to Unitized Substances allocated to such Tract.

-27-
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. SECTION 35,

caet e

COUN'TERPARTS .

"iall parties, and may be ratified or consented to by
in writing specifically referring hereto, and shall

those parties who have executed such a counterpart,

consent hereto with the same force and effect as if

'1signed the same document, and regardless of whether

This Agreement may be executed in

any number of countexparts, no one of which needs to be axecuted by

separate instrument
be biﬁding upon all
ratification or
all parties haé

or not it is executed

in the lands within

T which'reqﬁites.his’iessee to pay such taxes. . 8

PR 1nor the Working Interest Owners, nor any of them, shalli be subject to

by all other parties owpiﬁg or claiming an interest

‘the above-described Unit Area.

SECTION 36. 2§§§§, Each party hereto shall, for its own .

accouht, render and pay its share of any taxes levied against or measured
“ by the emeuhf‘cr vaIue-of the Unitized Suhstances prsduced from the
_Unitized Land; §IOVided,_hoﬁever, that, if it is required or if it be
w»_detergined that the Unit Operator or the several wérking Interest Owiiers
.:_must Puv or advance sazd taxes for the account of the partles hereto,.

i it is hereby expressly agreed that the partles so paylng or advancing -
w'said taxes shall be renmbursed therefor by the partles heretop includxng

- Royalty 0wners, who may be resPon51ble for the. taxes on thelr respectzve_

‘ fal1ocated share of sald Unltlzed Substances. No taxes shall be charged

-1 to the'Uplted States or to any lessor who has a contract with a lessee -

. -sscsxou~37. CONFLICT OF. SUPERVISION. Neither the Unit Operator

:vany forfelture, termlnatlon oxr expiration of any rlghts hereunder or under
. 3any_1eases or contracts«subject hereto, or to any penalty or liability
. on account of'delay or failure in whole or in part to comply with any

appllcable prov151ons thereof to the extent that the said Unit Operator .

“5-,,or the Working Interest Owners, oxr any “of them, are hlndered, delayed - R

'ﬁior pzevented £from complying therewith by reason of fazlure of. the Unit
Operator to obtain, in the exercise'oq due diligence, the concurrence of
prcpex represencatives of the United States and proper'representatives

‘of the State of New Mexico in and about any matters or things concerning

which it is required herein that such ¢oncurrence be obtained.

-28__ . .. . . . : .
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SECTION 38; NO PARTNERﬁElg, It is expressly agreed that the
relation of the parties hereto is that of independent contractcrs, and:
notning contained in.this Agreement, exprcss or implied, or any operations
conductea‘hereunderé shall create or be deeme” to have created a

partnership or association between the parties hereto or any of them.

SECTION 39. BORDER AGREEMENTS. Subject to the approval of the |
fsnperVisor,~the‘bnit‘OPerator; with concurrence of Working Interest. ‘
-Onners having_a-combinedAUnit Partioination of 80%, may enter into a

"bprder-protecrion aéreement or agreements with the Working Interest
';;aners‘of adjacent’lands with respeot to operations designed to increase
.ultimate reconery; conserve natural resources,and protect’ the éarties

" . and their interests.

_SECTION 40. LIMITATION OF APPROVALS. 'Notwithstanding’ anything

“"herein contained to the contrary, if no State lands are committed to this = -

{u"ffl}fagreement,<then no consents or. approvals provxded herein shall be requlred
! ) N : e B - -

Pras

'“siot the COmm1551oner, and it shall not be necessary to file any_instrument

:-;;hereunder With said officer unless and until State Lands are so committed

“T{o; no this Agreement, 11kew1se, if no fee lands are committed to this .
:~:flAgreement, then no consents ‘or approvals provided herein shall be required
of the Commission; and it shall not be necessary to_file any instrument

“hereunder with said office unless and until fee lands are so committed-

" - “to this Agreement.

*  sermueva oy
N WLLINLD

S
to be executed and have set opposite their respectiveAnames the date of

execution. .

N - Iy o~ . . .
* +  DATE: ' ’ - TENNECO OIL COMPANY
.. " ADDRESS: . : .. By: ,
. Suite 1200 .- . "« . . ‘L, L. Parish
" . Lincoln Tower Building o Attorney-In-Fact
- penver, Colorado - 80203 : : o -
. Attention: District Production . '+ " UNIT OPERATOR AND WORKING INTEREST OWNER

Manager

-29- -




]
~ STATE OF COLORADO )
v ‘ ' ) s8.
CITY AND COUNTY OF DENVER)

. " . ' The for'egoiny instrument was acknowledged before me this
day of -5 1971, by L. L. PARISH, Attorney-In-Fact of
" TENNECO OIL COMPANY, a Delaware Corporation, on behalf of said corporation,

Witness my hard and official seal.

Notary Public

~ My Commission Expires:

«
.
.
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B L S mmemHa =m= et e AT T e
o e e e ao czHa wnwmmzmza FOR THE cm<muomzmza AND R

S T e T T e owmmwaqoz OF THE LONG PINE DAKOTA "D" czHa Lo
Co LT e ﬂ_.: " MCKINLEY noczam. zms MEXICO .. o T

Tl T T T ey

-, : ) . . : - Serial No. and Lo F S L -
" . Tract Description Number " ‘Bxpixation Date ‘Basic Royalty & '~ .Lessee of Overxiding Royalty

zO%wpsm Interest

No. of Land of Acres of lLease : Ownership Percentage Record . & Percentage

FEDERAL LAND S R AR AR

.1 TITN-ROW 91.66 " . NM-8270. ' . U.S.A.: All _ + ' . Temnéco Oil Co. Alpha L. Hotchkiss

. Sec.l2: Lots 7&8 o -HBP~ . .‘.arwrh S .~ .t Tave M. Thomas, Jx.
. : mS\pmm.\u . , e g SR S I 07 Clav@e C. Kennedy
o . : - S L EETR T . F. D. McCallon

EERREELE JlewToeno L Thomas €. Whigham
. S © 0 Jas. €. Vandiverxr
Joe W..Cherry

MEEEREY

T ———t ot et

e - Sec. 17: NW/4SW/4 . lealqm g EREEERTEE B c
3  TI7N-R-84 79.44 zz-ommmumw . U.S.A.: All - Tenreco il Co. Ruth Ross
Sec. 19: Lot 1, S . .3=31-75 ° . : Wit . = ' Thomas H. ne:smppw

NE/ANW/4 o o R P

Carl C. szame,_mwr

2.0000
| 3,1250%

1.5625*

1.5625*

8.7500*
3.7500%
3.1250*
3.1250%

*production payment

2 T17N-REW | 40:00 . _zzwommmmow . U.S.A.: Al ©  Galf Oil Corp. (To be later determined)

2.5000

2.5000

& Percentage.

Tenneco Oil Co.:

Gulf Oil Corp.:

Terneco Oil Co.:’

All

All

All

AEn v 4

3 Federal Tracts 211.10 Acres

INDIAN LAND . I S e

4 TITN-REW 160.00 - 14-20-0603-9534  Hedrs of Allottee Beard Oil Co. Amoco Production Co.

.mmo.m"ms\p. ‘ .....mwwn, - Joe aopmno. wpp.“._mq.z.ummumm.m.mmwuspu
e ) S L N A :

5 'T17N-REd 160.00 14-20-0603-9525 mm»nm of Allottes Beard Oil Co. Amoco Production Co.’

Sec, 17: NW/4 . . .  HBP . Dosh e pi Henio: All "8 J. M. Beard F. H. Holtman

~

\U [

06250
67450
506250
67450

Beaxrd 0il no.w
m ou.- z- mogmu

Beard 0il Co.:
& J. M. Beard:

75.00
25.00

75.00
25.C0



g

6. TI7N-REW " 159.52 14-20-053-9871 - .. Helrs of Allottee ' ‘Tenneco 0il . = Claude C. Kennedy &  3.00000 Tenneco Oil Co.r All . o
Sec. 18: Lots 1&2 CLom w7 U HBP . .Don ne pah: All . Co.: Al1l::~ Edna L. Kennedy : SR e T .
E/2NW/4 B Hhe I A, e ‘ ..Dr, Raymond E. Sitta ‘
. S St poeo vl T & Geraldine Sitta 5.16600
o : . S a0 L /3d Do Wilsen & , -
CeT . _ e .- Dorothy-Wilson .+ 5.16700
7 TlTN-mSu 160.00 14-20-0603-9895  Heirs of Allottee .. Tenneco Oil. . J. C. Templeton 2,50000 Tenneco Oil Co.: All
Sec. 18:-NE/4 ’ - E ‘,V .... w JHZmb.mh wwu.Npo“. bﬁy _,no.“A,vFH - . - N . o S )
8 T17N~RSW . 160,00 | NOO-C-14-20-2666  Heixs. of Allottee .Hm5%mno oil None - - 77 7 Tenneco Oil Co.: All
Sec. 18::'SE/4 + . \ . . - Kegoso: All ‘Ce.: ALl _ : . S
o TITS-REW 159.20 NOO-C-14-20-3007 Heirs of Allottee’ ~  Gilbert S. ~~ Alan J. Antweil 40.67000 Gilbert S. Maxwell,
‘Sec. 18: Lots 3&4 . . 'HBP ~ Bah e: All - Maxwell, d/b/a H. W. Smith | 1.00000 -d/b/2 Gil 0il & Gas
: , E/2SW/4 - . o - Gil Oil & Gas Donald G. Stevens 3.33000 ' Company: All
. , 4 I N ’ : ~ ' . Company .~ Stanley B. Saiken 1,00000
: . e - Robert M. Williams  1.00000 o
__ - 'Jim L. Sharp: 1.00000 ‘ |
. . J. Burton Veteto 1.00000
. ’ - Harold Schneider 1.00000
6 Indian Tracts 958.72 Acres
PATENTZD LAND
10 T17N-R&T mc.oo_ HBP Santa Fe Mwnwmwn Tesoro Fet-~ None Tesoxo Petroleum
Sec. 7: S/2NE/4 | Railrocad Co.: All roleun Coxp. Corp.: All
11a Ti7N-ReW 160.00 HBP . * " santa Fe Pacific .Tenneco;0il Co. None .Tenneco Oil Co.: All
Sec. 7: SE/4 | " Railrced Co.: All : o . o
118 T174-POW v 1,029.25 EBP . L a.wwnﬁm Fe Pacific - Tenneco owp.noy None . Tenneco 0il Co.: All
Sec. 13: Lots 1,2, o ‘Railroad Co.: All * | |
GQQQMQQ\Q . n ' ' 3
8, W/ZE/2, .
W/2 (All)
_Sec. 14: NE/4NE/4 : .
Sec, 24: lots 1,2, ..
g 384, W/2NE/4 .
E/28V/4,

NW/4NV/4




Los o
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12 TITN-REW | 159.23 0.1 .santa pé'Pacific . = Tehneco Oil Co. Nome . . -":. ' Tenneco 0il Co.: 50
St Sec. qm Lots 3&4, ..M S rva:.uxn;_, ;W&wbhwnnw& noqu .NHHQ.‘.;HmwO&o_GWH:OOhw.. ' R P a;ucf..“..ﬂcmono 0il Corp.:50.00 -
Efasw/a . e U RO L T SRR I g T At

4 mwnmsnmm Tracts .. 1,428.48 Acres

v’

. Total: ' 12 Tracts, 2,598.30 Acres in Entire auww_vﬂmw.f
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Tract No. - '-phase I (%) - Phase II (3) "

SOoTglto o 8.972634 - 2.630013

a0 oo w7 Lo00000 o .163216 . - ot

nmaT I T 80972633 . (10666361

EXHIBIT "C"

TO UNIT AGREEMENT FOR THE
 DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION
*-OF THE LONE PINE DAKOTA "D" UNIT

MCKINLEY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Schedule of Tract Partiéipation

-

Tract Participaticn

-~

2 .v000000 | .209102
2 . .000000 ~ .060485 SR
- ————— § : ) .

Coa U - s 8.972634 © 7.049505
el T 4,486317 0 ©1.610288

e .7 8.389411 ¢ T 16.086763

Tte

Cg R Tser3e3d . 15.827072

o Ut . U0 8972634  11.767163

7t 33,288469 28.968528 7 .. .

"t 8,972638 - __4.,778630

:'100.000000  *100.000000




-1i- FOR~-THE APPROVAL OF THE LONE PINE

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATICN OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY

DAKOTA "D" UNIT AGREEMENT, McKINLEY ; ’9/
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, AND FOR A PRESSURE No. Lﬁ/C;C’,
MAINTENANCE PROJECT COVERING SAID UNIT
WITH SPECIAL UNIT RULES.

APPLICATION

Comes now Tenneco 0il Company by its Attorneys White, Koch,
Kelly & McCarthy, and in support of its Application states:

Application for Unit Agreement

1. That Tenrineco 0il Company will be the operator of the pro-|
posed unit designated the Lone Pine Dakota "D" Unit comprising
2,598.30 Acres, more or less, of Federal, Indian and Fee land,
located in Township 17 North, Range 8 West‘and;Township“l77North,

Range 9 West, N.M.P.M., McKinley County, New Mexico. The specifid

" the proposed Unit Agreement, a copy of which is attached to this
Application.

2 The iti ormation is defined as that stratographic

z. he unitized
interval commonly known as the Dakota “D" zone and more specifical
ly defined as that interval occurring between‘2780 feet and 2872
feet subsurface in Tenneco 0il Company's Don ne pah Well No. 1
located 820 feet from the North line and 500 feet from the West
line of Seétion 18, Township 17 North, Range 8 West, N.M.P.M.

Application for Pressure Maintenance Project

3. Tenneco further seeks approval of a gas pressure main-
tenance project comprising all the area included within the Lone
Pine Dakota "D* Unit,

‘4. The initial injection wells will be four gas injection

wells and one water injection well located as follows:

W§¢scription of the unit is found in Section 2 on pages 2 and 3,ofdﬂf,;



Gas Injection Wells

Teneco Oil Company Hospah No. 44 located in the
SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4 of Section 12, Township 17
North, Range 9 West, McKinley County.

Tenneco 0il Company Santa Fe and Pacific Railroad

No. 6, located in the SE 1/4 of the NE 1/4 of

Section 13, Township 17 North, Range 9 West, McKinley
County.

Tenneco 0il Company Santa Fe Pacific Railroad No. 10
located in the NW 1/4 of the NE 1/4 of Section 13
Township 17 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County.

Tenneco 0il Company Santa Fe Pacific Railroad No. 12

located in the NE 1/4 of the SE 1/4 of Section 7,
Township 17 North, Range 8 West, McKinley County.

Water Injection Well

Tenneco Oil Company Ione Pine No. 1 located in
the NW 1/4 of the NW 1/4 of Section 19, Township
17 North, Range 8 West, McKinley County.

5. Applicant further seeks special rules governing the
pressufe maintenance projegt‘and attgchesﬂto this Applicatibn‘a
>c6é§>§f7the proposed rules governing said unit and project.

WHEREFORE Tenneco Oil Company requests that after ﬁﬁblic
hearing the Commission enter its Order granting sqié applicatiﬁn-

WHITE, KOCH, KELLY & McCARTHY

o B GA




DRAFT

GMH/dr bEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
T PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

-l D2 CASE No. 4664
Order No. n—ia:{é}/
APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL COMPANY e
FOR APPROVAL OF THE LONE PINE DAKOTA "D" ////,;:f o
UNIT AGREEMENT, _McKINLEY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. 7 //

‘~.‘rf"

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION .
BY THE .COMMISSION:

_ Thie cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on

February 16 1982 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner
-Elvis A. Utz :

NOW, on this day of _February , 196/2, the Commission,
a gquorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendat:.ons of the Examiner, and heing fully advised
in the premises,

. e —

(1) That due public notice"havi_ng been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company .

seeks approval of the _Lone Pine Dakota "D Unit ‘Agreement
/ BURLE,
covaring 2598. 30 _acres, more or less, of Federal, lands

, @ Fee and Indian
described as follows:

MC KTN] ’F‘V COTINTY MV F AN

A3L=IN 2 AN T 122 L e av a ' .v-vv ARl B N NS

7—% /7 )Iaall 8-;2 9»«1 AmPA

Ll Sad® E/aSuly, Sta NE Vs, Msc/y -
s .444152.21 SWwrye S R
Aj‘, 17 WL il 2 bty S wiss
A.,L i blsy 2 3 s % at E/2 s oo £/2 (MJ
Lol 13! .KJ / ad #t/y s |

R TP T

Tevnildis 17 A, é__.#_?»m./ A ar P o S
Lol 12 Lol 7S § ook SW/KSE e I
Bed 'S ,zz’g.’lid.'t’/zf/guw/z.(aa)
Al ry ! AVE /ot NE/ <
Lo bl 240t/ 2 3, S wk. /s NESL, E L Mv/sw-—-’\
N w/Yu wiy . - / -
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OIL CONSERVATION COMM.

Drower 1857 Santa Fo
Roewell, New Mexico 388201

United States Department of t

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

April 25, 1972

Tenneco 0i1 Company
P.0, Box 2410
Denver, Colorado 80201

Attention: My. 4. K. Mendenhall
Genst Lasanty

We acknowledge receipt on April 20 of a zatification end joinder to

the Lrme Pime Dekots "B enit agreewent No. 14-08-0001-11596, McKinley
Commty , New Mexico, by Tony Ysszie, & basic royaity owmer under Hswajo
Allotted tract Bo. 7. Such cosmitment, which is conaidered to be an
sxigisal joinder to the unit mgreement, is being distributed te the
appropriate Federal and Indfian offices and all copies surplus to our
negds are returned herewith. It is requested that you furuish asppropri-
ate notice of these actions to all interested principala.

Sincerely yours,

(CRit:

H, O, FREDRRICK :
Regional 011 snd CGaa Suserwisor

_—— A

 ecs

Washington (w/cy joinder)

BIA, Window Rock (w/cy joinder)
BM, Sants Fe (w/cy joinder)
Farmington (w/cy joinder)
00 . Santa Pe (ltr only)
Accounts (ltr omly)

Millockids

[ Y

o




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4564
Ordex No., R-4262

APPLICATION OF TENNECO OIL
COMPANY FOR APPROVAL OF THE
LONE PINE DAKOTA “D* UNIT
AGREEMENT, McKINLEY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER_OF THE COMMISSION
BY THE COMMISSION:

~ This cause came on for hearing at 9 o‘clock a.m. on
February 16, 1972, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner
Elvies A. Utz. ‘

NOW, on this___28th day of February, 1972, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully
advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause &nd the
subject matter therecf.

(2) That the applicant, Tenneco Oil Company, seeks

approval of the Lone Pina hakota *D¥ Init Agrasmont covering

2598.30 acres, more or less, of Federal, Fea and Indian lands
described as follows:

McKINLEY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TOWNSHIP 17 NMORTH, RANGE 8 WEsT, NMPM

Section 73+ Lots 3 and 4, E/2 8W/4, 8/2 NE/4
and SE/4

Section 83 cW/4

Section 17s NW/4 and BW/4 SW/4

Section 183 Lots 1, 2, 3 and 4, E/2 W/2,
and E/2 (all)

Section 193 Lot 1 and NE/4 WW/4




R Y

CASE NO. 4664
Ordexr No, R-4262

TOWNSHIP 17 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 12: Lots 7 and 8 and SW/4 BE/4
Section 13: Lots 1 through 8, W/2 E/2 and W/2 (all)
Section 14: NR/4 NR/A
Section 241 Lote 1, 2, 3, and 4, W/2 NB/4,
E/2 XW/4, and NW/4 NW/4

(3) That approval of the proposed unit agreement should
promote the prevention of waste and the protection of correlative
rights within the unit area. o

1T IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Lone Pine Dakota "D* Unit Agreenent is
hereby approved.

~ (2) That the plan contained in said unit agreement for the
development and operation of the unit arez is hereby approved in
principle as a proper conservation measure; provided, however,
that notwithstanding any of the provisions contained in said unit
agreement, this approval shall not be considered as waiving or
relinquishing, in any manner, any right, duty, or cbligation
which is now, or may hereafter be, vested in the Commigsion to
supervise and control operations for the explaration and davelop-
ment of any lands committed to the unit and production of oil
or gas therefrom.

(3) That the unit operator shall file with the Commission
an executed original or executed counterpart of the unit agree-~
ment within 30 days after the effective date thereof; that in
the event of subsequent joinder by any party or expansion or
contraction of the unit area, the unit operator shall file with
the Commisgion within 30 dave thereaftar countsrparts Of the
unit agreement reflecting the subscription of those interests
having joined or ratified.

(4) That this order shall become effective upcn the approv*l
of said unit agreement by the Director of the United States
Geological Survey; that this order shall terminate ipso facto
upon the termination of said unit agreement; and that the last
unit operator shall notify the Commission immediately in writing
of such termination. ’
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CASE NO. 4664
Order No. R~4262

(5) That juriediction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders ac the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL couszxvamzon COMMISSION

%04;:.“‘;:4

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary |

SEAL

dr/
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